ASA SOUTH WEST REGION



YEARBOOK 2011-12

President: Christopher G Esmond



Chris Esmond

President 2011

Chris was born in the East End of London in 1939; he survived the Blitz and moved to Wembley in 1941.

He married Jean and bought a house in Shepperton upon Thames in 1970 and eventually relocated to Weymouth in 1987.

At school he competed in breaststroke, freestyle and diving events, but his main sports were boxing, athletics, cricket and football. After leaving school his interests stretched across many different sports, the highlights being gaining his colours at Kings College London for canoe slalom and representing London at the British Canoe Slalom Championships in 1966 & 1967, also captaining the National Physical Laboratory X1s at cricket and hockey. He was also a member of the Greater London Boating Committee and organised rowing and sailing regattas.

His move to Dorset awakened his interests in competitive swimming, captaining the Admiralty Underwater Weapons Team at Civil Service competitions. These competitions ended when he snapped his Achilles tendon playing badminton and thus turned to teaching and coaching.

Chris became a qualified teacher, coach and official, first with the Portland Dolphins and then with the Thornlow Tornadoes (now Tornadoes of South Dorset), becoming their Chief Coach in 1987/9.

His commitment to competitive swimming was rewarded when he was elected the Doset County President in 1992. This was followed by becoming a member of the Western Counties Executive (1993-2005), being the County Secretary (1996-2007), and being elected Dorset Life President in 2007. He is Diving currently the Tornadoes Diving Coach and has represented Dorset on the District and Regional committee.

R.I.P. 27 November 2011

NATIONAL AWARD WINNER MARY HOOPER

FOR OUTSTANDING CONTRIBUTION AT REGIONAL LEVEL

Mary has been involved in synchronised swimming since co-founding Exeter Synchro Club in 1984. Since then Mary has been involved in the development of synchronised swimming in the South West in everything from running athlete workshops at grass roots level to team managing England at the 2002 Commonwealth Games.

Mary has been a Synchro Teacher for 20 years and as well as working within the South West, Mary now travels up and down the country tutoring courses. She is Lead Coach of the Talent ID group which accommodates the youngest swimmers of the squad and Mary was instrumental in encouraging and motivating the group to improve. she is an inspiration to watch when she is volunteering.

As well as being very hands on Mary has always been a very enthusiastic and competent administrator. This has been demonstrated through her dedication and commitment to roles as Devon County Secretary, South West Financial Co-ordinator for Synchro and a member of the ASA Technical Synchro Committee since 1998 as a Specialist.

Contents

ASA SOUTH WEST REGION	1
YEARBOOK 2012	1
PRESIDENT Mr Chris Esmond	2
REGIONAL MANAGEMENT BOARD	5
AQUATIC OFFICERS	6
ASA SOUTH WEST REGIONAL OFFICE	5
OFFICERS OF THE REGION	7
Postholders	7
MEMBERS FORUM	8
COMMITTEE INFORMATION	9
MEMBERS FORUM:- COUNTY REPRESENTATION	13

CORNWALL	13
DEVON	13
DORSET	14
GLOUCESTER	14
SOMERSET	15
WILTSHIRE	15
DISABILITY LIAISON OFFICERS	16
Officers Past and Present	16
PAST OFFICERS OF THE WESTERN COUNTIES A.S.A.	16
PAST AND PRESENT OFFICERS ASA SOUTH WEST REGION	17
Past Presidents of the A.S.A.	18
Representatives To ASA	18
TECHNICAL OFFICIALS	18
CORNWALL	19
DEVON	20
DORSET	23
GLOUCESTER	27
SOMERSET	31
WILTSHIRE	34
OPEN WATER OFFICIALS	37
DIVING PANEL	38
Subsidiary Panel	38
SYNCHRONISED SWIMMING OFFICIALS	39
WATER POLO REFEREES	40
SOUTH WEST REGION CONSTITUTION	42
RULES	42
REGULATIONS and GENERAL	60
. ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING 2011	62
VOLUNTEER AWARDS	71
National Award	3
AFFILIATED CLUBS IN THE SOUTH WEST REGION	75
CORNWALL	75
DEVON	75
DORSET	76
GLOUCESTER	77
SOMERSET	79
WILTSHIRE	80

REGIONAL MANAGEMENT BOARD

The Management Board play a key role within the Region and are responsible for determining the strategic direction of our sport,in line with our main agendas of talent development, education and health. The board ensure that overall policies and plans are carried out through overseeing the work of committees and any other persons appointed to specific tasks within the Region. The board is made up of elected County Members, a Chair appointed through open recruitment and the officers of the Region.



Chair:

Sue Dors 49 Moorham Road, Winscomb North Somerset BS25 1HH Tel: 01934 843532 sue@latifa-estates.co.uk

Officers

Regional President Regional Director -Finance Officer Administration Officer ASA Committee Member President Elect Chris Esmond(Dorset) Alison Usher Chrissie Robinson John Bird Robert Margetts Simon Veale

County Board Members

Sue Gabriel (Cornwall) Robert Jarman (Devon), Gerry Griffen (Dorset), David Russell (Gloucester) David Flack (Somerset), Paul Dudley (Wiltshire)

ASA SOUTH WEST REGIONAL OFFICE

First Floor, Unit 1-4, Castle Road, Chelston Business Park, Wellington, Somerset TA21 9JQ 01823 666792

REGIONAL DIRECTOR ALISON USHER, 07799 582215, Alison.Usher@swimming.org



PROJECTS ADMINISTRATOR; Monday-Thursday(am) Leanne Douglas, 07765 828180 Leanne douglas@swimming.org

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR. Monday, Wednesday and Thursday Heather Beale 01823 666792. Heather beale@swimming.org

WORKFORCE OFFICER; Hannah Smith 07825 294793 Hannah.smith@swimming.org

AQUATIC OFFICERS

Area	Name	Contact
Devon and	Neil	07787 148360,
Cornwall	Hutchinson	Neil.hutchinson@swimming.org
Somerset and	Emily Swain	07920 05489,
Dorset		Emily.swain@swimming.org
Wilts and	Alan Green	07799 067504,
Gloucester		Alan.green@swiming.org
Regional	Jackie	079287 27245
Development	Hilleard	Jackie.hilleard@uwe.ac.uk
Co-ord		
ASA	Lyndsey	07909 951896
Playground	Hollands	Lyndsey.hollands@swimming.org
to Podium		

OFFICERS OF THE REGION

Position	Postholder	
President	Chris Esmond	01305
	Chris.esmond@btinternet.com.	772878
	110 Wyke Road, Weymouth DT4	
	9QP	
Chair	Sue Dors	01934
Management	Sue@latifa-estates.co.uk	843532
Board	49 MOORHAM Road, Winscombe,	
	North Somerset BS25 1HH	
Finance	Chris Robinson	07941
Officer	Robinsonc15@sky.com	509039
	8 Greenpark Avenue, Mutley,	
	Plymouth PL4 6PG	
Regional	Alison Usher	07799
Director	Alison.Usher@swimming.org	582215
	ASA South West Region,	

Postholders

Position	Postholder	
President	Simon Veale (Devon)	01803
Elect	vealeswim@msn.com	867107
	Champernowne Week, Dartington	
	TQ9 6JN	
Administration	John Bird,	01752
Officer	johnb@asasw@btinternet.com	338667
	30 Clifton Avenue, Plymouth	
	PL7 4BJ	
ASA Board	Robert Margetts	01803
Member	rmargetts@wcasa.co.uk	605932
	38 Burridge Road, Torquay	
	TQ2 6LN	
Licensed Meet	Mrs E. Gilburt	01373
Orgniser	elainegilburt@live.co.uk	466072
	Garston Farm Cottage, Frome	
	BA11 1RU	

Position	Postholder	
Officials	Jill Beard	01202
Exams	beardfamilyUK@yahoo.co.uk	533212
Organiser	10 Library Road	
	Winton, Bournemouth BH9 2QH	
Webmaster	John Bolton	01202
	Jbolton17@aol.com	897152
	5 Stanfield Road,	
	Ferndown BH22 9PA	
Handbook	Julia Airlie	01225
Editor	julia.wilts.asa@btopenworld.co	810797
	m. 7 Damy Green, Neston	
	Corsham SN13 9TN	
Welfare	Marion Britton	01179
Officer	Marion_britton@yahoo.co.uk	770348
	37 Hazelbury Road, Knowle	
	Bristol BS14 9EP	
Medical	Dr P. Mason	01305
Advisor	Portland Health Centre,	820422
	Portland DT5 2BJ	
Health and	Paul Dudley	01225
Safety	<pre>paul@valiantclose.fsnet.co.uk</pre>	704784
	3 Valiant Close, Bowerhill	
	Melksham SN12 6SW	

MEMBERS FORUM

The Members Forum meet twice per year to receive information on the work of the Regional Management Board, finances, make nominations to Council and appoint special sub committees as required.

The Members forum consists of;

- Postholders
- Past Presidents
- Secretaries of discipline committees
- Members of the Management Board
- Secretaries, Treasurers and elected representatives of each County ASA.

COMMITTEE INFORMATION

DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

The Development Committee are responsible for co-ordinating development activity across all disciplines and report back to the Management Board. The committee is co-ordinated by the Regional Development Officer and comprises a representative from all discipline committees and a disability forum representative.

EMERCENCY COMMITTEE

This committee has the responsibility to deal with matters of such emergency that cannot be dealt with by the Management Board. The committee shall report back to the Management Board at the next meeting

Alison Usher, Sue Dors, John Bird, David Russell, Keith Pring

DIVING COMMITTEE

This committee co-ordinates diving development and administration across the region. Its structure is presently under review and will include club representatives rather than county ones.

Club reps.:- Irene Aldridge, Andy Banks, Paula Drew, Chris Esmond, Beth Stannard

Secretary: Miss Melanie Sweetman, 80 Kettle Lane, West Ashton, Trowbridge, BA14 6AW. 01225 754142



OPEN WATER COMMITTEE

This committee co-ordinates open water development and administration across the region.

County reps:- Mrs. L. Elliott, Mrs H. Smith, L. Christian-Drage, A. Giles, B. Bewley, A. German

Secretary;

John Helme

30A Vineys Yard, Bruton, Somerset BA10 0EU. 07714329726

Johnhelme.owsec@minet.uk.net



SOUTH WEST SCHOOL of SWIMMING DEVELOPMENT

The committee takes all actions that are necessary to promote and organise the Region's Residential Swimming Training Course. The committee consists of the Course Secretary, Course Development Officer Regional Director and Finance Officer together with co-opted members from the previous year's summer school.

Development:- Paul.Sartain@btinternet.com

Secretary
Neil Harper
22 Clarence Grove Road,
Weston super Mare BS23 4AQ
01934 622233.
N.Harper@tesco.net



SWIMMING COMMITTEE

The Region's swimming will be administered through the swimming committee who will formulate policy.

County reps:- C. Elliott, Mrs H. Perry, Mrs J Hewitt, K. Smith, P. Gonsalves, Mrs S. Yeoman

Secretary
Mrs Chris Tremellen
17 Barrow View,
Ferndown, Dorset BH22 9SY
01202 872258
christremellen@btinternet.com



COMPETITION Secretary

Robert Margetts, 38 Burridge Road, Torquay, TQ2 6LN 01803 605932 rmargetts@wcasa.co.uk

Sub-Committees

The sub committees will provide recommendations to the swimming committee and will consist of;

Sub-Committee: COACHES

Role: To formulate policy on development and provide recommendations to the swimming committee.

Format under review

Sub-Committee: EVENT MANAGEMENT Role: Deliver the competition programme

Secretary:- Chris Tremellen 17 Barrow View, Ferndown, Dorset BH22 9SY 01202 872258 christremellen@btinternet.com

Sub-Committee: SWIMMING OFFICIALS

Role: To be responsible for all officials appointments to our competitions and to national events. Provide on going officials education and CPD.

County reps::- Mrs M. Davies, M Jeynes, Mrs J. Beard, N. Harper, G. Cockhill, P. Robbins, L. Debenham.

Secretary:- Lynne Elliott 2 St Georges Road. Saltash, PL12 6EH 01752 842119 Lynne.Elliott@btopenworld.com

Sub-Committee: MASTERS

Role: Development of opportunities and the delivery of masters swimming across the region.

County reps::- D. Smith, R. Jarman, Mrs W. Hooper, R.W. Adams, Mrs R. Johnson, Miss R. Smith.

Secretary:- Rosemary Johnson 30 Thorne Gardens Yeovil BA21 3RG 01935 420095

SYNCHRONISED SWIMMING COMMITTEE

This committee co-ordinates synchronised swimming development and administration across the region.

County reps:- Mrs C. Merrifield, Mrs. M. Hooper, Ms J. Hoffmannl, Ian Stuart, Mrs A. Bashford, Mrs J.Pitfield.

Secretary:- Janice Waters 19 Mile Gardens, Exeter EX4 9AW 01392 210542 Janice.waters@blueyonder.co.uk



WATER POLO COMMITTEE

This committee co-ordinates water polo development and administration across the region.

County reps.:- P. Randall, J. Baker, F. Fowler, J. Spicer, M. Coles,

Players rep:- J. Sissons

Officials rep:- D. Taylor

Chief Coach: - M. Thomas

Development Co-ordinator:- D. Litt, 01803 404279 doug.polo@hotmail.com

Secretary;
James Baker,
44 St Peter's Mount
Redhills
Exeter EX4 2JD
01392 278066
jaggers@devilsadvocate.co.uk



Independent Professional Accountant

Best Accountancy Services LLP., Plymouth

MEMBERS FORUM:- COUNTY REPRESENTATION

CORNWALL

Name	Post	Address	
John	H.Sec	Spindrift, Downs View, West	01503
HICKMAN		Looe PL13 2HD	263953
		john@jwhickman.wanadoo.co.uk	
John	H.Trea	33 Bosvean Road,	01872
LIKEMAN	S	Shortlanesend, Truro TR4 9DX	275960

Name	Post	Address	
Chris		2 St George's Road Saltash	01752
ELLIOTT		PL12 6EH	842119
Martin		28 Treloggan Lane, Newquay	01637
MacDONALD		TR7 2JN	852614

DEVON

Keith	H.Sec	51 Venn Grove, Hartley,	01752
PRING		Plymouth PL3 5PH	771159
		keithpring@yahoo.co.uk	
Coral	H.Treas	Meadow View,Daccabridge Rd	01803
WALDOCK		Kingskerswell TQ12 5DQ.	408628
		coralwaldock@hotmail.com	
Mel		17 Silverwell Park, Modbury,	01548
JEYNES		Ivybridge PL21 ORJ.	830322
Jeanette		31 Chesterfield Road, Laira,	01752
STONEMAN		Plymouth PL3 6BD	672845

DORSET

Name	Post	Address	Contact
Di.	H.Sec	22 Stibbs Way, Bransgore,	01425
GIBBS		Christchurch BH23 8HG.	673512
		digibbs@talktalk.net	
Gerry	H.Treas	2B Sandford Road, Wareham	01929
GRIFFEN		BH20 4DH	556009
John		32 Camp Road, Wyke	01305
MASTERS		Regis, Weymouth DT4 9HE	783632
Dorset			
Gordon		42 Carters Avenue, Hamworthy	01202
SMART		Hamworthy, Poole BH15 4JU	673399

GLOUCESTER

Name	Post	Address	
Keith	H.Sec	151 The Bluebells, Bradley	01179
SMITH		Stoke, Bristol BS9 1EH.	683683
		Keith.Smith@blueyonder.co.uk	
R.D.	H.Treas	6 Springwood Drive, Henbury,	01179

Name	Post	Address	
BISHOP		Bristol BS10 7PU	508038
Frank.		Greenhill Farm, Greenhill	01934
KEEBLE		Lane, Sandford, BS19 5PE	852289
Ian		87 Redgrove Park, Hatherley	01242
STUART		Lane, Cheltenham GL51 6QZ	575821
Sheila		57 Druid Hill, Stoke Bishop,	01179
BRYANT		Bristol BS9 1EH	683683

SOMERSET

Name	Post	Address	
Ben	H.Sec	The Brambles, Queen Street,	01458
BATLEY		Keinton Mandeville TA116EG	224663
		Ben.batley1@btinternet.com	
Ray	H.Treas	Apothecary House, 31 The	01373
WARREN		Butts, Frome BA11 4AB	462207
		RayWarren@talktalk.net	
Mike		22 Chantry Drive, Worle,	01934
COLES		Weston-s-Mare, BS22 OPP	511456
John		30a Vineys Yard, Bruton,	07714
HELME		BA10 OEU	329726
Rosemary		30 Thorne Gardens, Yeovil	01935
JOHNSON		BA21 3RG	420094

WILTSHIRE

Name	Post	Address				
Julia	н.	7 Damy Gre	en, Nesto	n,SN13 9TN	01225	
AIRLIE	Sec	Julia.wilt	s.asa@bt	openworld.co	810797	
Graham.	Н.	137 Goddar	137 Goddard Avenue, Old Town 01793			
REEVE	Tre	Swindon SN	Swindon SN1 4HX. 637279			
	as	gr@rationa	lfinance	.co.uk		
Margaret		86 Downs V	iew Brad	ford-on-Avon	01225	
SMITH		BA15 1PW			866283	
Paul		26 Elizabe	th Drive	, Devizes	01380	
ROBBINS		SN10 3SD			727712	
Rob.		55 Albion	Street,	Swindon	01793	
HART		SN1 5LL			495635	

DISABILITY LIAISON OFFICERS

REGION	Lyndsey Hollands	Lyndsey.hollands@swimming.org 07909 951896
Cornwall	Abbe Reskelly	shellyreskelly@yahoo.co.uk
Devon	Jane Brimacom be	brimswim@hotmail.com
Dorset	Janet Hewitt	Janet.hewitt@tiscali.co.uk 01305 266175
Glouceste r	Siobhan Walsh	<pre>siobhanwalsh@connect.glos.ac.u k</pre>
Somerset	Emily Swain	Emily.swain@swimming.org 07920 05489
Wiltshire	Nancy Davies	Lee.m.davies@sky.com 01761 411926

Officers Past and Present

PAST OFFICERS OF THE WESTERN COUNTIES A.S.A.

PRESIDENTS

1901	Sir G.Pragnell	1902	A.J.Tucker	1903	R.B.Veness
1904	G.W.Hearn	1905	E.W.Jordan	1906	C.W.Bartlett
1907	J.S.Walker	1908	W.M.Bull	1909	W.S.Bambridge
1910	J.C.Richardson	1911	P.Collis	1912	W.Aston Lewis
1913	P.O.Daniell	1914-18	R.Gray	1919	H.J.Evans
1920	G.H.Lavers	1921	G.Bye	1922	E.Bowley
1923	F.W.Wright	1924	T.Punchard	1925	W.J.Lewis
1926	T.Bentley	1927	H.Collins	1928	F.H.Edwards
1929	G.W.Allan	1930	I.Lewis		
1931	Bdr.G deV.Welchma	n CBE,DSO			
1932	H.E.K.Sawtell	1933	R.G.Jordan	1934	W.C.Bloye
1935	H.D.Morris	1936	J.de Lancey	1937	W.Birkwood
1938	P.O.Sampson	1939-41	F.C.Banwell	1942-	44F.C.Banwell
1945-46	R.A.Colwill	1947	C.F.Clark	1948	C.R.Tipper
1949	G.H.Meech	1950	G.E.Allan	1951	A L.Sloggett
1952	W.J.B.Hill	1953	W.T.Tiver	1954	Miss D.Rice
1955	Lt.Col.A.Jackson	1956	T.J.Coles	1957	Miss D.Punchard
1958	R.J.Hodge	1959	G.S.Reid	1960	N.C.Carter,JP
1961	John.Allin	1962	F.Bennett	1963	R.H.French
1964	G.Harrison	1965	T.A.Thorndale	1966	Mrs W.M.Turtell
1967*	Miss J.M.Bartlett	1968	T.Elsom-Rhymes	1969	A.T.Pope

1970	E.K.Miller	1971	E.H.Buckley	1972	Mrs S.W.Margetts
1973*	I Martin	1974	D.J.Morris,DSM	1975	F.C. Bullard
1976	D.T.O'Brien	1977	E.Dean	1978	C.W. Webb
1979	E.J.Tucker	1980*	P.Jones	1981	Dr P.T.Penny
1982	J.N.Anderson	1983	D.J.Hoskins	1984	G.A.F.Cutting
1985	F.D.Fursman	1986	J.A.Cooper	1987*	D.A.Russell
1988	B.L.Sefton-Smith	1989	Mrs D.Clark	1990*	Mrs D.Alner
1991	G.Hoyland	1992	G.J.Ley	1993	J.C.Street
1994*	D.S.G.Massett	1995*	D.V.Toogood	1996*	Mrs S.P.Yeoman
1997*	R.K.Burke	1998*	J.Hamblett	1999*	R.G.W.Margetts
2000	E.V.Clemett	2001*	Mrs A.Reynolds	2002	Mrs V.Ross
2003*	P.H.Dudley	2004*	G.L.Smart	2005*	J.M.Cooper

 $^{^{\}star}$ Has a seat on the Members Forum subject to Rule 19.1.1

Hon. Secretaries

1901-1903	G.W.HEARN	1956-1972	W.T.TIVER
1904-1906	W.M.BULL	1973-1975	T.A.THORNDALE
1907-1930	E.W.JORDAN	1976-1980	T.ELSOM-RHYMES
1931-1936	R.A.COLWILL	1981-1993	E.DEAN
1937-1942	R.G.JORDAN	1994-1999	G.A.CUTTING, Q.P.M.
1942-1955	J.De LANCEY,		
	A.L. SLOGGETT	1999- 2001	J.C. STREET
		2002- 2005	J.L. BIRD

Hon. Treasurers

1901- 1906	C.W.J.BARTLETT	1952-1956	A.L.SLOGGETT
1907-1924	G. BYE	1956-1972	T.A.THORNDALE
1925	E.W.JORDAN	1973-1975	T.ELSOM-RHYMES
1926-1930	F.M.HART	1976-2005	D.V.TOOGOOD
1931-1951	E.W.JORDAN.		

Hon. Competitions Secretaries

1926-1936	S.E.DARBY	1947-1981	R.A.MACFARLANE
1937	E.W.JORDAN	1982-8005	R.G.W.MARGETTS
1938-1946	W.BIRKWOOD		

PAST AND PRESENT OFFICERS OF ASA SOUTH WEST REGION

PRESIDENTS

2006/7*	K.Pring	2008*	H.Richards	2009*	Mrs M.Britton
2010*`	J.L.Bird	2011*	Mrs J.Airlie	2012	C.G.Esmond

Life Presidents

IVOR MARTIN, 32 Birch Grove, Chippenham SN15 1DE 01249 651419 DENNIS TOOGOOD, 74 The Pastures, Westwood, Bradford on Avon BA15 2BH

Hon Adminstrators

2006- J.L.Bird

Hon Finance Officers

2006-8 D.V.Toogood 2009- Mrs C.Robinson

Past Presidents of the A.S.A.

1903	SIR G.PRAGNELL	1959	C.F.CLARK
1908	G.W.HEARN	1965	W.T.TIVER
1913	E.W.JORDAN	1971	T.A.THORNDALE
1923	A.J.TUCKER	1977	T.ELSOM-RHYMES
1929	R.A.COLWILL OBE	1984	MRS S.W.MARGETTS
1935	R.G.JORDAN	1990	E.DEAN
1947	J.DE LANCEY	1996	P.JONES
1953	Bgdr.G.deV WELCHMAN, CBE, DSO	2001	D.V.TOOGOOD
		2006/7	R.G.W. MARGETTS

Representatives To ASA

ASA Officers President: Mr C.G. Esmond (sub Pres. Elect)

COUNCIL Chair of Board: Mrs S. Dors

Finance Officer: Mrs C. Robinson Regional Director: Alison Usher

County J. Likeman, S. Veale, G. Smart, D. Russell

Reps R.Warren, Mrs J. Airlie

Elected J. Bird, P. Jones

Reps

ASA Board: R. G. W. Margetts (sub. D. Flack)

Diving: Miss M. Sweetman Swimming Officials: Mrs J. Beard

Masters: R. Johnson Water Polo: F. Fowler

Open Water: B. Bewley

Swimming: Mrs C. Tremellen Medical Advisory: Dr P. Mason Synchro: Mrs J. Waters Judicial Appointments M. Hopes

TECHNICAL OFFICIALS

CORNWALL

L.J1 Mrs C.BAMPTON, 6 Meadow View, Tredizzick, St.Minver PL27 6PB

WAD 01208 863162

L.J1 Mrs L. BECCONSALL, Swallow's Return, Roskrow, Penryn TR10 9AW

CAR 01326 313001

```
T. ...T2s
       J.BEDDOW, 20 The Crescent, Porthleven, Helston TR13 9LU
                                                          CAR 07773 564062
L.J2s
      Miss R.BROWN, Gladwill Bungalow, Bowden Lane, Stratton, Bude EX23 9AF
                                                          BOD 01288 355677
L.J1
       Mrs C.COLWILL, Cherry Tree Cottage, Trevenson Moor, Pool Redruth TR15
       3RT
                                                          CAR 01209 717365
       Mrs C.COPPERWAIT, Belyars House, Belyars Lane, St. Ives TR26 2BQ
L.J2
                                                          STI 01736 796148
L.J2s
       D.CORBETT, Garden Cott, Goonbell, St. Agnes TR5 OPN TRU 01872 552429
L.J2
       Miss L.CORNELIUS, Blackthorn Parc, Davidstow, Camelford PL32 9YA
                                                          CAM 01840 261640
L.J2
       Miss S CORNELIUS, Blackthorn Prc, Davidstow, Camelford PL32 9YA
                                                          CAM 01840 261640
L.Rs
       Mrs M.P.DAVIES, 3 Polstain Road, Threemilestone, Truro TR3 6DH.
                                                          TRU 01872 277609
L.J2s
      Miss L.DAWE, Bryn Moor, Treven, Tintagel PL34 ODT
                                                        CAM 01840 770672
       M.DEERING, 9 Penwithick Park, Hallaze Road, St Austell, PL26 8YU
L.J2
                                                          BOD 01726 851785
J2
       J.DOLEMAN, 2 Barras Cross, Liskeard PL14 6BE
                                                          CRN 01579 349888
L.J2s
      Miss S.DRISCOLL, Cobb Cottage, Newhall Green, Delabole PL33 9ES
                                                          CAM 01840 213977
.T2
       Mrs S.DYMOND, 15 Castle Road, Penzance TR18 2AX
                                                          PEN 01736 360671
       C.ELLIOTT, 2 St Georges Road, Saltash PL12 6EH CRN 01752 842119
L.J2
       Mrs L.ELLIOTT, 2 St.Georges Road, Saltash PL12 6EH.CRN 01752 842119
L.Rs
L.J2s
       T.FLINT, Wheal Vor Cottage, Carnmeal Down, Breage, Helston TR13 9NL
                                                          CAR 01326 563825
L.Rs
       Mrs S.GABRIEL, 78 West Park, Wadebridge PL27 6AP
                                                         WAD 01208 815183
       Ms E.GIGGAL, 11 Bowjey Terrace, Newlyn, Penzance TR18 5NY
L.J2
                                                          PEN 01736 360610
LJ2
       Ms E.GORDON, 8 Carriage Parc, Goonhaven, Truro TR4 90W
                                                          CAR 01872 573615
       P.GORDON, 8 Carriage Parc, Goonhavern, Truro TR4 9QWCAR 01872 573615
L.Rs
      C.HALL, 14 Trelawney Road, Camborne TR14 7LN
                                                          CAR 01209 716490
L.J2s
L.J2
       Mrs D.HARFORD, 4 Trevendon, Venterdon, Callington PL17 8PF
                                                          CRN 01579 370663
       Mrs R. HEARNSHAW, 4 Dale Road, Newguay TR7 2ST
                                                          NEQ 01637 879321
L.J2
      M.HOPES, Tree Tops, Rilla Mill, Callington PL17 7NT CRN 01579 364097
L.Rs
       D.HOWARTH, 59 Talmena Avenue, Wadebridge PL27 7RP WAD 01208 815225
L.J2
J1
       Mrs D.JARVIS, The Old Schoolhouse, Tredrizzick, St. Minver PL27 6PB
                                                          WAD 01208 863232
L.J2
       Mrs M.JENKIN, 2 Trevean Way, Newquay TR7 1TW
                                                         NEO 01637 620225
      N.JENKINS,2 Trevean Way, Newquay TR7 1TW
L.J2s
                                                    NEQ 01637 620225
       Ms A.JOLLY, 39 Pengegon Way, Camborne TR14 7TS
L.Rs
                                                         CAR 01209 713532
       Ms E.JOLLY, 39 Pengegon Way. Camborne TR14 7TS
                                                         CAR 01209 713532
J1
.T1
       Miss L. KELLAWAY, 9 Park Road, Fowey PL23 1EB
                                                         BOD 01726 832656
L.J2
       S. LEWIS, Chy-An-Vor, Helston TR13 OAD
                                                          CAR 01326 572220
L.J2s
       J. LIKEMAN, 33 Bosvean Road, Shortlanesend, Truro TR4 9DX
                                                          TRU 01872 275960
J2
       Ms J. MEAD, 7 Dolcoath Avenue, Camborne, TR14 8RY
                                                          CAR 01209 713782
L.Rs
       M.McDONALD, 28 Treloggan Lane, Newquay TR7 2JN
                                                         NEQ 01637 852614
       Mrs N. MIDDLETON, Bryher House, Scorrier, Redruth TR16 5AV
L.J2
                                                          TRU 01209 821695
L.Rs
       P.PARKINSON, Pound Cottage, Cox Hill, Chacewater, Truro TR4 8LY
                                                          TRU 01872 560046
       Mrs E. REID, 20 Wheal Trelawney Sandy Lane, Redruth TR15 2LQ
J1
                                                          CAR 01209 214510
```

L.Rs	H.RICHARDS, 11 Graham Avenue, St Austell PL25 4LZ	STA	01726	73463
L.J2	Mrs A.RUSSELL, 33 Northfield Drive, Truro TR1 2BT	TRU	01872	277225
L.J2s	F.SAUNDERS,11 Pendarves View,Camborne TR14 7QL	CAR	01209	710258
L.J2	Mrs R.SMALDON, 7 Trelissick Road, Hayle TR27 4HY	CAR	01736	754074
L.J1	Ms A.SPECK, 7 Heatherbell Gardens, Carbis Bay TR26	2LJ		
		STI	01736	791429
L.J1	C.SPENCER, 14 Castle Canyke Road, Bodmin PL31 1DY	BOD	01208	75564
L.J2	I.TEMPLE, 4 Gwendrock Villas, Wadebridge PL27 7AZ	WAD	01208	812612
L.J2	Mrs C.TRESTRAIL, 55 Pendarves View, Troon, Camborne	TR14	9EG	
		CAR	01209	712010
L.J2	A.WELLAND, 8 Eliot Road, St. Austall PL25 4NL	BOD	01726	71912
L.J2	Mrs L.WHARTON, Little Oaks, Menagissey, Mount Hawke,	,Trur	o TR4	8DH
		TRU	01209	890598
L.J2	Mrs F.WILKINSON, Tartendown, Landrake, Saltash PL12	5AF		
		CRN	01752	851107

DEVON

J2s	Mrs M.ALLEN, High House, Monksmoor Bridge, Bittaford PL21 OHE
t	PLY 01752 691143 H.ARSCOTT, Broomhill, Southville Gardens, Kingsbridge TQ7 1LE
C	KKF 01548 854459
t	Mrs K.ARSCOTT, Broomhill, Southville Gardens, Kingsbridge TO7 1LE
	KKF 01548 854459
L.Rs	D.AVERY, 17 Leyfield Walk, Dawlish EX7 OEF DAW 01626 862535
J2	P.BARROW, 24 Chichester Road, Barnstaple, EX32 9EH BAR 01271 373562
t	Miss H.BEER, 19 Rydon Avenue, Kingsteignton, Newton Abbot TQ12 3LB
	NEW 01626 354930
t	Mrs C.BEWES, Meadow View, Newton St Petrock, Torrington EX38 8LU
	TOR 01409 281629
t	J.L.BIRD, 30 Clifton Avenue, Plymouth PL7 4BJ. KEL 01752 338667
L.J2	Mrs C.BLACKMORE, Milestone, Newton Road, Bishopsteignton TQ14 9PP
	DAW 01626 776193
L.Rs	P.BOULTON, 129 Grassmere Way, Saltash PL12 6XF PLY 07715 420475
J2	I. BOWEN, 44 Exe Vale Road, Exeter EX2 6LF DAW 01392 679754
t	Mrs E.BREW, 109 Broad Park Road, Bere Alston, Yelverton PL20 7DX
	YEL 01822 840972
t 	P.BREWER, 1 Westwood Road, Crediton EX17 3LS CRE 01363 774269
J2	Mrs J.BRIMACOMBE, Park Ridge, Yeoford, Crediton EX17 5ET
	CRE 01363 84692
J2s	C.BROWN, 39 Kingsmead Drive, Torrington EX38 7DB TOR 01805 624404
L.Rs	Mrs S.BUTLER,28 Barlow Gardens,Beacon Park, Plymouth PL2 2SJ DER 01752 791209
L.J1	Mrs N.CHIVERS, Fordors Down, Fordton, Crediton EX17 3DB
т.от	PLY 01363 777001
t	S. CLARK, 12 Winstone Avenue, Torquay TQ2 8TZ ODD 01803 324179
t	Mrs S.COCKERTON, Cleavers, West Town Meadow, Bishopsteignton T0149SI
C	DAW 01626 774203
L.J2	C.COLLIER, 67 Hermitage Rd, Mannamead, Plymouth PL3 4RX
1.02	PLY 07714 047163
L.J2	M.COLLINS, 3 Princes Road West, TorquayTQ1 1PB ODD 01803 296864
L.J2s	A.CONROY, 2 Springfield Road, Elburton, Plymouth PL9 8ED
	PLY 01752 408057
L.J1	Mrs B.COOMES, 38 Coleman Avenue, Teignmouth TQ14 9DU
	TEI 01626 779605
L.J2s	G.COWELL, 32 Broadpark Road, Paignton TQ3 2QD TOT 01803 551184
	20

```
L.J2
      Mrs J.CRANWELL, 21 Cockhaven Road, Bishopsteignton TQ14 9RF
                                                          DAW 01626 776634
J2
       Mrs D.CROCKER, Wistmans Cottage, Commercial Str. Gunnislake PL18 9JW
                                                          TAV 01822 832956
J1
       A DAVIES, 1 Torland Road, Plymouth PL£ 5TS
                                                          DEP 01752 785514
       Mrs A.DINHAM, 8 Westway, Hooe, Plymouth PL9 9RL
L.J1
                                                          PLY 01752 407961
       Mrs L.DOUGLAS, 52 Gorse Way, Ivybridge PL21 0GA
                                                          DIN 01752 691062
L.J1
L.J2
       R.DOWNING, Verona, Foxhole Road, Torquay TQ2 6RY
                                                          TQL 01803 606739
L.Rs
       Ms J.EASTON, Werneth, Town Lane, Woodbury, Exeter EX5 1NE
                                                          EXM 01395 233601
L.J2s
       Mrs J.ELLIOTT, 93 Pennsylvania Rd. Exeter EX4 6DW EXC 01392 493596
       J.EVANS, 5 St.Bridget Ave.Crownhill Plymouth PL6 5BB
L.J2
                                                          DIN 01752 769469
J2s
       C.FAIREY, 132 Austin Cres. Crownhill, Plymouth PL6 5QS
                                                          RNV 01752 780286
L.J1
       D.FARLEY, 27 Great Park Close, Bishopsteignton, Teignmouth TQ14 9FD
                                                          DAW 01626 776267
L.J1
      Mrs S.FEARNLEY, Rose Vine, Steephill, Maidencombe, Torquay TQ1 4TS
                                                          DAW 01803 322980
J2
       G.FLOWER, 47 Kenmare Drive, Plympton PL7 2YJ
                                                          DIN 01752 342619
       D.FORWARD, 8 Edna Bowley Court, Market Harborough LE16 8BN
L.Rs
                                                          RN/M07795 975831
       Mrs K.FORWARD, 129 Grassmere Way, Saltash PL12 6XF PLY 01752 846557
L.R
.T2
       K.FREEDMAN, 10 Mis Tor Close, Yelverton PL20 6DH
                                                          TAV 01822 617590
L.Rs
       T.FULLICK, 9 Leverlake Close, Tiverton EX16 6TS
                                                          TIV 01884 243482
       N.GLASSON, 23 Tavistock Rd, Manadon, Plymouth PL5 3DG
L.J1
                                                          PLY 07709 286850
       Mrs A.GRANTHAM, 2 Springfield Ave. Elburton, Plymouth PL9 8PZ
J2s
                                                          PRN 01752 401496
J1
       N. HARRIS, 21 Gainsborough Drive, Westward Ho, Bideford EX39 1XO BAR
J2s
       T.HART, 62 Peverell Park Road, PLymouth PL3 4NB
                                                          PLY 01752 244737
J2s
       E. HEARD, 14 Blagdon Rise, Crediton EX17 1EN
                                                          CRE 01363 774250
       Mrs M. HEDGER, Fairholme, Springfield Road, Woolacombe EX34 7BX
L.J1
                                                          BAR 01271 870932
       J.HENRY, West Liddaton Farm, Coryton, Okehampton EX20 4AD
t
                                                          KEL 01822 860262
J2.
       Mrs J.HESTER, 26 Gorselands, Newbury RG14 6PX
                                                          PLY 01635 45265
                                                          EXM 01395 268567
J1
       D.HILL, 18 Maple Drive, Exmouth EX8 5NR
       Mrs F.HUGHES, Revel, Rews Close, Combe Martin EX34 ODW
t
                                                          ILF 01271 882326
J1
       Mrs J.JACKSON, 11 Tower Gardens, Crediton EX17 2BO EXC 01363 775047
       P.JACKSON, 11 Tower Gardens, Crediton EX17 2BQ
                                                          EXC 01363 775047
       N. JAMES, 155 Rothsay Garden, Crownhill, Plymouth PL5 3TB
L.J2s
                                                          PLY 01752 768093
       R. JARMAN, 3 Homers Lane, Kingsteignton, TQ12 3AE
                                                          NEW 01626 207182
L.R
       D. JENKINS, Glebe House, Poltimore, Exeter EX4 OAP
                                                          EXC 01392 461560
L.J2s
      M.JEYNES, 17 Silverwell Park, Modbury, PL21 ORJ
                                                          KKF 01548 830322
       Ms T.JEYNES, 17 Silverwell Park, Modbury, PL21 ORJ KKF 01548 830322
       Mrs T.KING, 44 Kingsway Park, Kingsbridge TQ7 1HJ KKF 01548 857204
J2
       Mrs K.LARKIN, 26 Broadsands Bend, Paignton TQ4 6JH TIV 01803 844433
L.J1
       Mrs K. LLOYD-BRIM, 30 Abbotsfield Crescent, Tavistock PL19 8EY
                                                          TAV 01822 618461
L.J1
       J.LOOSEMORE, 42 Taylors Court, Tiverton EX16 6UD
                                                         TIV 01884 256895
       K.LOWDEN, 1 Lynmouth Close, Plympton, PL7 4LZ
                                                         DIN 01752 338637
t
       Mrs N.LOWDEN, 1 Lynmouth Close, Plympton, PL7 4LZ DIN 01752 338637
      R.G.MARGETTS, 38 Burridge Road, Torquay TQ2 6LN TQL 01803 605932
L.J2s
```

```
J1
       D.MARTIN, 9 Cavalry Drive, Heathfield, Newon Abbot TQ12 6TS
                                                           NEW 01626 833617
       Mrs L.McCREERY, 4 Primrose Meadow, Ivybridge PL21 9UX
J1
                                                           DIN 01752 690256
       N.McCREERY, 4 Primrose Meadow, Ivybridge PL21 9UX DIN 01752 690256
       Mrs J.McELROY, 10 Haweswater Close, Plymouth PL6 5HD
                                                           PRN.01752 293962
       S.MULLIN, 31 Lagoon View, West Yelland, Barnstaple EX31 3LD
t
                                                           TOR 01271 860373
.T2
       C.MONROE, 63 Burrator Rd, Exwick, Exeter EX4 2EW
                                                           EXC 01392 279807
       Mrs A.MURPHY, 17 Thornbury Avenue, Peverell, Plymouth PL3 4NJ
                                                           PLY 01752 604551
       Mrs J.NUNN, 55 Onslow Road, Peverell, Plymouth PL2 3QG
J2
                                                           PRN 01752 217178
       Mrs C.O'DONNELL, 10 College Green, Bideford EX39 3JY
                                                           TOR 01237 472500
                                                           BAR 07708 453560
L.J1
       Mrs B.ORRELL, 65 Moor Lea, Braunton EX33 2PF
       A. PARKER, 10 Lonsdale Road, Decoy, Newton Abbot TQ12 1DT
J1
                                                           PLY 01626 363172
       Mrs C.PARKER, 10 Lonsdale Road, Decoy, Newton Abbot TQ12 1DT
                                                           PLY 01626 363712
T. . .T1
       Ms C.PERRY, Westdown Farm, Blackawton, Totnes TQ9 7AL
                                                           KKF 01803 712320
      Mrs H.PERRY, Westdown Farm, Blackawton, Totnes TQ9 7AL
L.J2s
                                                           KKF 01803 712320
       C.PETTY, Martins Hill, Bishops Tawton, Barnstaple EX32 OEE
                                                           TOR 01271 377746
       Mrs A.PIPER, 10 Abney Crescent, Birdcage Farm, Plymouth PL6 6LH
                                                           PLY 01752 230056
J2
       Mrs C. POOLE, Edgcumbe House, Bere Ferrers, Yelverton PL20 7JL
                                                           PLY 01822 840612
       Mrs J. PORTER, 70 Downfield Way, Plympton PL7 5DU
                                                           PRN 01752 283957
       Mrs S.RADGICK, 2 Alder Road, Tavistock PL19 OLW
                                                          TAV 01822 618272
L.J1
J2
       Mrs I.READER, 2 Leander Way, Plymouth PL5 3UH
                                                           KEL 01752 704293
       Do. ROBERTS, Pinewoods, Ashley Priors Lane, Torquay TQ1 4SE
                                                           ODD 01803 324480
       De.ROBERTS, 15 Pepys Place, Plymouth PL5 3DS
                                                           RN/M01752 707300
t.
       Mrs T.ROBERTS, 15 Pepys Place, Plymouth PL6 3DS
                                                          RN/M01752 707300
t.
       Mrs C.ROBINSON, 8 Greenpark Avenue, Mutley, Plymouth PL4 6PG
J2
                                                           PRN 01752 269910
L.J1
       Mrs E.ROOKES, Old Vicarage, Sheepstor, Yelverton PL20 6PF
                                                           TAV 01822 853862
       Mrs A.SETTERS, 73 Shiphay Park Rd, Torquay TQ2 7DG TQL 01803 614284
T. . .T1
                                                           EXC 01392 274962
J1
       N.SHIRE, 65 Sullivan Road, Exeter EX2 5RB
       P.SHUTE, Court Barton Farm Cott, Coffinswell, Newton Abbot TQ12 4SS
L.J2
                                                           DAW 01803 872736
       Mrs C.SMITH, 16 Caroline Close, Exmouth EX8 4AZ
                                                           EXM 01395 227380
J1
J1
       Ms J.SMITH, 16 Caroline Close, Exmouth EX8 4AZ
                                                           EXM 01395 227380
       Ms H.SMITH, 16 Sailmakers Court, Shelly Road, Exmouth EX8 1XP
L.J2s
                                                           EXM 07970 047910
       M.SOUTHAM, 14 Rumsam Gardens, Barnstaple EX32 9EY KEL 01271 326424
       Mrs P.SPITTLE, Higher North Mill, Dartmouth TQ6 OLN
t
                                                           KKF 01803 770219
       M.STACEY, 47 Milton Close, Down Park, Tavistock PL19 9AL
J2
                                                          KEL 01822 618692
       N.STACEY, Polperro, Underhill, Lympstone EX8 5HQ
                                                          EXM 01395 277961
t
```

L.J1	Mrs L.STEMP, 131 Cleeve Drive, Ivybridge PL21 9DB DIN 01752 892841
R	Mrs H.STEWART, Birley Brae, Deeview Road South, Cults AB15 9NA
	KEL 01224 869186
L.J2s	A.STONEMAN,31 Chesterfield Road,Laira,Plymouth PL3 6BD
	DER 01752 672845
L.J1	Mrs J.STONEMAN,31 Chesterfield Road,Laira,Plymouth PL3 6BD
	DER 01752 672845
L.J2	Mrs A.STRAUGHAN, 18 Cranbrook Drive, Maidenhead SL6 6SB
	PLY 01628 675306
L.Rs	Mrs C.TREMELLEN, 17 Barrow View, Ferndown BH22 9SY KEL 01202 872258
L.Rs	C.TRUDGEON, 6 Monkerton Drive, Exeter EX1 3RX EXC 01392 466325
L.Rs	Mrs D. TURNER, 706 Budshead Road, Crownhill, Plymouth PL6 5DY
	KEL 01752 776617
J2	K.VANSTONE, 129 Hill Barton Road, Exeter EX1 3PP EXC 01392 461744
J2s	S.WARD, 10 St. Margarets View, Exmouth EX8 5BJ TIV 01395 270583
t	Miss M.WALKER, 6 The Villas, Sandygate, Newton Abbot TQ12 3PT
C	TQL 01626 361308
J2	Mrs N.WATKINS, Eastwood, Hangman Path, Combe Martin EX34 ODN
02	ILF 01271 882632
J2	Mrs E.WEBB, 3 Grenofen Close, Grenofen, Tavistock PL19 9NE
02	TAV 01822 617466
J1	N.WHEATON, 7 Turbill Gardens, Plympton PL7 2XF PLY 01752 219935
t	Mrs A.WHITING, Moorview, Lindridge Lane, Kingsteignton TQ12 3NN
L	NEW 01626 365013
+	
t	Mrs L.WIDGER,2 Hill Park, Kellaton, Kingsbridge TQ7 2ES KKF 01548 511358
+	
t	B.WILKINS, 162 Beaumont Road, St Judes, Plymouth PL4 9EE DER 01752 209127
т то	
L.J2 t.	
L	Mrs J.WILSON, 21 Highgrove Park, Teignmouth TQ14 8FA
TO -	DAW 01626 879908
J2s	I.WILSON, 26 Manor Vale Road, Galmpton, TQ5 OPA PAI 01803 844396
L.J1	Mrs W.WILSON, 16 Waverley Road, Westville, Kingsbridge TQ7
T1	KKF 01548 856484
J1	Mrs J.WREFORD, 36 Westcliffe Rd. Dawlish EX7 9DY DAW 01626 865872
L.J2s	D.WYATT,76 Barnfield Road, Paignton TQ3 2JX PAI 01803 559360
J2	Mrs I.ZELTMAN, 6 Scholastics Abbey, Teignmouth TQ14 8FF
	DAW 01626 773360
DORSI	7T
DONOI	<u> </u>
t	Mrs T.ALLEN, 15 Cleveland Avenue, Weymouth DT4 7RD WEY 01305 778410
L.J2	Mrs S.AWCOCK,17 Cliffe Rd.New Milton BH25 7PA SEA 01425 610158
L.J1	Mrs S.BAKER, 3 North Str Charminster, DT2 9QS WDO 07751 467390
L.J1	M.BAUER,19 Royal Victoria Aparts.High Str.Swanage BH19 2LN
	WDO 01305 751818
J1	C.BEAL, 56 The Beeches, Beaminster DT8 3SN TSD 01308 863196
L.Rs	Miss A.BEARD, 68 Malmesbury Park Road, Bournemouth BH1 4EP
	_

Mrs A.BLACK,15 Oakbury Drive, Weymouth DT3 6JB WEY 01305 835245

Mrs A.BENNETT, 3 Manor Grove, Martinstown, Dorchester DT2 9JD

Mrs J.BEARD, 10 Library Rd, Winton, Bournemouth BH9 2QH

N.BEARD, 10 Library Road, Winton, Bournemouth BH9 2QH

L.R

L.J1

L.J2s

SWB 07971 496503

SWB 01202 533212

SWB 01202 533212

SDO 01305 889613

```
J2
       Mrs J.BLISS, 14 Cobham Way, Merley, Wimborne BH21 1SJ
                                                           SWB 01202 842618
       Mrs W.BLOW, 7a Glenair Avenue, Lower Parkstone BH14 8AD
                                                           SWB 01202 710507
L.J1
       Mrs A.BOLDON, 18 Seacombe Road, Poole BH13 7RJ
                                                           POO 01202 708131
L.J1
       Miss E.BOLDEN, 18 Seacombe Road, Poole BH13 7RJ
                                                           POO 01202 708131
                                                           POO 01202 708131
       P.BOLDEN, 18 Seacombe Road, Poole BH13 7RJ
L.J1
       Mrs A.BOSOMWORTH, 9 Hammond Avenue, Weymouth DT4 9SB
                                                           TSD 01305 774619
J2
       B.BONWELL, 83 Portland Road, Wyke Regis, Weymouth DT4 9BE
                                                           SDO 01305 783807
       Mrs M.BOWEN-ASHWIN, Mannamead, Swyre Rd, Pucknowle, Dorchester DT28BP
+
                                                           SDO 01308 897011
J2
       Mrs I.BRIDGES, 16 Regency Crescent, Christchurch BH23 2WF
                                                           SWB 01202 269541
L.J1
       R.BROCKLEHURST, 14 Primrose Close, Wyke, SP8 4TX
                                                           NDO 01747 822627
       A.R.BURT, Flat 1,11a Greenhill, Weymouth DT4 7SW
                                                          WEY 01305 750924
J2
J2
       J.BURTON, 1 Crow Lane, Crow, Ringwood BH24 3DZ
                                                           BDO 01425 471702
       N. BURTON, 1 Crow Lane, Crow, Ringwood BH24 3DZ
L.J2s
                                                          BDO 01425 471702
L.J2
       Ms D.CHUAN, 30 Brownsea Road, Poole BH13 7QP
                                                          POO 01202 706656
       S.CIVIL, 10 Knighton Lane, Broadmayne DT2 8EZ
                                                           WDO 01305 853644
L.J2s
       Mrs L.COLLINS, 31 Lionheart Cl, Broadmayne DT2 8EZ SWB
.T2
       Miss S.COLWELL, 195 Chiswell, Portland DT5 1AF
                                                           SDO 01305 823324
       Mrs J.CONSTANTINE, 11 Bracken Way, Walkford, Christchurch BH23 5LW
L.J2
                                                           SEA 01425 273860
       P.COOLING, 217 Queens Park Ave. Bournemouth BH8 9HD
J1
                                                              SWB
t.
       Mrs H.CORNISH, 72 Symes Road, Hamworthy, Poole BH15 4PT
                                                           WAR 01202 252012
       Mrs L.CRADDOCK, 19 Dodhams Farm Close, Bridport DT6 3EZ
                                                           BRI 01308 427261
       D.CREGG, 23 Old Brickfields, Broadmayne DT2 8UX
                                                           WDO 01305 852770
.T1
       Mrs L.CREW, 29 Hemlets Close, Bridport DT6 3FB
                                                           SDO 01308 423628
Rs
       K.CUMMINGS, 10 Severn Road, Ferndown BH22 8KD
                                                           SWB 01202 890106
L.J2
L.J1
       Ms M.DASHWOOD, 8 Comet Close, Weymouth DT4 9ER
                                                          SDO 01305 787468
       P.DASHWOOD, 8 Comet Close, Weymouth DT4 9ER
                                                           SDO 01305 787468
L.J2
       K.DAVIES, 19 Deverel Rd, Charlton Down DT2 9UD
                                                           WDO 01305 261812
L.J1
L.J2s
       Mrs T.DAWE, Bothen View, North Allington, Bridport DT6 5GQ
                                                           SDO 01308 427953
       Mrs E.DAY, 34 The Beeches, Beaminster DT8 3SN
                                                           BRI 01308 862539
t
                                                           BRI 01308 424542
       D.DEW, 23 Pineview, Bridport, DT6 5NE
L.J1
J1
       L.DRAGE, 18 Acreman Close, Cerne Abbas DT2 7JU
                                                           WDO 01300 341070
J1
       Miss R.DRAGE, 18 Ackerman Close, Dorchester DT2 9QT
                                                           WDO 01300 341070
       L.DRUCE, 23 Setley Gardens, Stourvale, Bournemouth BH8 0HQ
                                                           SEA 01202 249720
       M.DRUCE, 23 Setley Gardens, Stourvale, Bournemouth BH8 0HQ
                                                           SEA 01202 519154
L.J2s
       J.DUFFELL, 12 Island View, Christchurch BH23 5AD
                                                           SEA 01425 278999
       Mrs P.DUFFEL, 12 Island View, Christchurch BH23 4DS
L.J2
                                                           SEA 01425 278999
J2
       Mrs A.EILES-CLARKE, Lewell Mill, West Stafford, Dorchester DT2 8AN
                                                           SDO 01305 262580
       Mrs L.ELMS, Mower Lane, East Orchard, Shaftesbury SP7 OLH
                                                           CLA 01747 811656
       L.FITZPATRICK, 18 Ubsdell Close, New Milton, Hants BH25 5NW
L.J2s
                                                           SWB 01425 622137
```

J1	G.FLETCHER, 29 Whiteknights, Barton on Sea BH25 7H.	A	
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	SEA 01425	611994
L.J1	Mrs A.FOAD,13 Normandy Way,Dorchester DT1 2PP	WDO 01305	261165
J1	Miss R.FOAD, 13 Normandy Way, Dorchester DT1 2PP	WDO 01305	
L.J2	J.FRANCIS,159 Redhill Drive, Bournemouth BH10 6AH		
L.J2	C.GASSMAN, 33 Ashley Road, Marnhull DT10 1LQ	NDO 01258	
L.J2s	P.GOODE, 19 Kimmeridge Close, Weymouth DT3 5RL	SDO 01305	
J1	Ms M.GORMLEY, 68 Paisley Rd, Bournemouth BH6 5EB	SEA 07954	168645
J1	R.GREEN, 17 Birch Way, Charlton Down, Dorchester DT	∠ 9xx WDO 01305	263279
J2s	W.GROUNDS, Lawsonia, New Road, Stoborough, Wareham B.		203213
020	n. onoongo, gamoonga, non noaa, googogogoga, nagonam g	WAR 01929	556638
L.J2s	A.HALL, 12 Scott Cl, Stoborough, Wareham BH20 5BZ	WAR 01929	
t	M.HARBRON, 23 Dodhams Farm Close, Bridport DT6 3EZ	BRI 01308	425456
t	Mrs A.HATTON, 9 Bincleaves Road, Weymouth DT4 8RL	WEY 01305	771676
L.J2s	S.HAWKINS,21 St Margaret's Ave.Christchurch BH23	1JD	
		SWB 01202	479622
L.J1	Mrs M.HAWKINS, 21 St.Margarets Ave, Christchurh BH		
		SWB 01202	
J2	Mrs C.HAYWARD, Robins Nest, Froham Lane, Fordingbri	_	
т т1	Mrs W HILL Clanella Charta Creen Lane Metaembe C	SWB 07868	029531
L.J1 L.J1	Mrs T.HILL, Glenella Shorts Green Lane, Motcombe S Ms C.HILL, Glenella, Shorts Green Lane	NDO 01747	858617
L.J1	Ms M.HILL,16 Long Cross, Shaftesbury SP7 8QP	NDO 01747	
L.J1	N.HOLMES, 462a Chickerell Road, Chickerell Weymout.		000120
	,,	WEM 01305	782428
L.J2s	R.HONEYBUN, 18 Stour Drive, Northmoor Park, Wareham	BH20 4EW	
		WAR 01929	554192
J2	Mrs C.HONOR, 53 St Osmunds Road, Parkstone, Poole B.	H14 9JU	
		POO 01202	
L.J2	Mrs W.HOOPER, 7 Verulum Road, Poole BH14 OPP	POO 01202	
L.J2s	M. HOSKINS, 11 St Andrews Road, Bridport DT6 3BG	BRI 01308	
L.J1 L.J1	N.IRELAND, Highbanks, Roman Rd, Osmington DT3 6ER Ms H.JACK, 13 Liddington Cres, Blandford DT11 7RP	WDO 01305 BLA 01258	
L.J1	S.JOHNS, 15 Wadebridge Square, Poundbury DT1 3AQ	WDO 01305	
L.J1	R. KERSLAKE, 2 Albert Road, New Milton, Hants BH25		701010
		SEA 01425	616089
L.J1	J.KEMMITT,74 Ellesfield Dr,West Parley BH22 8QW	POO 01202	
L.J2	Mrs C.KIRK, 28 Purbeck Close, Weymouth DT4 9QU	WEY 01305	777564
J2	Mrs S.KNIGHT,1 Tollerdown Road, Weymouth DT4 OSQ	WEY 01305	778015
L.J1	E.KNOTT, Bramble Cottage, The Square, Charminster D		
0		WDO 01305	
L.J2	Mrs K.KNOTT, Bramble Cottage, The Square, Charminst		
т т1	II LAMBOURN 10 Market Class Reals Rill 100	WDO 01305 POO 01202	
L.J1 t	H.LAMBOURN, 18 Market Close, Poole BH13 1NQ J.LANE, 38 Deverel Road, Charlton Down, Dorchester		072039
C	o. HANE, 30 Develer Road, Charleon Down, Dolchester	SDO 01305	259768
J1	P.LAWSON, 19 King's Ave, Christchurch BH23 1NA	SWB 01202	
J2	Mrs C.LEDGER, 51 Whitecross Dr, Weymouth DT4 9PA	WEY 01305	
L.J1	D.LEE, Bluebell Cottage, Martinstown, Dorchester DT		
		WDO 01305	889967
J1	S.LOUTH, 4 The Cross, Blandford DT11 0EG	NDO 01255	861266
L.J1	R.LUMLEY, Forest Edge, Salisbury Road, Blashford B.		
		SWB 01425	473537
L.J1	A.MANN, Lynton House, Park Close, Brockenhurst SO42		C02750
		SEA 01590	623/50

```
L.J1
      Mrs M.MANN, Lynton House, Park Close, Brockenhurst SO42 7TG
                                                          SEA 01590 623750
L.J1
       M.MARTINS, 142 Redhoave Road, Poole BH17 9DR
                                                          POO 07964 691721
J1
       Mrs A.MASON, 9 Namu Road, Moordown, Bournemouth BH9 2QU
                                                          SWB 01202 245842
T., J1
       Mrs C.MASTERS, 8 Shrubbery Lane, Weymouth DT4 9LU SDO 01305 783632
                                                          SDO 01305 783632
L.J2s
       J.MASTERS, 8 Shrubbery Lane, Weymouth DT4 9LU
L.J2
       Mrs S.MAYALL, 6 Sylmor Gardens, Moordown, Bournemouth BH9 3EN
                                                          SWB 01202 549387
L.J2s
       J.MAYALL, 6 Sylmor Gardens, Moordown, Bournemouth BH9 3EN
                                                          SWB 01202 549387
       Ms E.MAYNARD, 9 East Lulworth, Wareham BH20 5QQ
                                                          WAR 01929 400652
J1
J1
       Mrs J.MAYNARD, 9 East Lulworth, Wareham BH20 5QQ
                                                         WAR 01929 400652
       A.McCORMACK, 180 Salisbury Road, Burton, Christchurch BH23 7JS
L.J1
                                                          SWB 01202 484253
       S McKIRDY, 33 Edwina Drive, Poole BH17 7JG
J1
                                                          POO 01202 389224
       S.METER, 26 Franchise Street, Weymouth DT4 8JS
                                                         WEY 01305 780660
J2s
       Ms C.MOORE, 4 Dereham Way, Bransome Poole BH12 1LZ POO 01202 771542
J1
t
       P.MORGAN, 13 Kempston Road, Weymouth DT4 8XB
                                                          SDO 01305 788174
J2
       Mrs H.MORRIS, South Hill, Corfe Lodge Rd, Broadstone BH18 9NF
                                                          SWB 01202 601332
L.J2
       I MORTIMER, Lawrence Farm, West Milton DT6 3SJ
                                                          BRI 01308 485223
       A.MULES, 40 Cleveland Avenue, Weymouth DT3 6AG
                                                          SDO 01305 781334
L.J2
.T2
       Mrs L.NEWSAM, 16 Bridlebank Way, Weymouth DT3 5RA SDO 01305 816578
J1
       Mrs G.NUTTALL, 23 Crichel Mount Rd, Poole BH14 8LT POO 01202 707231
       Mrs G.OAKLEY, 3 Martello Mews, Commercial Road, Weymouth DT4 8AG
t.
                                                          WEY 01305 768086
                                                          POO 01202 386647
       Mrs D.OLD, 13 Winterbourne Road, Poole BH15 2ES
       B.PATTERSON, 20 Ullswater Cres., Weymouth DT3 5HE SDO 01305 781131
L.J1
       I.PERKINS, 52 West Way, Bournemouth BH9 3EB
                                                          BSC 07973 511326
L.J1
      A.PLATT, 196 Malmesbury Road, Charminster BH8 8PP BSC 01202 294961
L.J2s
      S.PLATTS, 4 Kinson Grove, Bournemouth
                                                          SWB 01202 593083
L.J2s
      Mrs S.PODGER, Rose Cottage, Melplash, Bridport DT6 3UH
                                                          SDO 01308 488667
       N. PRADHAN, 84 Southwick Rd, Boscombe East BH6 5PU SWB 01202 425826
L.J2
       Mrs A.PRUDE, 20 Lingwood Avenue, Mudeford, Christchurch BH23 3JT
J2
                                                          SEA 01202 474973
       Mrs K.REYNOLDS, Bryanstone Edge, Blandford Forum DT11 9AB
L.Rs
                                                          SWB 01258 489005
L.J2
       Mrs T.RIDES, 9 Falcon Drive, Mudfors, BH23 4BA
                                                          SEA 01425 240059
L.J2s
      K.ROBERTS, 75 Holdenhurst Rd, Bournemouth BH7 6RB SEA 01202 423613
L.J2s
      Mrs T.ROBERTS, 42 Lanehouse Rocks Road, Weymouth DT4 9DG
                                                          WDO 01305 778956
       Mrs C.RODARI, Spindles, Puddledock Lane, Sutton Poyntz, Weymouth
       DT3 6LZ
                                                          SDO 01305 837799
L.J1
       E.ROGERS, Wilverly Cottage, Wilverly, New Milton BH25 5TZ
                                                          SEA 01425 617129
       J. ROGERS, Wilverley Cottage, Wilverley, New Milton BH25 5TZ
L.J1
                                                          SEA 01425 617129
       Miss H.ROOKS, 6 Sherren Ave, Charlton Down, DT2 9UR WDO 01305 250872
L.J1
       S.ROOKS, 6 Sherren Avenue, Charlton Down DT2 9UA WDO 01305 250872
L.J2s
L.J2
       Mrs M.ROUSELL, White Gates, Mosterton, DT8 3HG
                                                         BRI 01308 868474
J1
       M.SCOTT, 25 Rockcliff Way, Milford on Sea SO41 0SD SEA 01590 644718
       Mrs J.SHIRLEY, 21 Normanhurst Ave, Bournemouth BH8 9NN
L.J1
                                                          SWB 01202 468173
      A.SIMONS, 12 Cromwell Road, Bournemouth BH5 2JN SEA 01202 417077
L.J2
```

J1 J2	Mrs C.SKEW, Varese, Hare Lane, New Milton BH25 5AF SEA 01425 621257 C.SLEIGHTHOLME, 255 Fairmile Road, Christchurch BH23 2LH	
02	SWB 01202 474341	
L.Rs	A.SMART, 60 Abbotsbury Road, Broadstone BH18 9DD POO 01202 249654	
L.J2s	Mrs S.SMART, 60 Abbotsbury Rd, Broadstone BH18 9DD POO 01202 249654	
J2	R.SMEDLEY, 60 Huntley Road, Talbot Heath, Bournemouth BH3 7HJ	
	BSC 01202 528286	
t	G.SMITH, 18 Dorchester Road, Maiden Newton, Dorchester DT2 OBA	
-	WDO 07300 320082	
t	M.SMITH,66 Grenville Road, Wimborne BH21 2BB POO 01202 885345	
L.J1	K.TALBOT, Crooked Oak, West Rd, Bransgore BH23 8BD SEA 01425 673860	
J1	Mrs S.TALBOT, Crooked Oak, West Rd, Bransgore BH23 8BD	
	SEA 01425 673860	
J1	J.TAYLOR-JACKSON, 10 Kipling Road, Poole BH14 0QN POO 01202 710041	
L.J2s	Mrs A.THOMAS, 4 Kirkham Ave, Burton, Christchurch BH23 7LP	
	SWB 01202 245405	
J2	Miss M. THOMAS, 4 Kirkham Ave, Burton, Christchurch BH23 7LP	
	SWB 01202 245405	
L.J2	Mrs J.TILLER,88 Horsham Ave, Bournemouth BH10 7JG SWB 01202 570666	
L.J1	J.TREWARTHA, 3 St.Georges Rd, Dorchester, DT1 1PA WDO 01305 753484	
L.J1	Ms A.UDALL,69 Corfe Rd,Stoborough,BH20 5AE WAR 01929 556259	
L.J2	M.VIDES, 15 Geneva Avenue, Bournemouth POO 01202 423518	
L.J2	Mrs L.VIVIAN, 3 Wyatts Cl, Corfe Mullen BH21 3SX SWB 01202 658739	
L.J1	Miss S.WARDEN, 23 North Str, Charminster DT2 9QZ WDO 01305 264366	
L.J2s	Mrs A.WARREN, 26 Claremont Road, Rodwell, Weymouth DT4 9LD	
	SDO 01305 787664	
L.Rs	N.WELSH, 20 Queens Park, West Drive, Bournemouth BH8 9DD	
	SWB 01202 396269	
t	Mrs D.WHEATLEY, 3 Linthorpe Road, Poole BH15 2JS POO 01202 676543	
J1	A.WHITING, 50 Muscliffe Road, Winton BH9 1NW BSC 01202 776875	
L.J1	C.WIGNALL, 64 Chine Walk, West Parley, Ferndown BH22 8PX	
	SWB 01202 891084	
L.J2s	Mrs M.WIGNALL,64 Chine Walk, West Parley, Ferndown BH22 8PX	
	SWB 01202 891084	
L.J1	Mrs D.WILLIAMSON, The Old Mill, Ludwell, Shaftesbury SP7 9NF	
	NDO 01747 828807	
L.J1	M.WINTER, 21 Barbers Gate, Poole BH15 1ZA POO 01202 665465	
L.J2	Mrs M.YOUNG, 9 Fippenny Hollow, Okeford Fitzpaine, Blandford	
	DT11 OSD CLA 01258 860396	
GLOUCESTER		
J2	Mrs P.ADAMS, 7 Cherry Road, Elms Estate, Chipping Sodbury, BS37 6HJ	
-	SOT 01454 313447	
T2 c	D W ADAMS 7 Charry Doad Flms Estato Chinning Sodhury DS37 6UI	

Mrs P.ADAMS,7 Cherry Road, Elms Estate, Chipping Sodbury, BS37 6HJ
SOT 01454 313447
R.W.ADAMS, 7 Cherry Road, Elms Estate, Chipping Sodbury, BS37 6HJ
SOT 01454 313447
M.ALDRIDGE, Erismus, Cowle Road, Stroud GL5 2JR STR 01453 762236
Mrs M. ALDRIDGE, Erismus, Cowle Rd, Stroud GL5 2JR DUR 01453 762236
Miss K.ALDRIDGE, Erismus, Cowle Rd, Stroud GL5 2JR DUR 01453 762236
D.ASHTON, 21 Howes Cl, Barrs Court, Bristol BS30 8SA
SOU 01179 600153
Mrs D.BALL, Deane House, New Passage Rd, Pilning, Bristol BS35 4LZ
SEV 01454 632697
Mrs J.BARRELL, Lynwood, Ellwood Road, Milkwall, Coleford GL16 7LE
LYD 01594 810512
Mrs M.BARRY, 2 St Edwards Walk, Cheltenham, GL53 7RSCHE 01242 210272

```
L.J1
      Mrs H.BARTHOLOMEW, 3 Pinewood Road, Hardwicke, Gloucester GL2 4RY
                                                         SEV 01452 722149
      D.BAYLY, 6 Lydiard Croft, Hanham, Bristol BS15 3LT SOU
L.J1
L.J2
       I.BLAKE, Three Trees, Tobyfield Rd, Bishop Cleeve, Cheltenham GL52 8NW
       TEW 01242 696630
       A.BOLLEN, 64 Primrose Way, Lydney, GL15 5SQ
                                                        LYD 01594 844403
t.
L.J2
       Mrs N.BOOTH, 43 Balmoral Road, St Andrews, Bristol BS7 9AX
                                                         BRC 01179 859845
       J.BOTTING.22 Jubilee Rd.St Georges, Bristol BS5 8HY
                                                         BPO 01179 351713
       A.BRENNAN, 38 Crabtree Lane, Cirencester GL7 1DW CIR 01285 655460
       Mrs M.BRITTON, 37 Hazelbury Rd, Knowle, Bristol BS14 9EP
L.J2
                                                         BRC 01179 770348
L.J1
       F.BROADY, 54 Barnwood Avenue, Gloucester GL4 3AH
                                                         GLO 01452 533288
L.J1
       L.BROWN, 17 Felton Grove, Bedminster Down, Bristol BS13 7EB
                                                         BRC 01179 642349
L.J2
     Mrs S.BROWN, The Cottage, Broadfield Farm, Tetbury GL8 8SE
                                                          GLO 01285 851554
L.J1 R.BROWNING, Wani, Highfield Road, Whiteshill, Stroud GL6 6AJ
                                                          SEV 01453 755701
L.J2
      R.J.BRYANT, 43 Raynes Road, Ashton Gate. Bristol BS3 2DJ
                                                         BRC 01179 635053
      Mrs N.BRYANT, 181 Wick Rd, Brislington BS4 4HW
                                                        BRC 01179 772212
L.J1
L.R
      Mrs S.BRYANT, 57 Druid Hill, Stoke Bishop, Bristol BS9 1EH
                                                         SEV 01179 683683
       Miss T.BRYANT, 181 Wick Road, Bristol BS4 4HW
                                                         BRC 01179 772212
      Miss P.BUXTON, 36 Naas Lane, Lydney, GL15 5AT
                                                        LYD 01594 845727
L.J2
       Mrs J.CARTER, 3 Churn Hill, North Cerney, Cirencester GL7 7DN
                                                         CIR 01285 831425
L.Rs
     A.CLIFT, Burnside Cott, Westmancote, Tewkesbury GL20 7ES
                                                          TEW 01684 772826
J2
      Mrs V.CLIFT, Burnside Cottage, Westmancote, Tewkesbury GL20 7CS
                                                         TEW 01684 772826
L.J2
     Mrs C.COX, 43 Esmond Grove, Clevedon BS21 7HP
                                                        BRM 01275 875413
       A.J.CURRIN, 2 Dorset Way, Yate BS37 7SN
                                                         SOT 01454 312664
       B.DAVIES, 60 Kingscote Rd West, Up Hatherley, Cheltenham GL51 6JR
L.J1
                                                          GLO 01242 228355
      Mrs A.DINHAM, 26 Elsbert Drive, Highbridge Green, Bristol BS13 8AL
t
                                                         BRC 01179 647179
L.J1
       J.DUDLEY, 13 Deans Drive, Bristol BS5 7UA
                                                         BPO 01179 082168
      Mrs C.DUNLOP, Pinnolds Upton Lane, Brookthorpe, Gloucester GL4 OUT
L.J1
                                                         BRO 01452 812999
L.J2
       A.EASTBURY, 25 Heath Str, Eastville, Bristol BS5 6SNBPO 01179 522742
       Miss P.EDGELL, 24 Rugby Rd, Brislington BS4 3NG
                                                        BRC.
      R.J.EDWARDS, 7 Clare Ave, Bishopston, Bristol BS7 8JFBRH 01179424866
L.J2
J2s
       A.EMBLING, 12 Valley Road, Cinderford GL14 2PD CIN 01594 824756
L.J2
       S. EMERY, 90 Ridgeway Rd, Long Ashton, Bristol BS41 9HA
                                                         BAC 01275 394103
       G.EVANS, 35 Hampden Close, Yate BS37 5UW
                                                         SOT 01454 316127
J2
L.J2
       Mrs S.EVANS, 7 The Hawthorns, Cam, Dursley GL11 5LJ SEV 01453 548966
       Miss K.EWERS, 48 Bowly Rd, Linden, Gloucester GL1 5NW GLO
      Mrs P.FELL, 9 Briarbank Rise, Charlton Kings, Cheltenham GL52 6XR
L.J2
                                                         GLO 01242 528848
      N.FINCHAM, 3 Meyrick Street, Hereford HR4 ODY
                                                        HER 01432 350201
J2s
      Mrs H FITZPATRICK, 122 Fruitlands, Malvern Wells WR14 4XB
L.J1
                                                         GLO 01684 576210
```

```
L.J2
      M.FRAZER, 133 Alexander Drive, Cirencester GL7 1UQ CIR 01285 642984
L.J1
      P.GARLAND, 120 Primerose Hill, Lydney GL15 5SP
L.J1
      Mrs J.GASKINS, Beech Grove, Whitehall Lane, Rudford, Gloucester
       GL2 8ED
                                                          GLO 01452 521454
L.J1
      Mrs K.GAY, 5 Highdale Avenue, Clevedon BS21 7LZ
                                                          CLE 01275 876934
       Mrs R.GIBNEY, 64 Ashchurch Rd, Tewkesbury GL20 8BX TEW 01684 275315
       M.GILLETT, 44 Heath Rd, Downend, Bristol BS16 6HA BPO 01179 566452
L.J2
J2
       Mrs V.GODFREY, Liddell House, Silver Str, South Cerney GL7 5TS
                                                          CIR 01285 860643
L.J2
       A.GRAHAM, 9 Vayre Close, Chipping Sodbuy BS37 6NT SOT 01454 325712
       Mrs L.GREGORY, The Barn House, Calcot, Cheltenham GL54 3JZ
t
                                                          CIR 01285 720320
       T.GRIME, 24 Princes Ground, Abbeymead, Gloucester GL4 4PD GLO
J1
J1
       Ms A.GUIRDHAM, 101 Jersey Ave, Brislington BS4 4QX
L.J2
       B.GUY, 62 Chesterfield Rd, St Andrews, Bristol BS6 5DP
                                                          BRH 01179 245057
      D.M. HADFIELD, 15 Primrose Dr, Thornbury BS35 1UP
                                                         SEV 01454 885205
L.J1
L.Rs
       N. HARPER, 22 Clarence Grove Rd, Weston-super-Mare BS23 4AQ
                                                          BRC 01934 622233
J2s
       P.HAWKINS, 37 Tyntesfield Rd, Bedminster Down, Bristol BS13 7EQ
                                                          BRC 01179 359038
L.J2s
       D. HEPBURN, Marlborough House, Birdlip Hill, Witcombe GL3 4SN
                                                          GLO 01452 863919
      M. HYND, Rathmore, Churchdown Lane, Hucclecote, Gloucester GL3 2LR
L.J2s
                                                          CHE 01452 713913
       Mrs P.JAMES, 47 The Oak Field, Cinderford GL14 2DE CIN 01594 825044
J2
L.J2
       Ms C.JOHNSTON, Sanju, Moffatt Rd, Forest Green, Nailsworth GL6 OHA
                                                          SEV 01453 833347
L.Rs
       Mrs S.JONES, 27 Stratford Road, Stroud GL5 4AJ
                                                          SEV 01453 751364
       G.JONES, 3 Jardine Drive, Bishops Cleeve, Cheltenham GL52 8XO
                                                          TEW 01242 675646
      P.KENDELL, Seaton House, Bagpath, Tetbury GL8 8YG GLO 01453 861120
L.J2s
      Mrs C.KLASICKI-LALE, 19 Brighton Terrace, Bedminster BS3 3PS
L.J1
                                                          BIS 01179 668672
       V.KIRK,83 Stratton Heights, Cirencester, GL7 2RW
J2
                                                          STR 01285 657218
       T.LEEK, 18 Bourne Close, Winterbourne, Bristol BS36 1PL
t
                                                          BRN 01454 773471
       E.LEWIS, 198 Lodge Causeway, Fishponds, Bristol BS16 3QQ
                                                          BPO 01179 650690
       J.LOCKE, 23 Bromley Heath Ave. Down End, Bristol BS16 6JP SOT
L.J1
 Τ
       O.LOCKEY, The Loft, Green Close, Cheap Street, Chedworth GL54 4AA
                                                          SST 01285 720002
L.J1
       Mrs S.MALONE, 103 Old Bath Rd, Cheltenham GL53 7DA
                                                            GLO
       Mrs C.MATTHEWS, 50 The Scarr, Newent GL18 1DQ
                                                        GLO 01531 820532
       J.MELVIN, 139 Bakers Ground, Stoke Gifford, Bristol BS34 8GD BRN
J2
L.J1
       R.MILES, 26 Falcon Field, Patchway Bristol BS34 5RD
                                                          BRH 01179 698326
T., J2
       J.MOORE, 45 Barkers Mead, Yate BS37 7GB
                                                          SOT 01454 322537
       L.MOODY, 2 Glebe Field, Lower Almondsbury, Bristol BS32 4DL
J2
                                                          BRN 01454 616522
L.J1
       J. MORLEY, 18 Corbett Close, Yate BS37 7BA
                                                          SOT
L.J2 Mrs A.MUNDEN, 8 Grovelands, Barnwood, Gloucester GL4 3JF
                                                          GLO 01452 530886
      Mrs C.NEALE, 10 Meadow Mead, Brimsham Park, Yate BS37 7UT
t
                                                          BRN 01454 327745
```

L.Rs	M.NEALE, 10 Meadow Mead, Brimsham Park, Yate, BS37 7UT
	BRN 01454 327745
t	Miss S.NEALE, 10 Meadow Mead, Brimsham Park, Yate BS37 7UT
+	BRN 01454 327745 W.NICHOLSON,1 Braeburn Close, Gloucester GL2 ONS GLO 01452 551199
t L.J2	W.NICHOLSON,1 Braeburn Close, Gloucester GL2 ONS GLO 01452 551199 Mrs J.PARKER,10 Rope Walk, Tewkesbury GL20 5DS TEW 01684 297916
ш.02 t	K.PENTONY,85 Gloucester Rd, Tewkesbury GL20 5BS TEW 01684 299702
L.J2s	S.POCOCK,14 Mowbray Ave, Stonehills, Tewkesbury GL20 5FA
1.025	TEW 01684 299490
L.J2	Mrs L.POWELL, 3 Glenview, Ham Lane, Stapleton, Bristol BS16 1EE
	BRN 01179 650994
L.J2s	N.POWELL, 3 Ham Lane, Stapleton, Bristol BS16 1EE BRN 01179 650994
L.J2	N.PRIDEAUX, 7 Woodland Glade, Clevedon BS21 6AL CLE
L.J1	Mrs N.PURNELL,32 Durban Rd,Patchway,Bristol BS34 5HQ
	SOU 01179n306774
J2s	Mrs N.ROBERTS, 11 Deane Court, Lydney GL15 5TD LYD 01594 841799
L.J2	Mrs R.ROBERTS, Marsh Lodge, Marsh Rd, Leonard Stanley GL10 3NG
T TO-	SEV 01453 827250
L.J2s	P.ROBINSON, 2 Tamarisk Mews, Quedgeley, Gloucester GL2 4GE
т то	Mrs H.ROGERS,12 Turnpike Close, Yate BS37 4JF SOT 01452 721213 Mrs H.ROGERS,12 Turnpike Close, Yate BS37 4JF SOT 01454 318057
L.J2 t	Mrs H.ROGERS, 12 Turnpike Close, Yate BS37 4JF SOT 01454 318057 M.ROGERS, 2 Bell Place, Ruspidge, Cinderford GL14 3BACIN 01594827264
J2s	D.A.RUSSELL,41 Ravenhead Drive, Bristol BS14 9AU COB 01275 839885
L.J1	D.SALISBURY, Brook Cottage, The Common, Woolaston GL15 6NU
2.01	LYD 01594 529340
L.J1	Mrs C.SELLEN, 40 Amberley Way, Wickwar, Wotton under Edge GL12 8LP
	DUR 01454 299222
J2s	Mrs J.SHACKCLOTH, 157 Goldcrest Rd, Chipping Sodbury BS37 6XN
	BRN 01454 882512
J2s	W.J.SHACKCLOTH, 157 Goldcrest Road, Chipping Sodbury BS37 6XN
	BPO 01454 882512
L.J2	Mrs D.SHANE, 25 Culvers Road, Keynsham BS31 2DW SOU
t	P SHELDRAKE, 6 Highfield Villas, Station Rd, Newham on Severn
_	GL14 1DD LYD 01594 510803
t	S.SKINNER,29 Brookside,Mitton,Tewkesbury GL20 8BE TEW 01684 297525
L.J1	Mrs T.SNOW, 3 Woodcote, Longlevens, Gloucester GL2 9RX
ш.01	GLO 01452 538280
J2	G.STADDON, 17 Shaldon Road, Horfield, Bristol BS17 9NN
	BRN 01179 515868
t	P.THOMAS, 18 Pickering Rd, Leckhampton, Cheltenham GL53 OLB
	CHE 01242 252420
t	R.TOOMER, 28 Valley Road, Cinderford GL14 2PD CIN 01594 826917
t	Mrs E.WEST, 43 Larkhay Road, Hucclecote GL3 3NR BRO 01452 547212
L.J2	Mrs C.WILKINS, 22 Fouracre Rd, Downend, Bristol BS16 6PG
	BRN 01179 570156
L.J1	S.WILLIAMS, 17 Chatcombe Close, Charlton Kings, Cheltenham GL53 8LT
Ј2	A.WOOLDRIDGE,59 Jubilee Dr,Thornbury BS35 2YH SEV 01454 414552
J2 L.J1	Mrs D.WOODWARD,5 Zura Avenue, Brockworth GL3 4BN SEV 01452 371370
t.ui	Mrs J.WRIGHT, 14 The Hawthorns, Cam, Dursley GL11 5LJ
J	SEV 01453 545059
L.J2	Mrs S.WYN-JONES, 18 Well Hill, Minchinhampton, Gloucester GL6 9LE
	SEV 01453 883789
L.J2	L.YOULDEN, 27 Homefield, Yate, Bristol BS37 5US SOT 07903 280269

- t Mrs D.YOUNG, Sunny Heights, Tobacconist Rd, Minchinhampton GL6 9JJ
 SEV 01453 883610
 J2 B.YOXALL, Walnut Tree Cottage, Corse Lawn, Gloucester GL19 4NB
- J2 B.YOXALL, Walnut Tree Cottage, Corse Lawn, Gloucester GL19 4NB
 TEW 01452 780582

SOMERSET

J2s t t	P.ABRAHAM, 35 Norman Road, Saltford, BS31 3BQ N.ABRAHAMS, 19 Higher Beacon, Ilminster TA19 9AJ J.ALFORD, 7 Walsh Cl, Weston-super-Mare BS24 9XH	CHA	01225	356135 873030 814491
t	Mrs M.ALLIN, Holly Tree Farm, Woodlands, Glastonbur		NSM	
J2	Mrs S.ANDERSON, The Hollies, Woolavington Hill, Woo	lavi	ngton,	TA7 8DH
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			684447
t	G.ANDREWS,84 Glynswood,Chard TA20 1AJ		01460	
t	J.ANNELY, 4 Corston View, Odd Down, Bath BA2 2PH			835628
L.J1	Ms T.ATAL, 50 Bramley Close, Wellington TA21 9AF			666360
t	D.BAKER, 30 Charlton Rd, Weston s Mare BS23 4HQ	WSM		
L.J1	Miss K.BAKER, 35 Burnside, Parbold, Wigan WN8 7BD	BAU	01257	462760
J2	Mrs N.BANKS, 8 Mill Stream Close, Axbridge			733153
t	D.BARTLETT, 31 South Ave, Oldfield Park, Bath BA2 3			
			01225	337234
L.Rs	B.BATLEY, The Brambles, Queen Str, Keinton Mandevil			
				224663
L.J2	Dr F.BARR, Old Post Office, Burtle, Bridgwater TA7			
	, , , , , ,		77028	14928
J2	S.BAUDREY, 18 Cypross Drive, Yeovil BA20 2PX			426549
L.J2s	T.BEALE, 24 Bluebell Close, Taunton TA1 3XQ			352767
Rs	B.BEWLEY, Kewstoke House, Kewstoke, Weston-s-Mare			
				624129
t	Mrs D BIDDISCOMBE, 34 Hempitts Rd, Walton BA16 9QS			
t	Mrs H.BIDDISCOMBE, 6 Springfield House, Bridgwater			
•	, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·, · ·			662377
t	K.BISHOP, 5 Houndswood Ct, Brympton, Yeovil BA22 87			
		'R YE	() () [9 3	5426021
J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB	FRO	01373	472807
J2 J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN,10 Gooch Close,Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN,10 Gooch Close,Frome BA11 2XB	FRO FRO	01373 01373	472807 472807
J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB	FRO FRO nam S	01373 01373 N14 8P	472807 472807 A
J2 J2 t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh	FRO FRO nam S BAU	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225	472807 472807 A 891528
J2 J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN,10 Gooch Close,Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN,10 Gooch Close,Frome BA11 2XB	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q	472807 472807 A 891528 W
J2 J2 t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU	01373 01373 N14 8P 01225 TA4 1Q 01823	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903
J2 J2 t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q' 01823 ton TA	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW
J2 J2 t t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke,	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun TAU	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903
J2 J2 t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur	FRO FRO TAU TAU TAU TAU TAU	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7.	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE
J2 J2 t t t L.J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun TAU ton TAU CLE	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903
J2 J2 t t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke,	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun TAU edon CLE BS21	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q' 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon	FRO FRO DATE OF TAU TAU CLE BS21 CLE	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q' 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun TAU edon CLE BS21 CLE WSM	01373 01373 N14 8P 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 877412 525143
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun TAU edon CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 877412 525143 233223
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU TAU Edon CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL WSM	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 877412 525143
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU Taun TAU edon CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL WSM 2NN	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q' 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01275 01934 01761	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 877412 525143 233223 742249
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleved P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleved T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP Mrs N.BROWN, Hapsford Manor, Great Elm, Frome BA11	FRO FRO nam S BAU nton TAU TAU TAU CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL WSM 2NN FRO	01373 01373 N14 8P 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761 01934	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 877412 525143 233223
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP	FRO FRO DAM S BAU DAM TAU TAU TAU CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL WSM 2NN FRO GET T	01373 01373 N14 8P 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761 01934 01373 A6 7QB	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 525143 233223 742249 471261
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleved P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleved T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP Mrs N.BROWN, Hapsford Manor, Great Elm, Frome BA11 P.BRYAN, Rock House, Wembdon Hill, Wembdon, Bridgwat	FRO FRO LAMB S BAU TAU TAU TAU CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL WSM PRO LE BRI BRI	01373 01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761 01934 01373 A6 7QB 01278	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 4 1QW 433903 AE 877412 525143 233223 742249 471261 457801
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP Mrs N.BROWN, Hapsford Manor, Great Elm, Frome BA11 P.BRYAN, Rock House, Wembdon Hill, Wembdon, Bridgwat C.BURT, 9 Briar Close, Burnham-on-Sea TA8 1HU	FRO FRO FRO TAU TAU TAU COON CLE BS21 CLE WSM WEL WSM FRO EET T BRI BOS	01373 01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01275 01934 01761 01934 01373 A6 7QB 01278	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 41QW 433903 AE 877412 525143 233223 742249 471261 457801 780882
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP Mrs N.BROWN, Hapsford Manor, Great Elm, Frome BA11 P.BRYAN, Rock House, Wembdon Hill, Wembdon, Bridgwat C.BURT, 9 Briar Close, Burnham-on-Sea TA8 1HU Ms K.BUTLER, 3 Cheddar Valley, Wells BA5 2EA	FRO FRO SALE SALE SALE SALE SALE SALE SALE SALE	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761 01934 01373 A6 7QB 01278 01278	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 41QW 433903 AE 877412 525143 233223 742249 471261 457801 780882 674882
J2 J2 t t t t L.J2 J2s L.J1 J2 L.J2s t	Miss A.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome, BA11 2XB P.BLAKEMAN, 10 Gooch Close, Frome BA11 2XB Mrs M.BLEAKEN, 7 Withymead Rd, Marshfield, Chippenh K.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Taur. Mrs L.BOTTOMLEY, 93 Burge Meadow, Cotford St Luke, Mrs F.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Cleve P.BOWEN, Rose Cottage, Nortons Wood Lane, Clevedon T.BRAMWELL, 25 Stroud Way, Weston s Mare BS24 7HE C.BROWN, 3 Somer Lea, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4HE D.BROWN, 7 Windeatts Road, Cheddar BS27 3AP Mrs N.BROWN, Hapsford Manor, Great Elm, Frome BA11 P.BRYAN, Rock House, Wembdon Hill, Wembdon, Bridgwat C.BURT, 9 Briar Close, Burnham-on-Sea TA8 1HU	FRO FRO I FR	01373 01373 N14 8P. 01225 TA4 1Q 01823 ton TA 01823 BS21 7. 01275 7AE 01275 01934 01761 01934 01373 A6 7QB 01278 01278 01278	472807 472807 A 891528 W 433903 41QW 433903 AE 877412 525143 233223 742249 471261 457801 780882

```
D.CHUCHILL, 9 Penarth Road, Bridgwater TA6 7GD BOS 01278 426944
L.J2
       Mrs S.CLINTON, 25 Thackeray Ave, Clevedon BS21 7JL CLE 01275 873175
       G.COCKILL, 14 Collett Ave, Shepton Mallet BA4 5PL STE 01749 342368
L.Rs
J2.
       C.COOKSLEY, Yew Tree Cottage, Canada Combe, Hutton, Weston-s-Mare BS24
        9US
                                                           WSM 01934 813830
Rs
        J.COOPER, Arcadia, Newtown Lane, Eest Pennard, Glastonbury BA6 8NL
                                                           YEO 01458 835667
L.J1
       Miss E.COURSE, 96 Winchester Rd, Burnham TA8 1JD
                                                          BOS 01278 785648
L.J2
       I.COURSE, 96 Winchester Rd, Burnham-on-Sea, TA8 1JD BOS 01278 785648
R.s
       Mrs J.DAWKINS, Aldon Farmhouse, Dorchester Rd, Yeovil BA20 2RH
                                                           YEO 01935 473622
       Mrs M.DEAN, 16 Campkin Road, Wells BA5 2DG
                                                           WES 01749 677955
       L.DEBENHAM, 6 Sawyers Cl, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4FB HCE 01761 233948
L.Rs
J2s
       S.DIBBLE, 8 Hitchen Lane, Shepton Mallet BA4 5TZ
                                                          WEL 01749 345637
J2
       M.DIXON, Culverhill House, Culverhill, Frome BA11 5AD
                                                           FRO 01373 302878
                                                          WSM 01934 843532
Rs
       Mrs S.DORS, 49 Moorham Rd, Winscombe, BS25 1HH
J2
       Mrs J.ELLIS, 5 Tennyson Ave, Clevedon BS21 7UQ
                                                          CLE 01275 877428
J1
        S. EMERY, 90 Ridgeway Road, Long Ashton BS41 9HA BAC 01275 394103
L.J2
       J.FARRANT, Bews Corner, Bews Lane, Chard TA20 1JU
                                                         CHA 01460 65237
       G.FEBOUL, 10 Victoria Road, Clevedon BS21 7SH
                                                          CLE 01275 876635
L.J2
.T2
       Ms J.FLETCHER, 7 Keyford Gardens, Frome BA11 1JY
                                                         FRO 01373 465883
                                                          BRI 01278 431749
L.J1
       Mrs M.FLETCHER, 18 Elmgrove, Bridgwater TA6 4UD
L.J2
       Mrs K.GIBBS, 3 Heathfield, North Petherton TA6 6RF BRI 01278 663992
J1
       A.GILBERT, 8 1 Iminster Close, Nailsea BS48 4YU
                                                          CLE 01275 791291
L.Rs
       Mrs E.GILBURT, Garston Farm Cottage, Garston, Frome BA11 1RU
                                                           FRO 01373 466072
      R.GILBURT, Garston Farm Cottage, Garston, Frome, BA11 1RU
L.J2s
                                                           FRO 01373 466072
L.Rs
       P.GONSALVES, 10 Coralberry Drive, Worle, BS22 OSG
                                                         CHD 01934 515755
L.J2
       Miss L.GRIFFITHS, 61 Ashbury Drive, Weston-s-Mare BS22 9QS
                                                           WSM 01934 418554
       J.GULLICK, 3 Seabrook Road, Weston s Mare BS22 8JE WSM 01934 416424
J1
       Miss H.GUNSTONE, 28 Stephen Str, Taunton TA1 1LD TAU 01823 271424
       Mrs S.GUNSTONE, 28 Stephen Str, Taunton TA1 1LD
                                                          TAU 01823 271424
L.J2
       J.HAKE, Mill Cottage, Mill Lane, Bourton, Gillingham SP8 5DA
L.J2
                                                           YEO 77770 48357
       K.HALL, Cloverlea, Cookes Lane, Henley, Langport TA10 9BA
                                                           YEO 01458 251042
                                                           STE 01935 428726
        J. HAMBLETT, 79 Larkhill Road, Yeovil, BA21 3HG
L.J2s
L.J2
       Mrs S.HANN, Oak Tree House, Rodden Down, Frome BA11 5LF
                                                           FRO 01373 469938
L.Rs
       N. HARPER, 22 Clarence Grove Rd, Weston-s-Mare BS23 4AQ
                                                           BRC 01934 622233
       R. HARRISON, Springfield, Back Lane, Curry Rivel TA10 ONY
                                                           TAW 01460 281821
       M.HATCHER, Apple Tree Cottage, Fore Street, Westonzoyland TA7 OEE
J2
                                                          BRI 01278 691634
       M. HAWKINS, 27 Clockhouse View, Street BA16 OPH
                                                          STE 01458 446112
J2
       J HELME, 30a Vineys Yard, Bruton BA10 0EU
                                                          BRI 07714 329726
L.Rs
                                                          FRO 01373 461801
J1
       Mrs J.HERRING, 7 Acacia Drive, Frome BA11 2TS
J2
       Mrs S.HEYS, 17a Walkers Gate, Welling TA21 8DJ
                                                          TAU 01823 664247
       R.HOLMAN, Flat 5,5 Duke Street, Bath BA2 4AH
J2
                                                          BAD 01225 463149
       Mrs M. HUMPHRIES, Greenways, Greenway Lane, Wivelscombe TA4 2UX
L.J2
                                                           TAU 01984 624903
       K.HUTCHINGS, 10 Dean Close, Weston s Mare BS22 7YN WSM 01934 512858
J2s
```

```
J2
       V. HUTCHINGS, 5 Celandine Rd, Brympton, Yeovil BA22 8SS
                                                           YEO 01935 423668
J2
       Mrs M. HUTCHINSON, 41 Dial Hill Rd, Clevedon BS21 7EL
                                                           CLE 01275 876892
L.J2
       Mrs R.JOHNSON, 30 Thorne Gardens, Yeovil BA21 3RG STE 01935 420094
L.J2s
       T.JONES, 81 Wembdon Hill, Wembdon, Bridgwater TA6 7QA
                                                           TAU 01278 423203
J1
       Ms S.JONES, 28 Kennaway Road, Clevedon BS21 6JL
                                                           CLE 01275 874372
J1
       Mrs T.KHARDINE, 7 Barberry, Yatton, Bristol BS49 4QY CLE 01934876336
t
       C.KNIGHT, 26 Silverberry Road, Worle, Weston s Mare BS22 6RT
                                                           WSM 01934 515760
       M.KNIGHT, 26 Silverberry Road, Weston-s-Mare BS22 6RT
t
                                                           WSM 01934 516760
J1
       Mrs J.KUHT, 16 Wingard Close, Uphill, Weston s Mare BS23 4UL
                                                           WSM 01934 621272
       J.LAWRIE, 63 Maplestone Rd, Whitchurch, BS14 OHQ
                                                           KEY 01275 833339
t.
       C.LEAMAN, 24 Dial Hill, Clevedon BS21 7HL
                                                           CLE 31275 877867
J1
       Mrs E.LEVIN, Flat 1, Westfield House, Bratten Rd, Westbury BA13 3EP
J2
       FRO 01373 825292
       R.LIU,14 Heather Way, Brympton, Yeovil BA22 8DZ
                                                          YEO 01935 473782
+
       Mrs M.LOCKE, 6 Hobbs Mead, Bishops Lydeard TA4 3NU TAU 01823 432537
t
       Mrs L.LOCKETT, 3 Gainsborough Rd, Keynsham BS31 1LS KEY 01179865748
+
       S.LODGE, 18 Aldwych Close, Burnham on Sea TA8 1QD BOS 01278 787118
       C.LOVELL, 9 Helyar Close, Glastonbury,
                                                           STR 01458 833131
+
L.J2
       A.LUCKING, 23 Clifford Avenue, Taunton TA2 6DJ
                                                           TAU 01823 283627
L.J2
       Mrs G.LUCKING, 23 Clifford Ave, Taunton TA2 6DJ
                                                          TAU 01823 283627
       Mrs E.MAPSTONE, 43 Labourham Way, Cheddar BS27 3XJ STR 01934 741980
       J.MERRITT, 10 Shelley Avenue, Clevedon, BS21 6EZ
                                                           CLE 01275 872958
L.J2s
       Mrs T.MILLER, 17 Godfrey Longwell Green, Bristol BS30 7EQ
                                                           KEY 01179 327324
       D.MONAGHAN, 22a The Grove, Burnham-on-Sea TA8 2PA BRI 01278 792432
J2s
L.J1
       D.MOORE, 39 Kingsdon, Somerton TA11 7JX
                                                           MIL 01935 840888
       Mrs L.MOORE, 39 Kingsdon, Somerton TA11 7JX
                                                          MIL 01935 840888
L.J1
J2
       Mrs K.MOORE, 3 Welton Road, Radstock, BA3 3RR
                                                          BAD 01761 439663
       Mrs A.MORRISON, The Myrtles, Middle Rd, Cossington, Bridgwater TA78LH
L.J2s
                                                           STE 01278 722873
       C.MUSGRAVE, 20 Church Rd, Middlezoy, Bridgwater TA7 OUZ
                                                           BRI 01823 698692
L.J2
       G.NETHERTON, 5 Kelston Road, Keynsham BS31 2JH
                                                           KEY 01179 869244
L.Rs
       K.NORTHCOTT, 6 Waterfield Close, Bishops Hull, Taunton TA1 5HB
                                                           TAU 01823 351016
       Mrs C.PEARSE, Pixie Mead, Millbridge Rd, Minehead TA24 8AG
                                                           MIN 01643 704336
       Mrs J. PORTER, 24 Five Bells, Watchet TA23 OHY
                                                           TAU 01984 631726
                                                           CLE 01275 871525
.T2
       N. PRIDEAUX, 7 Woodland Glade, Clevedon BS21 6AL
J2
       Miss S.PUSILL, 24 Stoddens Rd, Burnham-on-Sea TA8 2NZ
                                                           BOS 01278 789545
                                                           KEY 01275 835254
J1
       Mrs R.RADFORD, 74 Longwa
                                 Whitchurch BS14 ODL
       Mrs D.RAYSON, Flopsy Bunny Farm, Voxmoor, Wellington TA21 9NX
L.J1
                                                           TAU 01823 652730
       Mrs J.REYNOLDS, 16 Freshmoor, Clevedon BS21 6YR
                                                           CLE 01275 343153
       Mrs T.RUTTER, 6 Dairy Close, Wells BA5 2ND
                                                           WES 01749 678212
+
J2s
       Mrs K.SAVORY, 1 Townsend, Westonzoyland, TA7 0ER
                                                          BRI 01278 691800
       N.SCUDAMORE, Windyridge, Keynsham Rd, Willsbridge BS30 6EJ
                                                          KEY 01179 327603
       P.SEAGER, 7 Farm Drive, Somerton TA11 6PJ
                                                          YEO 01458 272190
L.J2
```

J2	M.SMITH,99 Rodden Road, Frome BA11 2AJ	FRO	01373	472481
L.J2	D.STEVENS, 33 Westfield Zeals, Warminster BA12 6PW	YEO	01747	840579
t	Mrs W.STEVENS, 90 Hamilton Road, Taunton TA1 2ES	TAU	01823	277283
J2s	P.STONE, 25 Wigmore Garden, Weston.s. Mare BS22 9AQ	WSM	01934	627523
L.J1	D.SYMES,22 Park Avnue,Bridgwater TA6 7EF	BRI	01278	459451
t	P.THOMPSON, 10 Higher Actis, Glastonbury BA6 8DR	WES	01458	833916
J1	Mrs J.TIPLER,61 Preston Road, Yeovil BA20 2BW	YEO	01935	421992
t	Mrs D.TITCHEN, 17 The Hedges, St Georges, Weston-s	-Mar	e BS22	7BU
		WSM	01934	515079
J2s	D.V.TOOGOOD, 74 The Pastures, Westwood, Bradford-on	-Avo	n,BA15	2BH
		BAD	01225	866030
J2s	A.TROUP, 5 Footland Cl, Sherford, Taunton TA1 3RE	TAU	01823	279874
t	R.TWEDDLE,115 Preston Road, Yeovil BA20 2BW	MIL	77938	86995
t	A.VOISEY, 36 Stonewall Park Rd, Congresbury BS49 5	DP		
		WSM	01934	832089
L.J2	R.WALLACE, 1 Glynsmead, Tatworth, Chard TA20 2TQ	CHA	01460	221188
t	Mrs J.WALSH, Willows Watch, Fitzroy, Taunton TA2 6F	L TA	U 0182	3430444
t	M.WALSH, Willows Watch, Fitzroy, Taunton TA2 6PL	TAU	01823	430444
L.Rs	R. WARREN, 31 The Butts, Frome BA11 4AB.	FRO	01373	462207
J1	Miss K.WAYGOOD, Keepers Cottage, Walton Bay, Cleved	on B	S21 7B	A
		CLE	01275	843400
J2s	D.WHITE,52 Constable Close, Yeovil BA21 5XS	YEO	01935	424401
L.J1	Mrs D.WHITING, 1 Suffolk Road, Westbury BA13 3UL	ASP	07786	554152
L.J!	D.WHITING,1 Suffolk Road, Westbury BA13 3UL	ASP	79194	66066
L.J1	Mrs J.WILLIS, 18 Pool Close, Puriton, Bridgwater TA	.7 8D	G	
				685537
J1	A.WILSON, Dean Prior, Blackwater, Buckland, Chard TA			
				234494
L.J1	Mrs S.WILSON, 38 Heron Drive, Bishops Hull, TA1 5HA	TAU	01823	325474
L.Rs	A.WITHERS,6 Badgers Green Rd,Street BA16 OPT	STE	01458	448129
t	A.YEATES, 2 Bishops Lea Close, Wells BA5 1TG			675442
t	Miss A.YOUNG,42 Higher Road, Chedzoy, Bridgwater T		~	
		BOS	01278	450731

WILTSHIRE

L.Rs	Ms J.AIRLIE, 7 Damy Green, Neston, Corsham. SN13 9TN COR 01225 810797
L.J2s	Mrs C.BAKER, 37 Voyager Drive, Oakhurst, Swindon SN25 2HR
	SWD 01793 701199
L.J2s	Mrs L.BA-TIN, 22 Merrifield Road, Ford, Salisbury SP4 6DF
	DUR 01722 328738
L.J2s	M.BA-TIN, 22 Merrifield Rd, Ford, Salisbury SP4 6DF DUR 01722 328738
L.J2	A.BERRY, 91 Merlin Way, Swindon SN3 5AN SWD
L.J2s	P BONIFACE, 21 Ashen Close, Wroughton SN4 9LL THA 01793 812037
L.J2s	S.BREMNER, 24 Bishopstrow, Warminster BA12 9HN WAM 01985 212978
L.J1	Mrs T.BREND, 78 Dovers Park, Bathford BA1 7UE COR 01225 859309
L.J1	R.CAMPBELL, 24 Tortworth Road, Redhouse, Swindon SN25 2AJ THA
L.J2s	J.CARLING, 1 School Lane Close, Staverton BA14 6NU BOA 01225 783279
L.J2	Mrs J.CHAPMAN, 3 Dawbeney Drive, Amesbury SP4 7TR DUR 01980 624656
J1	P.CHAPMAN, 3 Dawbeney Drive, Amesbuy SP4 7TR DUR 01980 624656
J2	Mrs G.CLARK, 3 Hector Rd, Oakhurst, Swindon SN25 2DF SWD 01793701696
L.J2s	M.CLAYTON, 37 Fallow Field Cl, Chippenham SN14 6YA THA 01249 657845
J2	M.CLEAVER,71 Bristol Street, Malmesbury SN16 0AZ MAL 01666 822267
L.Rs	G. CRAIG, 2 Home Farm Cottages, Hartpury College, Hartpury Gloucs
	GL19 3BE WAM 01452 700114
J2	Mrs J.CRAIG,57 Upper Marsh Rd, Warminster BA12 9PW WAM 01985216964

```
J1
       D.CROWLEY, 18 Home Close, Chiseldon, Swindon SN3 OND WRO
J2
       J.CROWLEY, 18 Home Close, Chiseldon, Swindon SN4 OND WRO 01793741511
L.J1
       P.CRUDGINGTON, Monk Lea, Freshford Lane, Freshford BA2 7TY
                                                          TRO 01225 722316
J1
       Ms S.CUTLER, 16 Wilman Way, Salisbury SP2 8QS
                                                          SAL
       R.DABBS, 19 Bessemer Close, Swindon SN2 1NB
L.J2
                                                          SWD 01793 322824
       J.DAVIDSON, Oaklea House, Old Shaw Lane, Swindon SN5 5PA
L.J2
                                                          THA 01793 770277
L.J2
       L.DAVIES, 5 Ambares Court, Midsomer Norton, BA3 2JG TRO 01761 411926
J1
       T.DAVIES, 11 Brooklime Close, Swindon SN2 2SX
                                                          SWD
L.J1
       Miss K.DAWSON, 4 Harvard Way, Amesbury SP4 7XI
                                                          SAL 01980 633612
       M.DEMETRI, 110 Bouverie Avenue South, Salisbury SP2 8DZ
L.J1
                                                          SAL 01722 502699
L.J2s
       I.DIAMOND, 25 Green Lane, Hinton Charterhouse, Bath BA2 7TL
                                                          BOA 01225 722216
J2s
       I.DIXON, 54 Parsons Way, Wootton Bassett SN4 8DA
                                                        WOB 01793 851374
       A.EBURNE, 54 Saffron Close, Wootton Bassett, SN4 7JBTHA 01793 840565
L.J2
L.J2s
       M.EDMUNDSON, Hightrees, Middlewick Lane, Corsham SN13 0JE
                                                          COR 01249 714372
L.J2s
      Mrs B.ESDAILE, The Hawthorns, Southbrook Lane, Steeple Ashton
       BA14 6HW
                                                          TRO 01249 816587
L.J1
       D.FOURACRE, 72 Birch Street, Swindon SN1 5EZ
                                                          SWD 01793 339896
       G.FRENCH, 12 Primrose Close, Haydon Wick, Swindon SN25 1QY
L.Rs
                                                          THA 01793 878511
J1
       M GARDO, 15 Bowood Road, Swindon SN1 4LP
                                                          SWD 01793 481615
       A. GERMAN, 74 Whittle Avenue, Calne SN11 8QN
                                                         THA 01249 814576
L.J2s
J1
       S.GIBBS, 2 Wentworth Close, Monkton Park, Chippenham SN15 3XJ
                                                          COR 01249 445562
       M.GREENAN, 52 Cockhill, Trowbridge BA14 9BQ
L.J2
                                                          TRO 01225 760354
       L.GREENSLADE, 15 Pilots View, Amesbury SP4 7UB
J1
                                                          SAL
J1
       T.GUNNING, 6 Dartmoor Close, Swindon SN5 8ZR
                                                          WRO
J2
       Mrs A.HALE, 5 Rosebrook Gardens, Melksham SN12 7TS MEL 01225 709829
                                                         SWD 01793 330148
J2
       Mrs C.HALL, 40 Norman Road, Swindon SN2 1AX
J2s
       Mrs K.HALL, 1 Squires Hill Close, Wootton Bassett SN4 8LS
                                                         WOB 01793 635323
J2
       P.HARNDEN, 8 Fairfield, Rode, BA11 6QD
                                                          TRO 01373 830038
J2
       A.HARRIS, 91 Oueen Elizabeth Dr. Swindon SN25 1WR THA 01793 493210
       Mrs J. HARRIS, 91 Queen Elizabeth Drive, Swindon SN25 1WR
L.J2
                                                          THA 01793 493210
       Mrs J.HART, 55 Albion Street, Swindon SN1 5LL
                                                          SWD 01793 495635
t
L.J1
       Mrs J.HENLY, Jays Cottage, Compton Road, Hilmarton SN11 8SG
                                                          MAR 01249 760401
L.J1
       S.HERBERT, 42 Woodside Avenue, Swindon SN3 1DU
                                                          SWD 01793 529253
L.J2s C.HILL, 69 High Str, Semington, Trowbridge BA14 6JR TRO 01380 870984
L.J2s A.HOXEY,125 Bulford Road, Durrington SP4 8EZ
                                                          DUR 01980 653443
L.J2
       B.HUNTER, Knot House, Rope Yard, Wootton Bassett SN4 7BW
                                                          WOB 01793 850165
       Mrs R.JENNINGS, 40 Clifton Str, Swindon SN1 3PY
                                                          SWD
J1
      A.JOHNSTONE, 33 Gays Place, Upper Stratton Swindon SN2 7LN
L.J2s
                                                          THA 01793 829361
       D. JONES, 4 Fox Close, Cepen Park North, Chippenham SN14 6YB
J1
                                                          COR 01249 650403
                                                        WRO 01793 823493
L.Rs
      D.JONES, 15 Bucklebury Close, Swindon SN3 4JH
L.J2s K. LANGAN, 111 London Road, Salisbury SP1 3HA
                                                        SAL 01722 336997
       Ms E.LEVIN, Flat 1, Westfield House, Bratton Road, Westbury BA13 3EP
J2
```

```
Major W.LLOYD, Thornhill, Boscombe Rd, Amesbury SP4 7JH
L.R
                                                           DUR 01980 624175
L.J2s
      Mrs G.LOCK, 9 Davenwood, Upper Stratton, Swindon SN2 6LL
                                                           SWD 01793 828137
J2
       Ms C.LUCAS, Fenelon, Hyde Lane, Marlborough SN8 1JN MAR 01672 514180
T., J1
       M.LUFFMAN, 27 Elm Park, Wootton Bassett SN4
       Mrs T.MASON, 67 Savill Crescent, Wroughton SN4 9JG WRO 01793 632574
J1
L.J2
       D.MATTHEWS, Penny Lane, Main Street, Farrington Guerney BS39 6UB
                                                           TRO 01791 452464
L.J2
       Mrs E.MATTHEWS, 20 Delamere Drive, Swindon SN3 4XE SWD 01793 821658
J2s
       J.McCOLL, 39 Manton Hollow, Marlborough SN8 1RR
                                                          MAR 01672 512420
       Mrs F.MEHRA, 12 Yeoman Close, Market Lavington, SN10 4BX
J2
                                                           DEV 01380 818606
J2
       I.MERRITT, 7 Horseshoe Cres, Peatmoor, Swindon SN5 5AH
                                                           THA 01793 875772
L.J2
       B.MERRON, 15 Stoppers Hill, Brinkworth SN15 5AW
                                                           WOB 01666 510007
       Mrs H.MERRON, 18 Stoppers Hill, Brinkworth SN15 5AW
J2
                                                           WOB 01666 510007
L.J!
       S. MILLER, 74 Bristol Road, Chippenham SN15 1NS
                                                          CHI 01249 652973
J1
       Mrs F.MILNER, The Old Brewery House, Bath Road Melksham SN12 8EF
                                                          MEL 01225 793769
.T2
       A.MOORE, 8 Oak Road, Chippenham SN14 OXJ
                                                          CHI 01249 465904
       R.MOORE, 10 Providence Lane, Corsham SN13 9DJ
                                                          COR 01249 712224
J1
       Mrs L.MOORHOUSE, 13 Gibbs Close, Swindon SN3 5EW
                                                          SWD 01793 336828
L.J2s
L.Rs
       R.MOORHOUSE, 13 Gibbs Close, Swindon SN3 5EW
                                                           SWD 01793 336828
      Miss R.MOORHOUSE, 13 Gibbs Close, Swindon SN3 5EW SWD 01793 336828
L.J2s
L.J2
       M.NEALE, 12 Angler Road, Fugglestone Red, Salisbury SP2 9PB
                                                           SAL 01722 321274
L.Rs
       P.O'CALLAGHAN, 14 Fosters Bushes, Amesbury SP4 7SG DUR 01980 623091
J1
       D.PAGE, 10 The Steadings, Wootton Bassett SN4 8BD WOB 01793 855385
J1
       R.PARKIN, Broadacre, Blunsdon, Swindon
                                                           SWD 01793 724575
L.J2
       Mrs J, PARKINSON-HILL, The Firs, Ogbourne St Andrew, SN8 1RZ
                                                           MAR 01672 841334
L.J2s
       M. POUNTNEY, 46 Beament Way, Amesbury SP4 7UA
                                                           SAL 01980 626517
J2
                                                           WOB 01793 854191
       A.PRYOR,
J1
       M. PRYOR, 15 Minster View, Warminster BA12 8TD
                                                           WAR 01985 217672
J2s
       F.RANSON, 37 Priory Green, Highworth, SN6 7NU
                                                           HIG 01793 763556
      N.RECKLESS, 41 Tyning Road, Winsley, Bradford-on-Avon BA15 2JN
L.J2s
                                                           BOA 01225 867477
L.Rs
       G.REEVE, 137 Goddard Ave, Old Town, Swindon SN1 4HX THA 01793 637279
L.J2
       Ms C.RIGBY, 21 Parsons Way, Wootton Bassett SN4 8BY SWI 01793852989
L.J2s
       Ms M.ROBBINS, 26 Elizabeth Drive, Devizes SN10 3SD MAR 01380 727712
L.Rs
       P.ROBBINS, 26 Elizabeth Drive, Devizes SN10 3SD
                                                          MAR 01380 727712
       A.RYCZANOWSKI, 176 Grange Dr, Stratton St Margaret, Swindon SN3 4JZ
L.J2s
                                                           THA 01793 827296
                                                          BOA 01225 350269
L.J2
       Ms B.SMITH, 13 Wesley Road, Trowbridge BA14 OAX
L.J2s
       T.SMITH, 44 Pitman Court, Gloucester Rd, Lower Swainswick. Bath
       BA1 8BD
                                                           TRO 01225 754253
       P.SPOONER, 2 Dartmoor Close, Swindon SN5 8ZR
                                                           WRO
J1
J1
       R.STERLING, 25 Cowley Way, Sutton Benger SN15 4SD CHI 01249 721544
       Mrs M.STEPHENS, 42 Grange Drive, Swindon SN3 4LD
                                                           SWI 01793 825447
J1
J1
       Ms A STONE, 3 London Road, Shrewton SP3 4DN
L.J2
       L.STUBBS, 8 Beech Avenue, Melksham SN12 6JP
                                                          COR 07835 849684
      A.STRATFORD, 71 Queensfield, Upper Stratton, Swindon SN2 6SS
L.J2s
                                                          SWD 01793 723698
       Ms T.SUTTON, 1 Bailiffs Piece, Swindon SN6 6NE
J1
                                                           SWD
```

J2s t.	A.TORRENS-BURTON, 3 Buckingham Rd, Swindon SN3 1HZ SWA 01793 613671 P.TOWNER, 54 Milton Avenue, Bath BA2 40Z TRO 07786 524448
L.J2	C.TUBEY, 24 Buckingham Road, Pewsham, Chippenham SN15 3TF
L.Rs	CHI 01249 658325 M.VENNING, Brook House, Chitterne Road, Codford, BA12 0PF
11.10	WAR 07711491838
J1	A.WAKEFIELD, 2 Nevis Close, Sparcells Swindon SN5 5FP
J2	THA 01793 882687 Mrs F.WALKER, Hilltop, Castle Lane, Whaddon, Salisbury SP5 3EQ
	DUR 01722 710684
J1 L.J2s	A.WALTERS,15 Downland Road, Swindon SN2 2RD WRO M.WAREHAM,4 Stoke Mead, Limpley Stoke, Bath BA2 7GX
	BOA 01225 722448
J2	Mrs A WARNES, 67 Maunsell Way, Wroughton SN4 9JF THA 01793 813201
J1 L.J1	B.WATT, Sheepscombe Hse, 11 Elcombe, Swindon SN4 9QLTHA 07802 354301 D.WHITING, 1 Suffolk Road, Westbury BA13 3UL 07919 466066
L.J1	Mrs D.WHITING,1 Suffolk Road, Westbury BA13 3UL 07786 554152
J2s	Mrs D.WILLCOX-JONES, 2 Grovely Mews, Shaftesbury Rd, Wilton SP2 0JW
0	SAS 01722 741304
L.J2s	D.WOOKEY, 3 Westland Close, Boscombe Down, Amesbury SP4 7QS DUR 01980 625018
R	Mrs S.YEOMAN, 94 Bath Road, Swindon SN1 4AY WRO 01793 643760

OPEN WATER OFFICIALS

R	B.BEWLEY, Kewstoke House, Kewstoke Rd, Kewstoke, Weston	-s-Mare
	BS22 9YD	01934 624129
off	Mrs S.BUTLER, 28 Barlow Gardens, Beacon Park, Plymouth	PL2 2SJ.
		01752 791209
off	Miss E.COOK, 37 Astor Close, Brockworth, Glos GL3 4AS	01452 618477
off	Mrs S.COOK, 37 Astor Close, Brockworth, Glos.GL3 4AS	01452 618477
off	Mrs C.COX,43 Esmond Grove, Clevedon BS21 7HP	01275 875413
R	L.DEBENHAM, 6 Sawyers Close, Chilcompton, Bath BA3 4FB	01761 233948
off	L.DRAGE,18 Acreman Close,Cerne Abbas DT2 7JU	01300 341070
R	Mrs L.ELLIOTT, 2 St George's Road, Saltash PL12 6EH	01752 842119
off	J.ELLIS,5 Tennyson Avenue, Clevedon BS21 7UP	01275 877428
off	Mrs H. ESSAM, 274 Mudford Road, Yeovil BA21 8NS	07900 471444
R	D.FORWARD, 8 Edna Bowley Court, Market Harborough LE1	
		07795 975831
R	Mrs K.FORWARD,129 Grassmere Way,Saltash PL12 6XF	01752 846557
off	Ms J.FRITH, 24 St.Brides Close, Glastonbury BA6 9JU	01458 835340
off	T.GERMAN, 74 Whittle Avenue, Cherhill, Calne SN11 8QN	01249 814576
off	P.GONSALVES, 10 Coralberry Drive, Worle, Weston-s-Mare	~
_	W	01934 515755
R	Miss L.GRIFFITHS, 61 Ashbury Drive, Weston-s-Mare BS2	~
D	T T HEINE OO II' aan Ward Darker Dato Offi	01934 418554
R	J.L.HELME, 30a Vineys Yard, Bruton BA10 0EU	07714 329726 01935 420094
off off	Mrs R.JOHNSON, 30 Thorne Gardens, Yeovil BA21 3RG Mrs G.LOCK, 9 Davenwood, Upper Stratton, Swindon SN2 6	
OII	mrs G.Lock, 9 Davenwood, opper Stratton, swindom SNZ 6	01793 828137
off	Miss A.MASTERS, 32 Camp Road, Wyke Regis, Weymouth DT4	
OII	MISS A.MASIENS, 32 Camp Noad, wyke Negis, weymouth Di4	01305 783632
R	P.O'CALLAGHAN, 14 Foster's Bushes, Amesbury SP4 7SG	01980 623091
off	Mrs N.ROBERTS, 11 Deane Court, Lydney GL15 5TD	01594 841799
O L L	into M. Mobblitto, it beame court, by andy only off	01001 011/00

off	Mrs K.SAVORY, Townsend, Westonzoyland, Bridgwater TA7	0ER	
		01278	691800
R	Miss H.SMITH, 16 Sailmakers Court, Shelly Road, Exmou	th EX8	1XP
		07970	047910
R	A.WITHERS, 6 Badgers Green Road, Street BA16 OPT	01458	448129
R	Ms.S.WOOD, 16 Sailmakers Court, Shelly Road, Exmouth	EX8 1XP	
		07855	863320

FINA and PRE-FINA OFFICIALS

SWIMMING B. BATLEY(s), R. MOORHOUSE (s)
OPEN WATER Miss H. SMITH

DIVING PANEL

j.	Mrs I.ALDRIDGE, 110 The Dormers, Highworth, Swindon, SN	6 7PD	
_	-	01793	764890
j.Nc	A.BANKS, 94 Aberdeen Ave, Manadon Park, Plymouth PL5 3	DG	
		01752	669209
j.	V.BASTAR, 14 Sleaford Close, Grange Park, Swindon SN5		
		01793	877482
j.	Miss A.BENNETT, 19 Cloford Close, Trowbridge BA14 9DH		
j.	·		301373
j.	Miss S.FREEMAN, Central Park Pool, Outland Road, Plym		
rec	Ms C.GLOVER, 22 Tavistock Road, Roborough Village, Ply		
			776666
rec	Ms J.GLYNN, 3 Chelson Gardens, Mainstone, Plymouth		202897
j.Nc	Mrs S.GREVETT, 5 Masterman Rd, Stoke, Plymouth PL2 1BJ		
j.	J.GUITERREZ-MUNOZ, Central Park Pool, Outland Road, P	4	
j.	P.HARNDEN, 8 Fairfield, Rode, Frome BA11 6QD		830038
j.	D.HOLLAND, 17 Greenacre Close, Upton, Poole BH16 5EY		622123
j.	A.KENT,111 Paxcroft Way, Trowbridge BA14 7DJ		752958
j.	W.KINGSCOTT,1 Albion Terrace, The Common, Patchway BS		
- 1			616952
ref.j.	Mrs J.LATHAM,117 Pinehurst Rd, West Moors, Ferndown B		
			875979
rec	K.McDONALD, 42 Oreston Road, Oreston, Plymouth		2 49276
j.	Mrs B.STANNARD, 18 Harbour Hill Cres, Poole BH15 3QA		
j.	Miss M.SWEETMAN, 80 Kettle Lane, West Ashton, Trowbrid	_	
			754142
j.	Miss R.TURNER, 28 Lime Avenue, Melksham SN12 6UY	01380	859002

SUBSIDIARY PANEL

Miss K.BUTCHER, Centra	al Park LC.Outland Rd, Plymouth PL2	3DG 01752 607207
Miss R.CRONK, 14 Keigh	ly Avenue, Broadstone, Dorset BH8 8HS	01202 695057
J.ELLIOT, St. Peters Clo	ose, Chippenham SN15 2BH	01249 651867
P.MORRIS, 94 Farnham Ro	oad.Branksome, Poole BH12 1BS	01202 745558

SYNCHRONISED SWIMMING OFFICIALS

Ref. Referee; S. Scorer; s. club scorer; G. General Judge

CORNWALL

s Mrs C.MERRIFIELD,129 Edgecumbe Green,St Austell PL25 5EE 01726 64606

DEVON

s	Mrs T.BRYANT,23 Vaughan Road, Exeter, EX2 3DH	01392 662024
RefG	Mrs M.HOOPER, Bantree, Rockbeare, Exeter EX5 2EG	01404 822029
G	Miss S.HOOPER, 69 Birchy Barton Hill, Exeter EX1 3EX	07967 633473
G	Mrs E.SEWARD, 41 Creedy Road, Crediton EX17 3EW	01363 773307
G	Mrs J.WATERS, 19, Mile Gardens, Exeter EX4 9AW	01392 210542

DORSET

- G Mrs V.BANFIELD,26 St Catherines, Wimborne BH21 1BE 01202 881296 S Mr C.ROACH, The Flat, Burton Grange,123 Salisbury Road, Burton
- BH23 7NJ 01202 484952
- G Mrs C.THOMPSON,5 Haven Heights,22 Birchwood Rd,Lower Parkstone BH14 9NP 07929 847555

GLOUCESTERSHIRE

G	Miss G.COO	MBS,16 Hurn	Road, Keynsham	BS31	1RP	01173	737981
_							

S Mrs M. DAVIS

Mrs S FANCOURT,185 Mandarin Way,Cheltenham GL50 4RU 01242 583844 Mrs S.PULLAN,21 Paddock Lane,Cheltenham GL50 4OU 01242 241438

SOMERSET

S Mrs A.BASHFORD, 31 Bovet Street, Wellington TA21 8JJ 01823 662243

WILTSHIRE

G	Mrs J.BAKER, Sherwood, The Quarry, Calne SN11 OBX	01249 817560
S	Mrs M.DUNBAR,21 Crown Close,Chippenham SN15 3UQ	01249 660456
G	Mrs C.MURPHY,46 North Street,Calne SN11 ONJ	01249 810532
RefG	Mrs L.SQUIRE,41 Juno Way,Rushy Platt, Swindon	01793 882266

WATER POLO REFEREES

(All of whom must be members of Affiliated Clubs and Registered by the ASA) $\,$

GRADE A

ALLEN A.M.	15 E	Ham C	l,Collin	gbourne	Kingston, Ma	rlborough	SN8	3SB	
							MAR	01264	850475
TAYLOR D.S.	Flat	5,20	London	Road, Ch	eltenham,GL5	2 6DX	CHE	01242	699809

GRADE B

COLES M	22 Chantry Dr, Worle, Weston-s-Mare BS22 OPP WSM 01934 511456
DUCKER C	Malthouse Cottage, Edgecombe Mews, Bath BA1 4DA
	BOA 01225 446732
FRANKLIN R	Flat 6,4 Pittville Lawn, Cheltenham GL52 2BD CHE 01242 527003
HARPER G	c/o Coles
HARRIS R	42 Preston Avenue, Newport, Gwent NP20 4JD 01633 250136
SPICER G	37 The Cooperage, Frome BA11 1JX FRO 07786 070477
TAMLYN R	Elmwood Farm, The Hollows Henfield, Bristol BS36 2UU
	01179 573900

GRADE D

ALLEN S	48 Barrow Close, Marlborough SN8 2BE			513216
BAKER J	44 St Peter's Mount, Exeter EX\$ 2JD	EXE	01392	278066
BAKER W	Flat 20, Paviland Grange, 44 Valletort Rd, Stok	e,Pl	ymouth	l
	PL1 5PN			362182
BOSSOM R	358 Fort Austin Avenue, Plymouth PL6 5TG	PLY	01752	705217
BOYD S	40 Theobald Road, Canton, Cardiff CF5 1LP	CAR	07813	611121
DANIELS A	270a Dartmouth Road, Paignton TQ4 6LH	PAI	01803	842166
EVANS J	3 Prosser Close, Carmarthen SA31 1JB	CAR	01267	237877
EVELEIGH G	65 Ty Llwyd Parc, Quakers Yard, Treharris, CF46	5LE	}	
		CAR	01443	690401
FIGES D	18 Landsdown, Yate, Bristol BS37 4LS	BRI	01454	315732
GRIFFITHS S	3 Chepstow Avenue, Plymouth PL6 7EW	PLY	07980	655263
HARRIS E	42 Preston Avenue, Newport Gwent NP20 4JD		01633	250136
HARRIS P.	Lindos, Parkhurst Road, Torquay TQ1 4EP	TOR	01642	319085
HEMBURY L.	83 Crownhill Road, Plymouth PL5 3BL	PLY	01752	782005
HICKS A.D.	23, Saville Crescent, Wroughton SN4 9JG	SWD	01793	813406
JAMES Ms E	23 Plas Essylit, Dinas Powys, Vale of Glamorga	n CF	'64 4QF	.
		GLA	02920	513800
JAMES M.	91 Hythe Road, Swindon SN1 3NU	SWD	01793	693344
KEEN C.	2 Plas-y-Ddol, Johnstown Carmarthen SA31 1JB	CAR	01267	238445
KNEBEL Ms K	244 City Road, Cardiff CF24 3JJ	CAR	01443	233287
LA TOUCHE T	7 South Avenue, Oldfield Park, Bath BA2 3PY	BOA	01225	337658
LEGGE T.	71 Hales Road, Cheltenham GL52 6SR	CHE	01242	574415
LANGSTON Ms	S.M.25 Osney Crescent, Paignton TQ4 5EY	PAI	01803	559658
MAIR I.P.	29 Pollard Cllose, Plymouth PL9 9RR	PLY	01752	368037
MALONEY M.	7 Hen Parc Lane, Upper Killay, Swansea SA2 7EY	SWA	01792	203785
MARGETTS R.	G.38 Burridge Road, Torquay TQ2 6LN	TOR	01803	605932
MARTIN-HICK	S23 Savill Crescent, Wroughton SN4 9JG	SWD	01793	813406
McKAY C.	5 Dartside, Totnes TQ9 5ML	TOR	01803	866454
NASH D.P.	17 Wadham Gr, Emersons Green, Bristol BS16 7DX	HAR	01179	525280

NOYCE S.A.	Mainbow Farm, Forches Cross, Newton Abbot T	Q12 6	PY	
		NEW	01626	360248
PLUMRIDGE I	124 Knapp Road, Paignton TQ4 7LA	PAI	01803	524648
POTTS M.	23a Maybruck Drive, Saltash, PL12 4PX	PLY	01752	846596
POWER Ms M.	2 Park Road, Northville, Bristol BS7 ORH	BRI	01173	309208
PRING K.	51 Venn Grove, Hartley, Plymouth PL3 5PH	POP	01752	771159
PURCHASE M.	8 Myrtle Farm View, Croyde, Barnstaple EX32 9	HY		
		BAR	01271	890933
ROGERS M.	56 Marldon Cross Hill, Paignton TQ3 1PD	PAI	01803	666294
RUTTER A.	2 Felstead Close, Pontprennau, Cardiff CF23 8	LR (CAR	
SHEPPARD A.	114 St Ediths Marsh, Bromham, Chippenham SN15	2DE		BOA
STEER M.	11 Chantry Meadow, Alphington, Exeter EX2 8FT	EXE	01392	215943
TAYLOR D.	14 Tylney Close, Roborough, Plymouth PL6 5BX	PLY	01752	518988
THOMPSON S	9 Pinhoe Road, Exeter Ex4 7HR	EXE	01392	278020
TOMLINSON S	44 Weirfield Green, Taunton TA1 1AZ	TAU	01823	353824
WALLER C.J	119 Alphington Rd, St Thomas, Exeter EX2 8JD	EXE	01392	216350
WHITING P.	Moorview, Lindridge Lane, Kingsteignton TQ12	3NN		
		NEW	01626	65013

TABLE OFFICIALS

COLES Ms J. 22 Chantry Drive, Worle, Weston-Mare BS22 OPP	WSM	01934	511456
DUCKER C. Malthouse Cottage, Edgecombe Mews, Chelscombe	BA1	4DA	
	BOA	01225	446732
FRANKLIN R. Flat 6,4 Pittville Lawn, Cheltenham GL2 2BD	CHE	01242	527003
LANGSTON Ms S.25 Osney Crescent, Paignton TQ4 5EY	PAI	01803	559658
ROGERS Mrs S.264 Down Rd, Portishead, Bristol BS20 8HY	BRC	01275	843301
SEABROOK T. 24 Little Hayes, Kingsteignton TQ12 3YZ	TOR		
SHEARS Ms L.8 Blackberry Way, Kingsteignton TQ12 3QX	TOR	01626	334773
SHEARS P.M. 21 Rydon Avenue, Kingsteignton TQ12 3QX	TOR	01626	334773
WEBB Ms S.A.6 Earlswood Drive, Paignton TQ3 3GR	PAI	01803	529599

SOUTH WEST REGION CONSTITUTION

RULES

Preface

Mandatory Rules throughout this constitution are shown in italics and can only be amended with the authority of the ASA Board.

Preamble

- i) "ASA" shall mean the Amateur Swimming Association; "Region" shall mean the Amateur Swimming Association South West Region.
- ii) "Regional Director" shall also refer to any person with a different title performing the equivalent duties.
- iii) "club" shall include all affiliated bodies, organisations and associations unless the context indicates otherwise.
- iv) "Swimmer" shall include diver, synchronised swimmer and water polo player unless the context indicates the contrary.
- $\ensuremath{\text{v}}\xspace$) Words importing the masculine gender shall include the feminine and vice versa.
- vi) Words of the singular shall include the plural and vice versa.
- vii) Any deviation from any provision of these Rules shall not invalidate any procedure or decision unless that deviation raises a material doubt that the procedure or decision has been so affected by it as to prejudice the good management of the Region.
- 1 General

1.1 Name

- .1 The name of the Region shall be AMATEUR SWIMMING ASSOCIATION SOUTH WEST REGION. The trading name of the Region shall be ASA South West Region or any name relating to the Region.
- $\,$.2 Permission must be obtained from the Regional Director before any club or individual, affiliated to the Region, may use the name of the Region as defined in Rule 1.1.1 or any name relating to the Region.

1.2 The Region

- .1 The Region shall be defined as the Counties of Cornwall, Devon, Dorset, Gloucester, Somerset and Wiltshire.
- .2 The Region shall consist of the six County Associations which were established under the jurisdiction of the former Western Counties ASA and will continue to be known as the Cornwall County Amateur Swimming Association, Devon County Amateur Swimming Association, Dorset County Amateur Swimming Association, Gloucester County Amateur Swimming Association, Somerset Amateur Swimming Association and Wilts County Amateur Swimming Association.

2 Objects

- .1 The Objects of the Region shall be those of the ASA as amended from time to time and the furtherance of those Objects which are to:
- .1.1 promote the teaching and practice of swimming, open water swimming, diving, synchronised swimming and water polo;
- .1.2 raise public awareness of the sport and stimulate public opinion in favour of providing proper accommodation and facilities.
- .2 The Region will abide by and enforce the laws, rules, resolutions and rulings of the ASA.

3 Responsibilities of the Region

- .1 The Region will ensure as far as practicable that clubs and their members treat everyone equitably irrespective of gender, colour, creed etc.
- .2 The Region will ensure as far as practicable that clubs and their members recognise that the welfare of all is the responsibility of everyone and that, in particular, children and vulnerable adults have a right to be safe and protected at all times.
- .3 The Region will prepare, maintain and implement such plans based on strategic criteria set by the ASA and in such a form as the ASA may from time to time require.
- .4 The Region will administer the procedures for clubs as defined in the ASA Law, to affiliate to the Region and to the County Associations which form part of the Region, including any necessary fee collection.
- .5 The Region will administer the procedures for associations, bodies and organisations to affiliate to the Region, including any necessary fee collection.
- .6 The Region will administer such procedures as the ASA shall decide from time to time to enable $\,$
- .7 The Region will administer such procedures as the ASA and the Region shall decide from time to time to establish and maintain County Associations forming part of the governance, administration and delivery of the sport within its Region.

4 Responsibilities of the County Associations

4.1 General

Each County Association shall:

- .1 be responsible for managing the sport of swimming within its boundaries subject to the strategic direction of the Region;
- .2 observe the laws, judicial and technical rules of the ASA and ensure that they are observed within its jurisdiction;
- .3 uphold the resolutions and rulings of the ASA Board and/or the ASA Council and/or the Regional Council and/or the Regional Management Board and ensure that they are followed within its jurisdiction;
- .4 be accountable to the Region for the proper discharge of its functions.

4.2 County ASA Delivery

- .1 County Associations will receive recommendations for development through the discipline committee representatives.
- .2 County Associations may submit an annual action plan which may be eligible for funding from the Region provided they demonstrate their contributions to the Region's Key Performance Indicators (KPIs).
- .3 The County action plan shall be submitted to the Regional Director for consideration by the Regional Development Committee.

4.3 Administration and Finance

Each County Association shall:

- .1 determine the uses to which funds allocated to it by the Region are put within the strategic criteria set by the Region;
- .2 set up and implement a Business Plan, including a budget indicating the source of the required funding and how it will be spent, based on the strategic criteria set by the Region;
- .3 set up and implement a Development Plan based on the strategic criteria set by the Region;
- .4 have the authority to determine the County element of the affiliation and membership fees due from each of the clubs affiliated to it.

4.4 Accountability

Each County Association shall:

- .1 from time to time submit its Business and Development Plans to the Regional Management Board or its nominated agent(s) for approval;
- .2 keep accounts showing its income and expenditure against the budget set in its Business Plan and a balance sheet;
- .3 report annually to the Regional Management Board, in such form as it may from time to time require, on its activities and any issues arising therefrom, financial statements and performance against its Development Plan.

5 Affiliation and Resignation

- .1 Any club applying to the Region for affiliation must submit its application, including a copy of its constitution, to the Regional Director. In deciding whether to grant affiliation the Region must consider the application and the club's constitution against the national criteria approved by the ASA Board.
- .2 Affiliation to the Region, as defined in ASA Law 5, will include the requirement for the club to affiliate to one of the County Associations, which will involve an additional fee.
- .3 Any club being refused affiliation, will have a right of appeal to the ASA Board.
- .4 In order to remain affiliated, a club's rules shall conform to the provisions of the Recommended ASA Club Constitution and its Guidelines and any criteria issued by the ASA from time to time.
- .5 Any proposed changes to a club's constitution must be submitted to the Regional Director through their County Secretary.
- .6 Any club wishing to resign its affiliation to the Region must give notice to this effect in writing before 1st January to the Regional Director or it will be held liable for its affiliation fee for the current year.

6 Fees

- 6.1 Affiliated clubs must pay to the ASA an annual fee, made up of all or part of the following components:
 - .1 ASA membership fees set by the ASA for each individual club member;
- .2 Regional affiliation and per capita fees set by the Regional Management Board before November 30th in the preceding year;
- .3 County affiliation and per capita fees, set by the relevant County Association before the November 30th in the preceding year.
- 6.2 At its discretion, the Regional Management Board may waive affiliation fees for members of affiliated clubs, the constitutions and rules of which have a mandatory requirement that all members shall be current members of other clubs affiliated to the Region and shall be

exempt from the per capita charge and any others that it may decide from time to time.

- 6.3 Members who pay no membership fee to the club must be included in the total for whom a per capita fee must be paid to the Region and to the County.
- 6.4 Clubs not having paid the Individual Membership Fees to the ASA and their liabilities to the Region, and their County will be suspended by the ASA on a date set by the ASA.
- 6.5 Effect of Suspension
- .1 A member of a club which has not paid its liabilities to the Region and/or the ASA by the appointed date shall not be allowed to compete during the period of suspension in any competition in the name of that club;
- .2 A club, an association, body or league not having made its Return of Club Membership and paid its liabilities to the ASA, Region or County by the appointed date will be suspended with immediate effect until such time as those liabilities are discharged or until a date set by the ASA whichever is the earlier and shall not be allowed to run its own competitions during the period of suspension. Any club not having paid its liabilities by the date set by the ASA must be deemed to have resigned
- .3 Any insurance arranged by the ASA or the Region will not provide cover for any person, club, association, body or organisation for any incident occurring during the period of suspension.

7 Government

- 7.1 There shall be four levels of government of the Region:
 - .1 the Regional Council;
 - .2 the Management Board;
 - .3 the Members Forum;
 - .4 the Standing Committees for Development, Diving, Open Water, Swimming, Synchronised Swimming and Water Polo and other Committees.
- 7.2 A person, who is not a member under its own rules of a club, body, association or league affiliated to the Region, shall not be permitted to be nominated, elected or appointed as a delegate, committee member, Board Member, Officer, Co-ordinator, or to any other position which carries the right to vote, at any level of government of the Region.
- 7.3 Rules, Regulations and Conditions:
- 7.3.1 Rules may be changed only at the Regional Annual or Special Council Meeting.
- 7.3.2 Regulations may be changed by the Regional Management Board by a simple majority of those present and voting and ratified by the Regional Members Forum by a simple majority of those present and voting.
- 7.3.3 Conditions may be changed by the Regional Management Board by a simple majority of those present and voting. 7.4 Officers
- .1 There must be at least three Officers of the Region who must all be staff or post holders and must include the Chairman of the Management
- .2 The Officers shall be the Region's President, the Chairman of the Regional Management Board, the Finance Officer and the Regional Director. 7.5 Regional Council
 - 7.5.1 The Regional Council will comprise the following members:
 - 7.5.1.1 the President of the Region;
 - 7.5.1.2 the President Elect of the Region;

- 7.5.1.3 the Region's Management Board members;
- 7.5.1.4 Life Presidents (including Life Presidents of the former Western Counties ASA);
- 7.5.1.5 Past Presidents who have attended or tendered their apologies at the immediate past two Annual Council Meetings. (including Past Presidents of the former Western Counties ASA);
 - 7.5.1.6 the Secretary of each Standing Committee;
 - 7.5.1.7 post holders as listed in Rule 9.1.13
 - 7.5.1.8 Membership must include at least one
- representative from each County Association, affiliated club, body organisation or association.
 - 7.5.1.9 Two members appointed by each County Association.
 - 7.5.1.10 Club representation shall be in the ratios of:
- .1 clubs with membership of up to 100 members 1 delegate;
- .2 clubs with membership of up to 200 members 2 delegates;
- .3 clubs with membership of up to 400 members 3 delegates;
- .4 clubs with membership over 400 members 4 delegates.
- .5 Delegates must be members of the club they represent and hold written authority from the Club Secretary.
 - 7.5.1.11 "Associations" will be entitled to one vote.
- 7.5.2 Only persons who are members of the ASA shall be eligible to be members of the Council, except that a delegate who represents an Associated Organisation, an Associate Organisation or an Affiliated Body may be a member of Council provided he has been appointed by the organisation represented under its own rules.
- 7.5.3 Any Chairman or Vice Chairman of the ASA Independent Disciplinary and Dispute Resolution Panel or the Chairman or any Vice Chairman of the ASA Independent and Resolution Appeals Panel may not act as a delegate at any Council Meeting but provided he is a member of a club affiliated to the Region, may attend any Council Meeting ex officio with power to speak but not to vote.
- 7.5.4 The expenses of members listed in 7.4.1.1, 7.4.1.2, 7.4.1.3, 7.4.1.6 and 9.1.13 above in attending a Regional Council Meeting will be a charge upon the funds of the Region.
- 7.5.5 The Council Meeting must be open to the public but except as provided by the Regional Rules or with the permission of the Chairman, nobody except a member of Council may take part in the business. The Council may at any time decide to exclude the public.

8 The Annual and Special Regional Council Meetings

- .1 The Annual Council Meeting shall be held in the month of September at or near Taunton. The Board shall have the power to vary the venue if considered advisable.
- .2 The chairman at all meetings of the Council must be the Chairman of the Board if present, able and willing to act. In his absence, inability or unwillingness, the meeting must elect a chairman.
- .3 The chairman has unlimited authority upon every question of order and must be, for the purpose of such meeting, the sole interpreter of the rules governing the Council.
- .4 The chairman has the right to vote on every motion. In the event of an equality of votes, he must have the casting vote.
 - .5 The quorum for Council Meetings shall be twenty members.
- .6 A Special Council Meeting shall be convened by the Regional Director at the request of the Board or on receipt of a written request signed by the representatives of ten clubs or associations affiliated to the Region, stating the reason for the meeting. The meeting must be held

within fifty six days of the receipt of the request. Twenty eight days notice of such a meeting must be given to members entitled to attend. The only business to be discussed shall be the subject of the original request.

9 The powers and responsibilities of the Regional Council

- 9.1 The powers and the responsibilities of the Council shall be to:
- .1 approve the minutes of the previous meeting of the Annual Council and any subsequent Special Meeting of the Council;
 - .2 oversee the work of the Board;
 - .3 receive reports and accounts from the Board;
- .4 appoint where appropriate a special committee to consider and report on any matter. In appointing such a committee the Council must determine the number of members and decide the terms of reference;
- .5 approve, by a two thirds majority of those present and voting, any proposed changes to the Regional Rules, subject to the condition that any changes which refer to the mandatory elements of the standard constitution be approved by the ASA Council before coming into operation;
 - .6 abide by the standing orders set out in these Rules;
 - .7 keep full and accurate minutes of its meeting;
- .8 confirm the President Elect as President for the new year only.(In the event of there being no President Elect, then the County Association or the Members Forum, which ever is entitled to make a nomination at the appropriate meeting of the Members Forum, shall nominate the President for the new year);
- .9 confirm the President Elect for the new year, who shall be nominated in rotation by Somerset, Devon, Cornwall, Gloucester, the Members Forum, Wiltshire and Dorset;
- .10 elect from nominations received the required number of Regional representatives to the ASA Board, who shall hold office for two years (ASA Law 36.1.1);
 - .11 elect from nominations received the Region's Finance Officer;
- .12 elect from nominations received Secretaries for the following Standing Committees:
 - Diving; Open Water Swimming; Swimming; Synchronised Swimming, Water Polo and the ASA South West Region School of Swimming Development;
- .13 elect from nominations received an Administration Officer, Disabilities Liaison Officer, Handbook Editor, Medical Adviser, and Welfare Officer;
 - .14 elect from nominations received two Emergency Committee members;
- .15 elect from nominations received the required number of Regional representatives to the ASA Council;
 - .16 elect from nominations received up to four Custodians.
- .17 Nominations for posts referred to in rules 9.1.10 through to Rule 9.1.16 shall be received by the Administration Officer fourteen days before the July Members Forum meeting. Appointments to these posts, unless otherwise stated, shall be for a period of one year.
- .18 The Council may elect from nominations received from the Management Board one or more Life Presidents in order to recognise meritorious service to swimming and related disciplines.
- 9.2 The Council shall also appoint annually a firm of qualified accountants to report to members on the financial state of the Region.

10 Changes to Regional Rules and Proposals

- 10.1 Any proposal to change a Regional Rule may be considered only at the Annual Council Meeting or at a Special Council Meeting called for that purpose. The Council must consider and decide only on the principle and intention of any proposal. The Board will be responsible for the drafting of the wording of the changes to the Rules to implement the principles and intentions approved by Council.
- 10.2 A proposal to change a Regional Rule may be considered at the Annual Council Meeting only if it has been distributed with the Annual Report, except as provided for in this Rule and has been:
- .1 made by the Board at a meeting before May 31st and appears in the minutes of that committee which have been approved by the Board before $\it June~30th;$ or
- .2 made by a committee appointed by the Council or the Board and appears in the minutes of that committee which have been approved by the Board by June 30th; or
- .3 made by a club, body, association or organisation affiliated to the Region and has reached the Administration Officer by May 31st; or
- .4 made as a matter of emergency, approved by the Board, sent to the clubs, bodies, associations or organisations affiliated to the Region at least seven days before the meeting and approved as a suitable matter for consideration by Council by at least two thirds of the delegates present and voting.
- 10.3 Every proposal to change a Regional Rule and / or an amendment to it, must be proposed and seconded separately and must be open for discussion by any delegate with or without prior indication of intent. 10.4 An amendment to any proposal to change a Regional Rule may be proposed by any member of Council, supported by another member as a seconder, and must reach the Administration Officer fourteen days prior
- to an Annual Council Meeting or twenty one days prior to a Special Council Meeting, as the case may be.

 10.5 A schedule of all such amendments must be sent to the clubs, bodies, associations or organisations entitled to be represented at Council at least seven days before the Council Meeting at which they are to be
- considered.

 10.6 A proposal to change a Regional Rule may only be considered at a Special Council Meeting if it has been:
- .1 included in the resolution or request for the meeting;
- .2 referred to the Board, unless emanating from it. The Board must indicate its support or opposition and may propose amendments which must be included on the agenda of the Council Meeting.
- 10.7 Regional Rule changes approved by the Regional Council must become effective immediately or at any other date agreed at the Council Meeting. If any addition, alteration or rescission of an ASA Law causes a Regional Rule to conflict with it, the Board must immediately cause the Regional Rules to conform with it.
- 10.8 A proposal to change the Regional Rules must be carried only if at least two thirds of those present and voting are in favour.
- .9 Renumbering of Regional Rules and any consequential alterations must be at the discretion of the Regional Director or his nominated representative.

11 Proposals other than Change to Rule

11.1 All other proposals including amendments to proposals whether to change a Regional Rule or otherwise, must require a simple majority of those members present and voting.

- 11.2 A proposal for consideration by Council at its Annual Meeting which does not embody a proposal to change a Regional Rule may be submitted by: .1 the Board;
- .2 a club, body or association affiliated to the Region or a member of the Council in which case it must be received by the Administration Officer not later than 28 days immediately preceding the Annual Council Meeting.
- .3 Proposals in accordance with this section must be sent to clubs, bodies, associations and organisations not less than 14 days before the Annual Council Meeting.
- 11.3 A motion of which due notice has not been given may not be discussed or voted on unless sanctioned by the Chairman and two thirds of the members present and voting and provided that it does not involve a change to Regional Rules.

12 Annual Report and Minutes

- 12.1 The Annual Report to the ASA from the Region must be presented at the Annual Council Meeting of the Region.
- 12.2 A member of the Council or a club, body, association or organisation affiliated to the Region may question the minutes of the Board or any committees appointed by it or by the Council, but must indicate this intention by giving notice to the Regional Director no later than ten days prior the Annual Council Meeting and must normally refer only to those for the Regional
- year last past as defined in Rule 18.1. The Chairman may, at his discretion, allow discussion on matters in the minutes of meetings held after the end of the Regional year provided that:
- .1 he is satisfied that the question is of sufficient importance and \slash or relevance to the meeting; and
 - .2 the minutes have been approved by the Board; and
- .3 a specific question seeking further clarification or information is asked for; or
- .4 a proposal has been made under these rules relating to those minutes.
- 12.3 A member of the Council or a club, body, association or organisation affiliated to the Region may question or have discussed any item in the published minutes of the last Annual Council Meeting or any subsequent Special Meeting, the Annual Report or the Financial Statements.

13 Standing Orders for Council Meetings

- .1 A proposal to "suspend Standing Orders" must be supported by a majority of those present and entitled to vote before becoming operative.
- .2 Every motion must be proposed and seconded. A member of the Board must propose resolutions that emanate from the Board while the Secretary of the Committee must propose those that emanate from a Standing Committee. If the Committee Secretary is not a member of Council the proposal must be made formally from the Chair and immediately afterwards the Committee Secretary or substitute, must be allowed to speak in support of the resolution.
- .3 Any amendment must be disposed of before another amendment is considered. The Chairman may accept, without notice, verbal amendments which do not affect
- substantially the nature of the proposal under discussion.
- .4 Other than to ask or to give information or to raise a point of order, no member of the Council may speak more than once in the debate on

any proposal . The proposer of the resolution must have the right of reply to points raised in the debate but he may not, in his reply, introduce any new matter. The mover of an amendment must not have the right of reply. When the proposer has completed his reply, no further speaker must be heard.

- .5 The quorum for the meeting shall be twenty persons eligible to vote and no business may be conducted until a quorum is present.
- .6 During debate, all remarks shall be addressed to the Chairman who shall have the right to curtail any speech if it is considered to be in the interests of the Meeting so to do.
- .7 Before a proposal is discussed it must have a proposer and seconder from the members present and entitled to vote. A simple majority shall decide all propositions. A secret ballot may be held when a majority of members is in favour of such a ballot.
- .8 Any amendment to a proposal must have a proposer and seconder At the appropriate time, the amendment will be put to the meeting before the original proposition and if it receives a simple majority in favour it will become part (or all) of the substantive motion on which a vote will also be taken. If an amendment is defeated one or more further amendments may be considered and voted upon.
- .9 A proposition or amendment may be withdrawn only at the request of the proposer.
- .10 At the discretion of the Chairman, if it is proposed that the "question be put", no discussion will be permitted until after the question has been put. If carried, the proposer of the resolution may reply and then a vote shall be taken without further discussion.
- .11 The Chairman shall deal immediately with any "points of order" or "points of information" raised by members that are relevant to the matters under discussion.
- .12 Unless the Chairman directs otherwise, voting on all motions or amendments must be by a show of hands or voting cards. Voting on elections must be by secret ballot. Proxy voting will not be permitted.

14 The Regional Management Board

- 14.1 The Regional Management Board will comprise the following members:
 - .1 the Officers;
 - .2 Administration Officer;
 - .3 ASA Board Member;
- .4 one County Board Member appointed by each of the Counties, as defined in Rule 1.2.2, against criteria set by the Board from time to time. If any County Representative is unable to attend a meeting the county concerned may appoint a substitute.
- 14.2 In addition a number of Independent Members may be appointed by the Board, against criteria which may be set from time to time, subject to Rules 14.7 and 14.8.
- 14.3 The Chairman, who must hold office for a period of four years and may serve a maximum of two consecutive terms of office, shall be appointed by the Board from nominations received from the clubs affiliated to the Region.
- 14.4 The Chairman and / or any Independent Board Member may be removed from office at any time provided that three quarters of the members of the Board are in favour of the removal.
- 14.5 The Chairman will be the line manager for the Regional Director.
- 14.6 County and Independent Members of the Board will have a three-year term of office with one third of them, as nearly as possible, retiring each year. Retiring members shall be eligible for re-election.

- 14.7 Only persons who are members of the ASA shall be eligible to be voting members of the Board
- 14.8 Voting membership must be limited to a maximum of fifteen and a minimum of ten persons.
- 14.9 Any vacancy that occurs, other than of a County Board Member, may be filled by a majority decision of the remaining members of the Board. The appointment will be for the remainder of the term subject to the agreement of the Council at its next meeting;
- 14.10 If a County replaces its representative he shall take office immediately and remain in office for the rest of the term until his successer is elected and takes office.

15 The powers and responsibilities of the Regional Management Board

- 15.1 The powers and responsibilities of the Board shall be to:
 - .1 appoint a Chairman from time to time as stated in Rule 14.3;
- .2 set the annual affiliation fees in line with the budget and recommend to the Regional Council;
- .3 ensure that full and accurate Minutes of all its meetings are kept;
- .4 be accountable to the Regional Council and report to it at such times and in such a form as it may require;
- .5 determine who must be the authorised signatories of the Region's accounts;
- .6 appoint and / or remove, or delegate the appointment of, paid or unpaid persons as staff or post holders;
 - .7 monitor and evaluate the work of staff and / or post holders;
- .8 have general superintendence of the work of the standing and other committees and any other person appointed to specific tasks within the Region. (Including the production of full and accurate minutes of their meetings and / or activities);
- .9 have general superintendence of the work of the County Associations named in Rule 1.2.2;
- .10 contract for services and products other than those covered by staff employed directly or indirectly by the ASA;
- .11 confirm the appointment of members of the Standing and other Committees as appointed by the County Associations;
- .12 make arrangements for the affiliation of clubs and organisations to the Region;
- .13 determine the strategies of the Region and ensure delivery within the overall policies and plans agreed by the Council;
- .14 be responsible for the day to day management of the affairs of the Region including the oversight of the production of the Region's Plans for the approval of the Regional Council and for their implementation thereafter;
- .15 establish and recommend budgets for the delivery of the Region's Operational Plan, administration and infrastructure of the Region;
- .16 appoint sub committees when required who shall report on the subject referred to them.
- 15.2 In addition, the Board will be responsible for;
- .1 discharging, by a two thirds majority of those voting, for any breach of and under the provisions of the ASA's Code of Conduct for Volunteers, any unremunerated volunteers from any elected or appointed offices or positions, with the exception of the President, President Elect and the Chairman and to replace them.

16 Standing Orders for the Regional Management Board

- 16.1 A proposal to "suspend Standing Orders" must be supported by a majority of those present and entitled to vote before becoming operative.
 16.2 The chairman at all Board Meetings must be the Chairman of the Board if he is present, able and willing to act. In his absence, inability or unwillingness, the meeting must elect a Chairman.
 16.3 The Chairman must be given:
- .1 unlimited authority upon every question of order and must be, for the purpose of such a meeting, the sole interpreter of the rules governing the Board;
- .2 the right to vote on every motion. In the event of an equality of votes, the Chairman must have the casting vote.
- $16.4\ 50\%$ of those entitled to attend and vote shall form a quorum at the meeting.
- 16.5 Every motion must be proposed and seconded
- 16.6 Any amendment must be disposed of before another amendment is considered. The Chairman may accept, without notice, verbal amendments which do not affect substantially the nature of the proposal under discussion.
- 16.7 Other than to ask or to give information or to raise a point of order, no member of the Board may speak more than once in the debate on any proposal. The proposer of the resolution must have the right of reply to points raised in the debate but he may not, in his reply, introduce any new matter. The mover of an amendment must not have the right of reply. When the proposer has completed his reply, no further speaker must be heard.
- 16.8 A proposition or amendment may be withdrawn only at the request of the proposer.
- 16.9 During debate, all remarks shall be addressed to the Chairman who shall have the right to curtail any speech if it is considered to be in the interests of the Meeting so to do.
- 16.10 A simple majority shall decide all propositions by a show of hands. A secret ballot may be held when a majority of members is in favour of such a ballot.
- 16.11 At the discretion of the Chairman, if it is proposed that the "question be put", no discussion will be permitted until after the question has been put. If carried, the proposer of the resolution may reply and then a vote shall be taken without further discussion.
- 16.12 The Chairman shall deal immediately with any "points of order" or "points of information" raised by members that are relevant to the matters under discussion.
- 16.13 Proxy voting is not permitted.

17 Procedures at Regional Management Board Meetings

- .1 The Minutes of the previous meeting shall be considered for ratification.
- .2 The Minutes of all Standing and other Committees, reports of officers or other individuals shall not be considered unless they have been circulated with the agenda, or unless the Chairman and the members of the Board agree by a two thirds majority that it will not prejudice the good governance of the Region to do so.
- .3 Without the consent of the Chairman, no member of the Board may speak more than once in the debate on any proposal. The proposer of a resolution must have the right to reply to points raised in the debate but he may not, in his reply, introduce any new matter. The mover of an amendment must not have the right of reply. When the proposer has completed his reply, no further speaker must be heard.

18 Finance

- 18.1 The Region's financial year-end shall be 31 March and the bank accounts will be held at any bank approved by the Board. The Board shall appoint the signatories for the Region's bank accounts.
- 18.2 Borrowing is not permitted without the express authority of Council.

 18.3 Every member of the Board, employee, servant and agent of the Region will be indemnified by the Region and it shall be the duty of the Region to pay all costs, losses and expenses that any such persons may incur or for which they may become liable by reason of any contract entered into or act or thing done by them in good faith in the discharge of their
- duties.
 18.4 Members of the Board and of any other duly appointed Regional Standing or other Committee or any persons duly appointed by the Region to act with its authority shall be paid their expenses necessarily incurred through that membership or appointment by the Region.
- 18.5 The Board shall appoint an ad hoc Committee of three Past Presidents who shall advise on any change needed on payments for secretarial and clerical assistance payable to its Officers, Standing Committee Secretaries and other representatives.
- 18.6 The Members Forum, following recommendations made by the Board, shall agree the level of travel expenses and secretarial / clerical payments to be paid under rules $18.3\ \&\ 18.4$.
- 18.7 Other expenses shall be paid at the discretion of the Officers of the Region.
- 18.8 All claims and monies due to the Region, shall be referred to the Finance Officer annually by the 31st March.
- $18.9 \; \text{All}$ claims for expenses shall be submitted in writing on standard forms to the Finance Officer and claimed within the following quarter year.
- 18.10 The Region may purchase, or by other means acquire and take options over, any property whatever, and any rights and privileges of any kind over or in respect of any property subject to the prior approval of the Board.
- 18.11 Any property of the Region, other than cash at the bank must be vested in not more than four Custodians. They must deal with the property as directed by resolution of the Board and an entry in the Minutes shall be conclusive evidence of such a resolution.
- .1 The Custodians must be elected at a General Meeting of the Council and shall hold office until death or resignation unless removed by a resolution passed at a General Meeting.
- .2 The Custodians shall be entitled to indemnity out of the property of the Region for all expenses and other liabilities properly incurred by them in the discharge of their duties.
- 18.12 If upon winding up or dissolution of the Region there remains, after the satisfaction of all its debts and liabilities, any property whatsoever, if the Region has benefited from mutual trading, the same must be distributed among affiliated clubs in such proportions as the clubs may mutually agree.
- Note: this provision may be subject to the agreement of Sport England in some cases.
- 18.13 If the Region has benefited from mutual trading, the same must be transferred to any successor body, organisation or association or, in default of such a body, to the Amateur Swimming Association.

19 Members Forum

19.1 Membership

- 19.1.1 The Members Forum will comprise the following members:
- .1 Those elected under Rules 9.1.8 to 9.1.13;
- .2 Past Presidents who have attended or tendered their apologies at the immediate past two Annual Council Meetings. (including Past Presidents of the former Western Counties ASA);
- .3 Members of the Management Board;
- .4 The Secretaries, Treasurers and the elected representatives of each County
- Association in the ratio of two for each County Association with fewer than $30\,$
- Clubs and three for each County Association with $30\ \mathrm{or}\ \mathrm{more}\ \mathrm{Clubs}\ \mathrm{who}$ shall be
- elected at the Annual General Meeting of their respective Counties.
- 19.2 In the event of a County Secretary or the County Treasurer being elected to a post defined in rule 19.1, the County shall be allowed an extra representative.
- 19.3 If a County Secretary, Treasurer or representative is unable to attend a meeting, the Executive Officers of the County concerned may appoint a substitute.
- 19.4 If a Standing Committee Secretary is unable to attend, a substitute from that Standing Committee may be appointed by the Standing Committee concerned.
- 19.5 A chairman shall be elected in the event of the President not wishing to take the Chair, but the President shall retain the casting vote at all meetings. The Chairman of the Board is not eligible for this role.

19.7 Meetings

- 19.7.1 The Forum shall meet twice each year. One of these meetings will normally be held during July, or at a time that will enable it to meet its obligations to the Regional Council. Additional meetings may be convened at the request of the Board or on receipt of a written request signed by the representatives of three County Associations stating the reason for the meeting.
- 19.7.2 The meeting (for which a quorum, including at least one officer shall be 10) shall be called by the Administration Officer giving ten days clear notice and stating the business to be discussed.
- 19.7.3 The business to be enacted by the Members Forum shall be:
- .1 to receive a report from the Board;
- .2 to receive a financial statement of income and expenditure;
- .3 to receive the financial budget proposals for the coming year;
- .4 to make nominations to the Annual Council for all elective posts. Nominations for the posts referred to in Rule 9.1.17 shall be submitted following the issue by the Administration Officer of a standard 'nomination' pro forma to County Secretaries, in sufficient time for the nominations to appear on the Agenda for the July Members Forum. If more than two nominations are received for any one post, the selection process shall be by way of an elimination vote with the lowest nominee being eliminated at each stage until such time as two nominees remain. Those two nominees to go forward to the Annual Council.
- 19.7.4 The Members Forum shall also:
- .1 elect the ASA President Elect when appropriate;
- .2 elect the Swimmer of the Year from nominations received from the Standing Committees;

- .3 appoint special Sub Committees when required;
- 20 The Emergency Committee
- .1 shall consist of The President, Board Chairman, Regional Director, and two elected members. A substitute shall be named from nominations received.
- .2 All decisions shall be final, except as provided for in ASA Law.
- .3 The Committee shall be empowered to deal with matters of such emergency that cannot be dealt with by the Board and the findings will be reported to the Board at its next meeting. Such references do not include any matters that fall within the responsibilities covered by ASA Judicial Γ_{ABW}
- .4 The Regional Director shall be the convener of the Committee.

21 Standing Committees

21.1 General

- .1 The Region shall establish Standing Committees for Development, Diving, Open Water, Swimming, Synchronised Swimming, The ASA South West Region School of Swimming Development and Water Polo.
- .2 The Officers shall be ex officio members of all Standing Committees.
- .3 If any County/club representative is unable to attend a meeting, the County/club concerned may appoint a substitute.
- .4 Those Standing Committees, whose responsibilities include expenditure, shall have delegated authority to manage and control the budgets allocated to them by the Board. In circumstances in which a planned event has to be cancelled the Committee shall seek to replace the event and report as such circumstances occur.
- .5 The Secretaries of each Standing Committee shall submit minutes of meetings to the Regional Director within the stipulated timetable set out in the Region's meeting calendar for submission to the Board for approval or otherwise and for circulation to the Members Forum, Board members, Development Committee, Counties and when requested, to Clubs.

.2 21Membership, Responsibilities and terms of Reference for the Development Committee.

The Development Committee shall:

- .1 appoint a Chairman;
- .2 consist of one representative from Diving, Open Water, Swimming, Synchronised Swimming and Water Polo, the Regional Development Officer, Disability Liaison Officer, Education Coordinator and any specialists approved by the Management Board.
- .3 The Regional Development Officer shall ensure that ASA guidelines are followed and exercise control over financial matters within the framework of the Development Plan.
- .4 The Committee will co-ordinate development between Diving, Open Water, Swimming, Synchronised Swimming and Water Polo, together with Education, Disabilities and general administration and submit recommendations to the Board.

21.3 Responsibilities for Diving, Open Water, Swimming, Synchronised Swimming and Water Polo.

Each committee shall:

- .1 appoint a chairman;
- .2 appoint a representative to the Development Committee;
- .3 appoint a financial controller;
- .4 appoint a competition secretary/organiser

- .5 advise and make recommendations to the Board on all matters relating to its own discipline;
 - .6 work with the Regional Development Officer to develop an annual development plan for their discipline;
- .7 ensure the agreed Regional Plan is implemented within agreed budget;
 - .8 drive forward the development of their discipline through the work of their committee, working groups and Counties as deemed most appropriate;
 - .9 conduct authorised courses and other items of business identified within the Regional Development Plan relating to its own discipline;
 - .10 select teams to represent the Region;
 - .11 recommend officials for the Regional & National List;
 - .12 appoint officials for Regional events;
- .13 conduct and give advice on Regional Championships & Competitions;
 - .14 submit to the Board nominations for the ASA Technical Committee relating to its own discipline;

21.4 Membership

21.4.1 The Diving Committee:

- .1 shall consist of the Chairman, Standing Committee Secretary, one person from each Club and up to two specialists appointed by the Committee against criteria set from time to time unless the Board determine otherwise, Regional Diving Co-ordinator, Competition Organiser and a Financial Controller.
- .2 Four are needed to form a quorum

21.4.2 The Open Water Committee:

- .1 shall consist of the Chairman, Standing Committee Secretary, one person from each County and up to two specialists appointed by the Committee against criteria set from time to time unless the Board determine otherwise, Competition Organiser and a Financial Controller.
- .2 Five are needed to form a quorum

21.4.3 The SWIMMING COMMITTEE:

- 21.4.3.1 shall administer the Region's swimming through the following Sub-Committees:
 - .1 Coaches Committee (CC);
 - .2 Events Management Committee (EMC);
 - .3 Masters Committee (MC);
 - .4 Swimming Officials Committee (SOC);
 - .5 Management Working Group (MWG).
- 21.4.3.2 shall consist of the Chairman, Standing Committee Secretary, one representative from each County; the Secretaries of the Sub Committees listed in rule 21.4.3.1.1 through to 21.4.3.1.4, Licensed Meet Coordinator, Finance Controller and the Swimming Competition Secretary.
- 21.4.3.3 Five are needed to form a quorum;
- 21.4.3.4 The Committee has authority to co-opt any specialist, without power to vote, to advise on a specific task(s) for the duration of that task.
- 21.4.3.5 Responsibilities of the Committee shall be to:

- .1 appoint a Chairman;
- .2 appoint secretaries to the Sub-Committees listed in rules 21.4.3.1.1 through to 21.4.3.1.4, and a Finance Controller. The Members Forum shall be advised of the appointments at its July meeting;
- .3 appoint a Licensed Meet Co-ordinator, whose duties shall be:
- .1 to process applications for the licensing of events, including the receipt of fees;
 - .2 to make recommendations to the Swimming Committee on the acceptance of each application;
 - .3 to appoint an observer for such licensed events, or parts thereof that is deemed appropriate, to ensure that the event fulfils the criteria for licensing and receive a report;
- .4 to advise the Swimming Committee on all matters relating to licensed events;
- - .2 to liaise with the Coaches Sub-committee, Events Management Sub-Committee, Masters Sub-Committee and Swimming Officials Sub-Committee on competition matters;
- 21.4.3.5.5 appoint a representative to the Development Committee;
- 21.4.3.5.6 advise and make recommendations to the Board on all matters relating to its own discipline:
- 21.4.3.5.7 work with the Regional Director to deveop an annual development plan for their discipline;
- 21.4.3.5.8 ensure the agreed Regional Plan is implemented within agreed budget;
- 21.4.3.5.9 drive forward the development of their discipline through the work of their committee, working groups and Counties as deemed most appropriate;
- 21.4.3.5.10 conduct authorised courses and other items of business identified within the Regional Development Plan relating to its own discipline;
- 21.4.3.5.11 select swimming teams and appoint team staff to represent the Region as required;
- 21.4.3.5.12 advise the Board on all matters relating to swimming and submit recommendations for improving standards of swimming;
- 21.4.3.5.13 convene meetings not exceeding three per annum;
- 21.4.3.5.14 submit to the Board nominations for the ASA Technical Swimming Committee;
- 21.4.3.5.15 assist ASA staff in the arrangements for carrying out ASA Championships and other similar events when allocated to the Region; 21.4.3.6 Management Working Group (MWG)
 - .1 shall consist of the Standing Committee Secretary, Swimming Competition Secretary, CC Secretary, EMC Secretary, SOC Secretary and the Swimming Financial Controller. Three are needed to form a quorum.
 - .2 The MWG will oversee the day to day running of the swimming programme in line with agreed policies.
- 21.4.3.7 COACHES Sub-Committee (CC):
- 21.4.3.7.1 shall consist of one swimming coach appointed by each County, the CC Secretary, Standing Committee Secretary, Swimming Competition Secretary, the Regional Director, a Disabilities Representative and a

member of the BSCTA (who shall travel at his own expense). Four are needed to form a quorum.

- 21.4.3.7.2 The Committee has authority to co-opt any specialist, without power to vote, to advise on a specific task(s) for the duration of that task.
- 21.4.3.7.3 The duties of the Committee shall be to:
 - .1 appoint a chairman from its members;
- ${\tt .2}$ assist, advise and make recommendations to the Swimming Committee;
 - .3 provide direction in the field of coaching;
- .4 actively encourage the development of and create greater opportunities for coaches;
- .5 provide and encourage a chain of information throughout the Region; $% \left(1\right) =\left(1\right) +\left(1\right) +\left($
 - .6 conduct authorised seminars and conferences;
- $% \left(1\right) =0$.7 convene meetings not exceeding two per annum unless approved by the Swimming Committee.

21.4.3.8 EVENTS MANAGEMENT Sub-Committee (EMC):

- 21.4.3.8.1 shall consist of: EMC Secretary, Standing Committee Secretary, Swimming Competition Secretary, Swimming Finance Controller and three persons, appointed by the Swimming Committee. Three are needed to form a quorum.
- 21.4.3.8.2 The Sub-Committee has authority to co-opt any specialist without power to vote, to advise on a specific task(s) for the duration of that task.
- 21.4.3.8.3 The duties of the Committee shall be to:
 - .1 appoint a chairman from its members;
- .2 oversee the promotion and presentation of Regional swimming championships and competitions;
 - .3 form the basis of a 'National Event' Committee for any ASA championship or national/international competition held within the Region;
- $\tt.4$ convene meetings not exceeding two per annum unless approved by the Swimming Committee.

21.4.3.9 MASTERS Sub Committee (MC):

- 21.4.3.9.1 shall consist of one specialist member appointed by each County together with the MC Secretary and the Swimming Competition Secretary. Four are needed to form a quorum.
- 21.4.3.9.2 The Committee has authority to co-opt any specialist, without power to vote, to advise on any specific task.
- 21.4.3.9.3 The duties of the Committee shall be to:
 - .1 appoint a Chairman from its members;
 - .2 advise the Swimming Committee on all matters relating to Masters swimming and submit recommendations for improving the standard of Masters swimming;
- .3 convene meetings not exceeding two per annum unless approved by the Swimming Committee.

21.4.3.10 SWIMMING OFFICIALS Sub Committee (SOC):

21.4.3.10.1 shall consist of one specialist member appointed by each County who

should be a practising ASA qualified swimming technical official. The Examinations Organiser, the SOC Secretary, Standing Committee

Secretary, the Swimming Competition Secretary and one Regional based representative from the Combined Services. The Combined Services representative will attend at his own expense. Five are needed to form a quorum.

- 21.4.3.10.2 The Committee has authority to co-opt any specialist, without power to vote, to advise on a specific task.
- 21.4.3.10.3 The duties of the Committee shall be to:
 - .1 appoint a Chairman from its members;
- ${\it .2}$ advise all concerned on matters relating to technical officials;
- .3 encourage the development and increase opportunities for technical officials;
 - .4 make recommendations to improve the standard and qualifications of technical officials;
- .5 maintain the Regional list of ASA Registered technical officials;
- .6 conduct courses and seminars for swimming technical officials;
- .7 organise the ASA Swimming Officials examinations in the Region; $% \left(1\right) =\left(1\right) +\left(1\right)$
 - .8 make recommendations for the appointment of Regional swimming officials to national/international events or provide lists as requested;
 - .9 appoint technical officials to Regional events;
- .10 appoint, from nominations received, the ASA Officials Examinations Organiser, whose duties shall be to:
- .1 represent the Region on the ASA Swimming Officials Sub-Committee;
 - .2 prepare and deal with the examination of candidates wishing to sit the ASA Swimming Officials examinations.

21.4.4 The SYNCHRONISED SWIMMING Committee:

- .1 shall consist of the Chairman, Standing Committee Secretary; one person from each County and up to two specialists appointed by the Committee against criteria set from time to time unless the Board determine otherwise; Regional Synchronised Swimming Co-ordinator, Competition Secretary and a Financial Controller.
 - .2 Five are needed to form a quorum.

21.4.5 The WATER POLO Committee:

- .1 shall consist of the Chairman, Standing Committee Secretary, one person from each County; a Players representative appointed by the Committee, an Officials representative appointed by the Committee, a Chief Coach appointed by the Committee, a representative from the Bristol and West Water Polo League appointed by the League, ASA Development Co-ordinator, the Financial Controller.
- .2 Five are needed to form a quorum.

21.4.6 The ASA SOUTH WEST REGION SCHOOL of SWIMMING DEVELOPMENT Committee:

.1 shall consist of the Course Director, the Course Development Officer together with coopted members from the previous year's Summer School. The Committee shall take all actions that are necessary to promote the Regional Summer School and such activities as are authorised by the Board. The Course Director shall report to the next meeting of the Board.

22 REGULATIONS

22.1 ASA South West Region Badge

- .1 The President, which shall include Past Presidents and Life Presidents, the appointed Officers after one full year in office, and such other persons who have served the Region and are nominated by their County Secretary or the Region's appropriate Standing Committee Secretary to the Trophy Controller of the Region and is duly approved by the Board, shall be entitled to be presented with the Region's Badge.
- .2 The Region's Badge, shall be awarded to Officials, Divers, Swimmers, Synchronised swimmers, Open Water swimmers and Water Polo players who have been selected and have represented the Region.
- .3 A Diver, Swimmer, Synchronised swimmer, Open Water swimmer or Water Polo player who is selected and represents his Country or Great Britain whilst a member of an affiliated club of the Region may apply to the Trophy Controller of the Region and when confirmed shall be entitled to be presented with the Region's Badge.
- .4 A member of the Region who is appointed and acts as an Official at a National or International event shall be entitled to apply to the Trophy Controller of the Region in writing and when confirmed shall be presented with the Region's Badge.

22.2 R.A. Clash Memorial Fund

The Fund, both capital and income, shall be applied for the purpose of "providing financial assistance, grants or loans to Divers, Swimmers, Synchronised swimmers, Open Water swimmers and Water Polo players, but not Officials of the Sport, who are members of the Region for the purpose of enabling those persons to attend courses promoted by the Region or by the Amateur Swimming Association or by such other body that has been approved by their Officers. Applications should be sent to the Finance Officer.

22.3 ASA South West Region Records

- .1 Records shall be recognised if made by Competitors who are members of a Club affiliated to the Region, who are eligible to swim in the Region's Championships and the time is included on the British Swimming Ranking list.
- $\,$.2 The styles and distances recognised shall only be those of Region's Championships.
- .3 For all records the course shall be $50\,\mathrm{m}$. No conversions will be used.
 - .4 All applications for records, outside the Region's Championships, must be sent to the appropriate discipline Secretary within 60 days of accomplishment.
 - .5 A Junior Record shall be made if the swimmer is 15 years or under at midnight on the day of the swim.

22.4 Swimmer of the Year

- .1 The swimming year is from January 1 to December 31
- .2 Nomination may be made to the appropriate Standing Committee Secretary by any county, club, association affiliated to the Region or member of the Standing Committee.

.3 The appropriate Standing Committee shall consider all nominations received and may make one nomination on the standard proposal form to the appropriate meeting of the Members Forum.

22.5 Life President

- .1 This is awarded to individuals in recognition of meritorious service to swimming and related disciplines.
- .2 Nominations for Life President(s) shall be received by writing to the Administration Officer, complete with a citation, for consideration by the Management Board at its May meeting.
- .3 Nominations from the Management Board shall be submitted to the Region's ACM for ratification.

General Information

i) Notice of Disclaimer

The ASA / Regional Officers, members of the Managing Board, the Forum and Standing Committees, disclaim responsibility for loss, damage or injury to any member of the Association or to any member of the public that may occur whilst in attendance at or participating in, or in any circumstances related to an event or promotion of the ASA and / or the Region.

ii) Insurance

- .1 The ASA insurance is outlined in the ASA handbook.
- $% \left(1\right) =0$.2 General The ASA offers guidelines to clubs in a general notice to all clubs.
 - iii) Liability of Club Members

No person who is or has been at any time a member of an affiliated club and has outstanding financial obligations to that club may join, attempt to join, or remain a member of another affiliated club.

ASA South West Region President Mr Chris Esmond with:

Sue Jones, Gloucester; Maureen Dunbar, Wiltshire and Coral Waldock, Devon.



Minutes of the Annual Council Meeting of the ASA South West Region

held at Somerset College of Art and Technology, Taunton 17th September 2011

Present.

President / Handbook Editor, Mrs J. Airlie; Administration Officer, Mr JL Bird; President-Elect Mr Chris Esmond, Board Chairman, Mrs S. Dors; Finance Officer Mrs C Robinson.

ASA SWR Board Members

Mr R.G.W. Margetts, ASA Board member; Mr R Jarman Devon; Mr G Griffin, Dorset; Mr P Dudley, Wilts / Health & Safety Officer.

Hon. Standing Committee Secs.

Mr B. Bewley, Open Water; Mrs J Waters, Synchronised Swimming; Mrs C Tremellen Swimming; Mr Phil Jones, Water Polo / Past President.

Past and Life Presidents

Mrs J Holland, Mr D Massett, Mr DV Toogood, Mr R Burke, Mr J. Hamblett, Mrs A Reynolds, Mr J Cooper, Mr G Smart, Mr H Richards.

Cornwall. County delegate (1), Caradon (2), St Austell (1), Cornwall & West Devon League (1).

Devon. County delegate (1), Exeter Synchronised Swimming (1), Kingsbridge Kingfishers (1), Totnes (2).

Dorset. County Delelegate (1), Bridport Baracudas (1), Dorset Schools (1), East Dorset Open Water (1); Poole (1), Swim Bournemouth (1), Tornadoes of South Dorset (1).

Gloucester County Delegate (2), Bristol Masters (1), Gloucester City (1).

Somerset County Delegate (1), Avon & Somerset Police (1), Clevedon (2), Street & District (1), Weston Super Mare (1), Wincanton (2).

Wiltshire County delegate (2), Bradford-on-Avon (1), Calne (2), Corsham (1), West Wilts Diving (1).

Staff Alison Usher (Regional Director, Kelly Gaffney (Workforce Development Officer), Alan Green, Emily Swain (Aquatic Officers), Leanne Douglas (Regional Administrator) and

Lyndsey Hollands (Playground to Podium Officer Disability. All non voting.

1 Apologies

.1 The following apologies were recorded. Mr D Russell, Board member Gloucester / PP, Mr D Flack, Board member Somerset; ; Mr N Harper, Bryanston Summer School; Mrs M Britton, Welfare Officer; Mrs D Alner, PP; Mr K Pring PP; Mr.I Martin LP; Mrs S Yeoman PP; Mrs D Gibbs, Mr M Smith, Dorset President.

2 Welcome and Chairman's Opening Remarks

.1 The Chairman welcomed delegates who were present and she gave a particular welcome to delegates who were attending the Regional ACM for the first time.

3 Obituaries

.1 The Chairman invited members to stand and observe a few moments silence in memory of two Past Presidents, Mrs Doreen Clarke 1989 and Mr Dennis O'Brian 1976 and other such friends who had passed away since the last ACM.

4 Minutes of the Annual Council Meeting held at SCAT on 18 September 2010

.1 The minutes were approved as a true record of the meeting following a correction in minute 7.6.2 Category 3 affiliation fee should have read £1.65 not £1.55.

5 Annual Report

- .1 The Chairman advised that she would take any comments delegates had on the report page by page.
- .2 Pages 1 & 2: Phillip Gordon thanked those responsible for the references to volunteers.
- .3 The President made presentations to Phil Jones and Brian Bewley, retiring Water Polo and Open Water committee secretary's respectively,

- for many years of voluntary service given to the former Western Counties and more recently the South West Region.
- .4 Page 4: Phillip Gordon asked why local authorities were being encouraged to reduce club water time in order to meet the 'participation' agenda. The Regional Director stated that this was not regional policy and that if Mr Gordon had particular cases where this had occurred or was occurring to discuss with her after the meeting.
- .5 Page 11: Mike Coles commented on the omission of water polo players who were based overseas but had represented their country. He agreed to inform the Regional Director in readiness for future reports.

Phil Jones commented on the confusion that exists over the application of the different year ends.

- .6 Page 12: Phillip Gordon expressed concern that Officials courses were put on at times not always convenient to volunteers. Chris Elliott commented on the cost of these courses. Kelly Gaffney responded by stating that consultation on where and what time courses were run was always subject to consultations with Local Authorities and clubs concerned but there was always a minimum number of applicants to enable a course to run. She added that funding opportunities are available on application to the Workforce Development Officer.
- .7 Pages 13/14: A delegate reported that there were difficulties in finding enough time for practice for the starter element in the JTS examinations. Jill Beard advised that the starter element can be taken separately from the JT parts. Jill Beard informed the meeting that the number of officials taking the various examinations was on an upward trend and that the South West Region compares well against the other regions. Mike Coles agreed to supply data on the number of Water Polo Officials in readiness for next years report.
- .8 Page 18: In response to a question from John Cooper, delegates were informed that the membership figurers were those on the loose leaf included in the report. It was agreed to include the previous year's figures in future reports.

6 Finance Officers Report

- .1 Mrs Robinson presented the report stating that the balance sheet on page 16 of the Annual Report and the separate report by the Independent Examiner formed her report.
- .2 Philip Gordon thanked Mrs Robinson for all the hard work which she had put in during the year ensuring that the Regions finances were in order and transparent.
- .3 Page 16 Balance Sheet: CSC stood for County Swimming Coordinators.
- .4 The Finance Officer advised that payment of £33k was awaited from the ASA. This was being pursued with vigour. John Cooper then asked what was the actual funds now available to the Region. Mrs Robinson stated £89k.
- .5 Phillip Jones was advised that the Regions accounts, as were the former Western Counties accounts, had always been 'examined' as opposed to 'audited' by an Independent Examiner.
- .6 At the end of her report the Finance Officer informed the meeting that she would not be seeking re-election to the post at the 2012 ACM.
- .7 The proposal to adopt the Finance report was carried unanimously.
- .8 The proposal to adopt the Annual Report was carried unanimously.
- .9 Mr Margetts advised that he was preparing a paper on the presentation of the Annual Report for consideration by the Board at its November meeting.

7 Affiliation Fees 2011.

- .1 Club and Associations. £63.00. Confirmed.
- .2 Membership Categories: ASA Category 1 £2.20; Category 2 £2.75; Category 3 £1.70. Confirmed.

8 Appointment of Tellers

.1 The Administration Officer advised that the Region entitlement of delegates to the ASA Annual Council was 10. He further advised that as Mr Pring had withdrawn his nomination the Regions allocation had been met, the appointment of Tellers was therefore not required.

9 Confirmation of Officers and other Officials

- .1 The following appointments were agreed / confirmed:
 - .1.1 Finance Officer Mrs. C Robinson
 - .1.2 Administration Officer Mr. JL Bird
 - .1.3 Handbook Editor Mrs. J Airlie
 - .1.4 Health and Safety Officer Mr. P Dudley
 - .1.5 Medical Advisor Dr P Mason
 - .1.6 Welfare Officer Mrs. M Britton
 - .1.7 Secretary Diving –Miss M Sweetman.
 - .1.8 Secretary Open Water Committee Mr. J Helme
 - .1.9 Secretary Swimming Committee –Mrs. C Tremellen
 - .1.10 Secretary Synchronised Swimming Committee Mrs. J Waters
 - .1.11 Secretary Water Polo Committee Mr. J Baker
 - .1.12 Secretary ASA South West Region School of SwimmingDevelopment Mr. N Harper
 - .1.13 Emergency Committee Mr. D Russell and Mr. K Pring
 - .1.14 County nominated Regional delegates to ASA Council: Mr. J Likeman (Cornwall), Mr S Veale (Devon), Mr. D Russell (Gloucester), Mr. R Warren (Somerset) and Mrs J Airlie (Wiltshire)
 - .1.15 Regional delegates to ASA Council: Mr. J Bird and Mr P Jones.
 - .1.16 Independent Professional Accountant: Best Accountancy Services LLP. Agreed.

10 Confirm Regional ASA Board and substitute Member

.1 The meeting confirmed Mr Robert Margetts' appointment as the Regional representative on the ASA Board.

- .2 The meeting confirmed Mr David Flack's appointment as Mr Margetts substitute on the ASA Board.
- .3 Mr Batley asked if Mr Flack, in his capacity as an ASA Board substitute, could be included as part of the Regional delegation to ASA Council. He was advised that the Region had the requisite number of delegates for the 2011 ACM but the Regional Board would give his request consideration for future years.

11 President's Address

.1 The President gave a brief report on her year as President. She then thanked her County for her nomination, Board and Committee members for all their hard work during the past year and the Regional Director and all her team for the work they do on behalf of our members.

12 Installation of 2012 President

- .1 The Chairman invited Dorset County to nominate the President for 2012.
- .2 In proposing Mr Chris Esmond Ms Gina Wilcox gave a synopsis of Chris's involvement and achievements in many sports. He became an ASA teacher and club committee member. He served Dorset County ASA as secretary and was their President in 1992. Gina concluded by saying it gave her much pleasure in proposing Chris Esmond as the Region's President for the coming year.
- .3 The Chairman then invited each County to second the proposal. The County President Elect of Cornwall, the Presidents of Devon, Gloucester and Wilts and the County Secretary of Somerset in seconding the proposal congratulated Mr Esmond on his appointment and extended an invitation to him to visit them during his term of office.
- .4 The retiring President then passed over the chain of office to Chris Esmond offering her congratulations and best wishes for a very enjoyable year. Flowers were presented to Mrs Julia Airlie and Mrs Jean Esmond.

- .5 The President presented Mrs Airlie with her Past Presidents badge thanking her for representing the Region so ably during her period of office.
- .6 The President then thanked everyone for accepting him as President and that he was looking forward to his year as President.

13 Election of President Elect

- .1 On behalf of Devon County ASA the County President, Mrs Coral Waldock, proposed Mr Simon Veale.
- .2 The meeting endorsed the nomination.

14 Consideration of the ASA Report and Changes to ASA Law

- .1 The Chairman advised that no information had been received regarding any changes to ASA law.
- .2 Mr Gordon brought to members attention an anomaly between what had been agreed at the 2010 ASA ACM and what has become ASA law; ASA 2011 Handbook – page 184 minutes of ACM and ASA rule page 42 rule 35.4.1. Following a short debate it was agreed that this would be raised at this years ASA ACM.
- .3 The Chairman invited members to email her with any other points arising from the report they would like raised at the forthcoming at the ASA Conference / Council Meeting.

15 Presentation of President Elect Badge

.1 The Chairman apologised to the meeting for not inviting the President to present Mr Simon Veale his medallion after his nomination was accepted at item 13 above. Mr Esmond then congratulated Mr Veale and presented him with the President Elect Medallion.

Meeting closed at 3.45pm.

VOLUNTEER AWARDS 2011, presented at the ACM

Outstanding Contribution at Club Level; SHEILA RADGICK, Tavistock Swimming Club

Sheila has been a very hardworking and effective member of her club for twelve years. She initially took on the role of Treasurer, introducing fully computerised records to support the club's administration, submitting funding application forms far and wide, persevering to achieve funding of many thousands of pounds for the club. In order to support the club further she has qualified as a timekeeper and judge, officiating regularly at events from local to Regional Level and organising primary schools galas. She is Chairperson of the Cornwall and West Devon League, sits on the Plymouth City's Committee, is a rep for the Sports Forum at Tavistock College and is Welfare Officer for Devon ASA

Outstanding Contribution at County/Regional Level ----- Mary Hooper South West and Exeter Synchro.

See page 2

Long Service Award, Recognition of 25 years plus service; ROY MARLBOROUGH, Barnstaple SC

Roy has been a dedicated member of Barnstaple SC for over 60years and is still active as Club President. He attends club swimming sessions every week, helping with general administration duties, communicating with parents, volunteers and swimmers making sure that everyone is aware of what the club has to offer. He has over the years held the posts of Gents Captain, Water Polo Captain, Handicapper and was club Treasurer for 40 years. He always gives selflessly of his time for the benefit of the club and all its members. Roy was involved when the North Devon Leisure Centre was built replacing the previous open air facility. Roy has been and still is a great ambassador for the sport and has shown a very high level of dedication over a very long period.

Outstanding Contribution by a Young Adult aged 18-25 years-

CARA DEASY--from Barnstaple SC

Cara joined the club to learn to swim and progressed through the ranks to become team captain for the third time this year. In addition to the time spent training she also gave up her time to work as a volunteer assisting the teachers in the shallow end. She has now passed her Level 1 Coaching and has started her Level 2. Cara is an excellent communicator and is highly respected by both the swimmers and parents. She instils discipline within her group and encourages swimmers to enhance their skills and reach their potential. Another interest is Life Saving, she is a member of a local Surf Life Saving Club and in addition to teaching safety on the beach she has represented Great Britain in Surf Life Saving Championships. She assumes her responsibilities with great integrity and enthusiasm, is a shining example to all club members and highly respected by the Committee and Club.

Outstanding contribution by Young Volunteer under 18 years

HOLLY WILLING, from Newton Abbot SC

Holly has been a member of Newton Abbot for nine years and in that time has progressed from swimmer and Team Captain to Young Volunteer, Judge Level 1 and Swimming Teacher Level 1. Her caring personality and willingness to help others has been a magnet to the club's younger swimmers. At the very young age of 17years, her outstanding achievements and volunteer work is an excellent example to all young adults.

FUNdamentals Coach of the Year

-SIMONE BENHAYON from Avalon Leisure

Health and Lifelong Participation Coach.

JOHN SPICER from Cheltenham Swimming and Water Polo Club

Young Coach of the Year

----MARK CORBEN from Swim Bournemouth

Skill Development Coach of the Year

----ANDREW OSBORNE from Gloucester City SC

South West High Performance Coach of the Year

---GRAHAM DAVIDSON from Taunton Deane Swimming

Coach Educator of the Year

----WENDY DALTON ASA Tutor

Coaching Environment of the Year award

---- ANDREA CHRISTMAS from Swindon SC

Coaching Chain of the Year –GRAHAM DAVIDSON from Taunton Deane and STEVE CARDER, PETE BOWEN, PAUL RYMAN, PAUL RITCHIE and MARK RAWLE from the clubs of Tiverton, Clevedon, Frome, Yeovil and

bridgwater



AFFILIATED CLUBS IN THE SOUTH WEST REGION

CLUB HON. SECRETARY

CORNWALL

Bodmin C.Spencer, 14 Castle Canke Road, Bodmin PL31 1DH

01208 75564

Mrs L.Biggs, 64 Kings Hill, Bude EX23.8HQ 01288 352792 Bude

Lindabiggs6@gmail.com

Camelford Mrs S.Burnhard, 7 Rockhead Street, Delabole, PL33 9BS

01540 212597 sharo.burnard@btinternet.com

Mrs F. Wilkinson, Tartendown, Landrake, Saltash PL12 5AF. Caradon

01752 851107 n.wilkinson33@tiscali.co.uk

Carn Brea Mrs Y. Salamone, 57 Town Farm, Falmouth Road, Redruth TR15

2XG 01209 215472

Helston Mrs V.Thomas, 80 Hellis Wartha, Helston TR13 8WF 07545150207

Mrs T.White, Trekaske Barton, Lewannick, Launceston Launceston PL15 7QQ. 01566 782632 tracy@trelaske.wanadoo.co.uk

Mrs C.Jepson, 27 Mayfield Cres. Newquay, TR7 2DH 01637 876030 Newquay

Dr M.Dixon, Pen-an-vre, Halwyn Road, Crantock, Newquay TR8 5RT Newquay W.P.

01637 830588

Penzance Mrs S.Rouncefield, 7 Sylverton Place, Heamoor, Penzance TR18

3EP. 01736 368990 suerouncefield@hotmail.co.uk

Mrs D.Eade, 7 Eastbourne Road, St Austel PL25 4SZ.0172676415 St Austell

St Ives Bay Mrs J.Hill, 14 Nanijivey Terrace, St Ives TR26 1BO.

01736 796865. johillx@yahoo co uk Mrs S.Hicks,17 Polstain Road,Threemilestone,Truro Truro City

TR3 6DH. 01872 272094

Mrs A.Winter, Long Meadow, Pendoggett, St. Kew PL30 3HH. Wadebridge

01208 880532. Alison@owey.co.uk

DEVON

Barnstaple Mrs J.Squire, 13 Barbican Lane, Barnstaple EX32 8LB.

078665 21320 secretary@barnstapleswimmingclub.co.uk

Brixham D.Irvine, 87 South Furzeham Road, Brixham TQ5 8JF.

01803 854939 derick.irvine@tiscali.co.uk

Mrs T. Perry, Elm Tree Barn, Morchard Road, Crediton Crediton

EX17 5LS. 01363 884221

Mrs B.Coomes, 38 Coleman Avenue, Teignmouth TQ14 9DU. Dawlish

01626 779605 bevcoomes@sky.com

B.Wilkins, 162 Beaumont Road, St Judes, Plymouth PL4 9EE. Devonport

01752 209127. barry wilkins@hotmail.co.uk

Dinnaton Mrs S.Tuck, 251 Ham Drive, Pennycross, Plymouth PL2 3NG.

01752 704237. sueandqlyn@talktalk.net

D.Ts Masters S.Hammond, Garden Flat, 108 Ringmore Rd, Shaldon TQ14 0ET.

01626 872552

Exeter City Mrs H.Corcoran, Woodwater, Woodwater Lane, Exeter EX2 5AJ.

01392 256529. hayley@bradmech.co.uk

Exeter Synchro Mrs E.Seward, 41 Creedy Road, Crediton EX17 1EW.

01363 773307. whittit@btopenworld.com

Mrs C. Heagarty, 55 Whiteway Drive, Exeter EX1 3AL. Exeter W.P. 01392 679360. caheagarty@blueyonder.co.uk

Exmouth Mrs J.Lang, 107 Langstone Drive, Exmouth EX5 4JB. 01395 274496. ianlang@hotmail.com

Honiton R.Lynch, 19 Westminster Close, Feniton EX14 3DW.

01404 850781 Ralph.lynch@btinternet.com

Ilfracombe N. Constable, Renaissance House, Parracombe, Barnstaple

EX31 4QH. 01598 763296. Westcoast.news@dial.pipex.com

Mrs P. Ash, 14 Hosegood Way, Kingsteignton, TQ12 3ED JR's Pirates

Kelly College Mrs J. Henry, Kelly College, Parkwood Road, Tavistock PL19

OHZ. 01822 860262. swimming@kellycollege.com

Kinasbridae Mrs S. Gautier, Swallows Barn, Malborough, Kingsbridge TQ7 3DU. 01548 562392 Suzanne.gautier@myrnham.co.uk

Kingsteignton Mrs L.Momtier, 20 Aspen Drive, Aller Park, Newton Abbot TQ12 Newton Abbot Mrs S. Wickens, 3 Buller Road, Newton Abbot TQ12 1AB.

01626 331299 sharon wickens@tinyworld.co.uk

S. Clark, 12 Winstone Avenue, Torquay, TQ2 .01803 324179

Theclarkfamilyuk2002@yahoo.com

Mrs J.Adam, 3 Cawsand View, Exbourne, Okehampton EX20 3SB. Okehampton

01837 85106 Julieadams321@btinternet.com

Okehampton W P D.Bowles, Hayes, Sticklepath, Okehampton EX20 2NW.

07766346299. David bb@tiscali.co.uk

Paignton Mrs J.Bickley, 80 Steed Close, Paignton TQ4 7SP. 01803 842031. paigntonswimmingclub@hotmail.com

Plymouth City Divig Central Park Pool, Outland Road, Plymouth PL2 3DG. 01752 607206. plymouthdiving@aol.com

Plymouth Lea. Mrs A.Davey, Plymouth College, Ford Park Road, Mutley Plymouth PL2 Annettedavey1978@hotmail.com

Ms H.Walker, 12 Colston Cl, Birdcage Farm, Plymouth Plymouth R.N/R.M. PL6 6AY. 01752 787394 helendiego@aol.com

S.Kirley, Candleford, Malvern Road, Sidmouth EX10 9EY. Sid Vale

01395 512494 sandra@naturallynordic.co.uk

South Molton Mrs M.Bailey, 24 Whitehall Close, South Molton EX34 4EQ. 01769 572893

Mrs S.Radqick, 2 Alder Rd, Tavistock PL19 9LW. 01822 618272

Tavistock sheilaradgick@hotmail.com

Teignmouth Mrs Liz Brown, 16 Humber Lane, Kingsteignton TQ12 3DJ 01626 362895.Fam.brownbrown@btinternet.com

Mrs M. Thorpe, The Maples, Rackenford Road, Witheridge Tiverton

EX16 8AQ. misquell@tiscali.co.uk

D.Sage, 183 St Marychurch Road, Plainmoor Torquay TQ1 3HP Torquay

SAGEYSON@aol.com

Mrs C.O'Donnell, 10 College Green, Belvoir Road, Bideford Torridgeside

EX39 3JY.01237 472500. bodonnell678@aol.com

Mrs J. Veale, Broomborough House Farm, Totnes, TQ9 5LU Totnes

01803 863134

7 Xtreme Mrs L. Dutton, 13 Rundle Road, Newton Abbot TQ12 2PJ.

01803 404303 duttonlynda@hotmail.co.uk

ASSOCIATIONS

Oddicombe

City of Plymouth W.J.Baker, 20 Paviland Grange, 44 Valletort Rd, Stoke

PL1 5PN 01752 561138

Plym'th &W.Devon Sch M.H.Chidgey, 4 Rushford, Lamerton, Tavistock PL19 8RY.01822 615816 mhchidgey@talk21.com

DORSET

Bere Regis Mrs H. Menzies, Starmoor, Throop, Briantspuddle, Dorchester

DT2 7JD. 01929 471263. Hilda.menzies@talk21.com

Blandford Forum Mrs D. Alner, 44 Barnes Close, Blandford DT11 7NQ.

01258 453128. Daphnealner@hotmail.com

Bournemouth Mrs K. Yendole, 14 Etches Close, Bournemouth BH10 6HS

01202 570966 Karen.Yendole@sky.com

Bridport Mrs S.Tait, 8 West Road, Bridport DT6 5JU. 01308 422782.

Sylvtait@aol.com

Bridport Mrs J.Jones, 4 St.James, Beaminster DT8 3PW 01308 863569.

Barracudas nickandjojones@tiscali.co.uk

Christchurch Mrs C. Woodall, 37 Kingfisher Way, Mudeford, BH23 4RT

Seagulls 01202 488068 wchristine@btconnect.com

Clayesmore M.Burchell, Clayesmore School, Iwerne Minster, Blandford

DT11 8LL. Swimmingdirector@clayesmore.com

Dorchester J. Ingram, 103 Celtic Crescent, Dorchester DT1 2DT

01305 261431 ingram010@yahoo.com

East Dorset Ms S.Middle, 118 Burton Road, Christchurch BH23 3AG

Open Water 07876543321. Step.four@virgin.net

Littledown Masters Ms M.Cousins,15 Talbot Hill Road, Talbot Park,
Bournemouth BH9 2JT. 01202 248026.michelecousins@hotmail.com

N. Dorset Mrs V.Appleby, 29 Linden Park, Shaftesbury SP7 8QZ

Turbos 01747 854872. applebys@mypostoffice.co.uk

Poole P. Bolden, 18 Seacombe Road, Sandbanks, Poole BH13 7RJ.

01202 708131. Paul.bolden@lineone.net

Sherbourne Mrs C. Greenrod, Sherborne School, Abbey Road, Sherborne

DT9 3AP 01935 814040 cgreenrod@sherborne.org

SwimBournemouth Mrs A.Case, 92 Iford Lane, Bournemouth BH6 5QZ 01202 566370 allycase@hotmail.com

Tornadoes/S.Dorset Mrs S.Howe, 8 Blenheim Road, Weymouth DT3 5AZ.

01305 814105.tornadoessecretary@btinternet.com

Wareham &Dist Mrs H.Cornish,72 Symes Road, Hamworthy, Poole BH15 4PT.

02032 398320. Helen.cornish@hotmail.co.uk

Wessex Diving Mrs B.Stannard, 18 Harbour Hill Crescent, Poole BH15 3QA.

01202 678886. Beth.stannard@talktalk.net

West Dorset Mrs J.Rooks, 6 Sherren Avenue, Charlton Down Dorchester

DT2 9UA.01305 250872 jane.rooks@btopenworld.com

Mrs S. Short, 5 Creech Way, Redlands, Weymouth DT3 5RE

01305 813400

Weymouth R.Grant, Stayer Cottage, Nottington, Weymouth DT3 4BJ.

& Portland WPC 01305 814887. rosamund@rgant.wanadoo.co.uk

Weyport Masters Mrs T.Otton,11 Lower Putton Lane, Chickerell, Weymouth

DT34 4AN. 01305 779816. ottoncandt@aol.com

GLOUCESTER

Weymouth

Bishopsworth S.Crispin, 61 Derham Road, Bishopworth Bristol BS13 7SB 07889 033457

Bristol Central P.Teague, 23 Bakersfield, Longwell Green, Bristol. BS30 9YW 01179 492781

Bristol Henleaze Mrs.A.Harris,11 Julius Road,Bishopston, Bristol BS7 8EU. 01179 420151

Bristol Masters Mrs J Brown,15 Mirage, Harbour Rd.Portishead BS20 7AJ 01275 397277

Bristol North G.Staddon,17 Shaldon Road, Horfield, Bristol. BS7 9NN 01179 515868

Bristol Penguin O. Mrs. S. Firks, 2 Embassy Walk, Whitehall, Bristol BS5 7EA 01179 511317

Brockworth Mrs. S. Tuck, 20 Boverton Avenue, Brockworth GL3 4ER. 01452 551333

Cheltenham S & WPC Mrs F. McCarthy, 25 Hartlebury Way, Charlton Kings Cheltenham GL52 6YB. 01242 582951

Cinderford & Dist admin@cinderfordsc.com

Mrs.A. Carter, 29 Watermoor Road, Cirencester GL7 1JW Cirencester 01285 650883

City of Bristol Mrs N. Booth, 43 Balmoral Road, St. Andrews Bristol BS7 9AX 01179 859845

Durslev Jo.Lowde, Over Butterrow House, Over Butterrow, Stroud GL5 5BP. 01453 872143

Gloucester City S. Malone, 103 Old Bath Road, Cheltenham GL53 7DA. 07803 935975

Gloucester Masters Ms.C.Carpenter, Flat 1,24 Brunswick Squ, Gloucester. GL1 1UN 01452 543565

Harlequins WPC G.Staddon, 17 Shaldon Road, Horfield, Bristol. BS7 9NN 01179 515868

Henleaze A.Giles, 32 High Street, Winterbourne, Bristol BS36 1JN.

01454 851503

Lvdnev secretary'lydneysc.org.uk

Mrs C. Wilkins, 4 Elgin Avenue, Filton Park, Bristol BS7 OTG. Portway

01179 693659

Mrs S Smith, 42 Hawkins Cres. Bradley Stoke 01454 201900. Severnside

Smithsat42@aol.com

Soundwell Mrs N. Purnell, 32 Durban Road, Patchway, Bristol BS34 5HQ 07826 719323

Southwold G.Holt, Hainlands, Inglestone Common, Badminton GL9 1EB.

07821 548866

Stroud Masters M. Partridge, 46 Fairfield Parade, Cheltenham, GL53 7PJ 01242 522063

Mrs A.Benson, 36 Apperley Park, Apperley GL19 4EB Tewkesbury 01452 780550

ASSOCIATIONS

Bristol & West W.P M.Coles, 22 Chantry Drive, Worle, Weston-super-Mare BS22 OPP 01934 511456

Bristol Grammar Sch The Bursar, Bristol G.S., University Road, Clifton, Bristol. BS8 1SR

Mrs.S.Bryant, 57 Druid Hill, Bristol.BS9 1EH Nat.League West 01179 683683.

Mrs N. Bryant, 181 Wick Road, Brislington, Bristol South J.League BS4 4HW. 0771 560 2046.Nickybryant@blueyonder.co.uk

The Sports Centre, Hardwick Campus, Swindon Road, Uni.of Gloucester Cheltenham GL51 9AJ 01242 32942

SOMERSET

Aquae Sulis PC D. Beament, 26 Montague Road, Saltford, Bristol BS31 3LA 07850 638901. davebeament@blueyonder.co.uk

Avon & Som. Constab. B. Batley, Police Station, 23 Commercial Street, Shepton Mallet BA4 5BU 01935 402312.ben.batley@avonandsomerset.police.uk Backwell Mrs S. Cameron, 59 Kings Croft, Long Ashton BS41 9ED.

Shaznross@talktalk.net

Bath Dolphin Mrs S. Woolley, 38 Langdon Road, Southdown, Bath BA2 1LS. 01225 319159. Susanwoolley@blueyonder.co.uk

Mrs M. Attwood, 38 Puriton Park, Puritan, Bridgwater TA7 Bridgwater 8BJ. 07765513846. mjattwood@hotmail.com

```
Burnham-on-Sea
                  Mrs A. Young, 30 Alexander Court, Highbridge Quay TA9 3TG.
                     07840030091 bossc@hotmail.co.uk
Chard & Dist.
                  Mrs H.Pullinger, 2 Haye Barton, Lyme Regis DT7 3RT 01297
                     01297 443973
                                     pullingers@waitrose.com
Cheddar Marlins
                  Mrs S.Allcott, 7 Glebe Way, Cheddar, BS27 3XU.
                  01934 742107 sharonallcott132@btinternet.com
               Mrs N. Chappell, 18 Westway, Clevedon BS21 7XN.07968321443
Clevedon
               nicola@chappells.net
               Mrs E. Head, 3 Fairview, Mells BA11 3PP. 01373 813427
Frome
               emma.head@wessexwater.co.uk
                  N. Bance, Tithe Barn, Queen Street, Keinton Mandeville
Heron Swim Team
                  TA11 6EG. 07973 381723 nick.bance@gmail.com
                    Mrs K. Scotting, 51 Silver Street, Ilminster TA19 ODW.
Horton & Broadway
                     01460 54680. kim@bensikim..fsnet.co.uk
Ilminster
               I. Kerr, 8 Brookside, Broadway, Ilminster TA19 9RT.
                      01460 52394. Ian.kerr@daidometal.com
               D. Beament, 26 Montague Road, Saltford, Bristol BS31 3LA.
Keynsham
               01225 873595. Davebeament@blueyonder.co.uk
Millfield
               Dir/Swimming, Millfield School, Street, BA16 OYD.
               01458 442291. swimming@millfield.somerset.sch.uk
Minehead & W. Som.
                     Mrs C. Pearse, Pixie Mead, Millbridge, Minehead TA24 8AG.
                      01642 704336. cpearse2@btinternet.com
                  Mrs K Harvey, 8 Long Barnaby, Midsomer Norton BA3 2TZ.
Norton Radstock
                      01761 416050. Harvey2310@btinternet.com
Portishead
               Mrs V.Adamson, 6 Drake's Way, Portishead, BS20 6LB.
                  01275 847332 .aadamson@sky.com
Somerset Cheetas K.Hallam, 10 Beavor Lane, Axminster EX13 5EQ. 07760 157542
                      keith@hallam10.freeserve.co.uk
Street & District
                     Mrs D.Lovell, 9 Helyar Close, Glastonbury BA6 9LQ.
                      01458 833131. cris@lovell.net
Taunton Asthmatic
                     A.Barnett-Jones, 25 Aylands Road, Taunton TA1 5BA.
                     01823 279722.BARNETTJONES@aol.com
                  K. Wilson, Bradford Court, Bradford on Tone, Taunton
Taunton Deane
                  TA4 1HQ 01823 461700. Keithwilson50@googlemail.com
               Mark Skimming, Swim Office, University of Bath BA2 7AY.
Uni.of Bath
                     01225 383839/07734109461 adsmaas@bath.ac.uk
Uni.of Bath W.P T. Duff, University of Bath Students Union BA2 7AY.
                Td229@bath.ac.uk
Wellington
               Mrs D.Pape, 13 Adcombe Rd, Taunton, TA2 8EH. 07816 418752.
                     Diane.pape@btinternet.com
Wells/Shepton Mallett D.Wilson, Tanyard House, Tanyard Lane, North Wootton
               BA4 4AE. 01749 890493.dwilson@hughsexey.somerset.sch.uk
Weston-s-Mare M.Coles, 22 Chantry Drive, Worle, Weston s Mare BS22 7PP
               01934 511456 secretary@weston-super-mare-swimming-
               club.co.uk
Wincanton
               G. Munnery, 5 Orchard Way, Charlton Horethorne, Sherborne
               DT9 4PJ. 01963 220652. Munneryfamily@btinternet.com
Yeovil
               J.Hake, Mill Cottage Mill Lane, Bourton SP8 5DA.
```

07779048357.jerryhake@gmail.com

S. Hann, Oak Tree House, Rodden Down, Frome BA11 5LF 3 Towers S T 01373 469938. threetowers@live.co.uk

ASSOCIATIONS

Cotswold League Mrs J.Luckwell (Cheddar) jaotel@aol.com

WILTSHIRE

Mrs J. Hine, 42 Godwins Close, Atworth, Melksham SN12 8LD. Bradford 01225 790353. Hine family@msn.com On Avon Calne Alpha 4 Mrs C. Waldron, 81 Wessington Park, Calne SN11 0AX. 01249 821911. Clarewaldron@live.com Mrs R. Holdon, IMMB Houses, Kington St Michael, Chippenham Chippenham SN15 5PX. 01249 758803 ruthholden@live.co.uk Corsham R. Moore, 10 Providence Lane, Corsham SN13 9DJ. 01249 712224. Richard.moore@zen.co.uk Devizes J. Ashbridge, 30 The Street, All Cannings SN10 3PA 01380 860947 jonathana@clarkholt.com Durrington Mrs S.Toomer, 2 St.Josephs Close, Bishopdown Farm, Salisbury SP1 3PX.Sue.toomer@tiscali.co.uk Highworth Ms E. LLoyd, 40 Lismore Road, Highworth SN6 7HU 01793 763027 SIT-RAOCOM3B@defence.mod.uk Highworth Phoenix S.Stehle Stable Cottage, Baulking, Faringdon SN7 7QE Diving Simon.stehle@hotmail.com Mrs K. Francis, 16 Home Ground, Cricklade SN6 6JG. 01793 Malmesbury 751564 kimfrancisuk@yahoo.co.uk Master i/c Swimming, Marlborough College, Marlborough Marlborough Coll. SN8 1PA 01672 892200 Marlborough Pen. Mrs K. Heal, 32 Fortunes Field, Broad Hinton, Swindon SN4 01793 731996 Karenheal@btinternet.com 9PW Mrs S.Criddle, Old Norbin Farm House, Box SN13 8JJ. Melksham 01225 309034 Sue'isitc.net Pewsev & Mrs C.Moult, 20 Castle Street, Ludgershall, SP11 9QR. Tidworth 01264 791926. Cjmoult@btinternet.com Salisburv Mrs F. Croager, 237 Castle Road, Salisbury SP1 3RY. 01722 334259 info@salisburystingrays.co.uk Swindon Area Masters Ms D Carr, 105 Ashbury Avenue, Swindon SN3 3LX 01793 693297 Swindon Mrs D.Bray, 41 Beechcroft Rd, Upper Stratton, Swindon SN2 7RD.01793 724571. The3.brays@virgin.net Mrs S. Woolford, 4 Courtsknap Court, Swindon SN1 5JL. Swindon Dolphin 01793 541187. Sharon.woolford@googlemail.com SX3, Swindon Mrs D.Lee, 14 Sidney Close, Grange Park, Swindon SN5 6BN 01793 873128 diane.lee22@ntlworld.com Tigersharks Mrs T. Newcombe, 6 Parham Walk, Grange Park, Swindon SN5 6EQ. 01793 874538. Teresaj1360@btinternet.com Mrs L. Derbidge, 3 Doctors Place, Tisbury SP3 6HS. Tisburv 01747 870199 Trowbridge A. Sharman 07411 571033. Adrian.sharman@yahoo.co.uk Warminster Mrs B. Phillips, 55 Damask Way, Warminster, BA12 9PP. 01985 215970. Anththeman@msn.com N. Tribick, 77 Studland Park, Westbury BA13 3HN. Westbury 01373 824441. tasventures@blueyonder.co.uk West Wilts Diving Mrs P. Drew, 19 Cloford Close, Trowbridge BA14 9DH. 01225 767757. Paula@divingwestwilts.org.uk Mrs M. Smith, 86 Downs View, Bradford on Avon BA15 1PW W.Wilts Force 5 01225 866283.Bmsmith2007@tiscali.co.uk Wootton Bassett Mrs T. Pumfrey, 01793 848794. tessapumfrey@hotmail.com Mrs I.Walters, 15 Downland Road, Woodhall Park, Swindon Wroughton SN2 2RD. 01793 322283 Indira.waalters@ntlworld.com ASSOCIATIONS